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i " MR. RAMEY: The Hearing will come to order. We will
. : take the fi;st Case on the docket at thls time. \
‘_‘_" MR. CARR- case 5493, appllcatlon of Texas West
S
L 4 :‘Oil & Gas Corporation for compulsory p'ooling, Lea County.
"o
- ; - o 5‘ New Mexxco.
) _,2 -6 _ MR RAME?E_:_'We”ask for appearances at thls time.
% FA N o MR. >HINKLE: if the ~Comm15s1on please, Clarenoe
’ 'E . i gl Hinkle and‘ Harold H'ensley,‘» Hinkle, Bondurant, Ccox and Eaton, .
_ , -2 9 -vappearing on behalf» of Texas West.
. -2
} .g’é' oé 10° MR. KELLAHIN If the Commission please, Jason
L CERWE o :
‘L:; azgﬂ- " Kéllahih; Kellahin and FoX; santa Fe, appear:mg on behalf of
’“% , ‘g%‘éé aRYE Cor‘it:‘in‘ental’ 011 Company and in assoc1at10n with me, Mr. ‘Fred
"‘ i%i% 13 '”Hull of Houston, Texes, who is a memb_eroti the Texas Bar. ‘
; g5 A “ DA
si" : E%%E 14 ’ _ MR. RAMEY- Any other appearances?
;m’ ; .202; “o1g | May I ask that éll of the w1tnesses stand and be | ‘ )
J é w6l sworn at one time, please? e |
geva».v: ‘ 17 " (THEREUPON, the Witnesses 'were”duiy sworn.’ i
"18'. o MR. HINKLE: We have fr>ur{ieen exhibits, I ;bé'}ﬁieve‘
i |l it is, isn't "it? Here is the or"'_iq'i‘r'ial’ set. The rest of them’
20‘ "1 1 b 1n here in. juSc a minui’ie.. he . is _put.t;iflg them in orde;ié
21 MR. RAMEY That will be fJ.ne. | v ::“ ’
o 22 (THEREUPON, 2 discussion was held off
}_ ’ ‘:< 3 . : © 23 ~ the ‘record.) JRE
3 %fg  ’ \24 MR. RAMEY: You m'ay”:!proceed, Mr. Hinkle.
;-“i - 25 . MR, HfNKLE: 1f the Commission piease, th’e applicati n
L.
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that is beforevthé Commission today was originaliy filed when
we had an Examiqer;s Heériﬂé,_énd at that time and at the
subsé@uent heérinq de novo, I made a métion that referenced
‘to J. M. Clark and Dale M. Thompson be deleted from the.
application. In the original application these parﬁies were
mentioned as having a small interest that was not committed

to the Bell Lake Unit. After the application was filed; we

‘learned that these interests had‘been’commigted to the 6hit;
Becauseuthis’is a separate;record, fo'alsd show that theSe
iintere;£s hé&é been de}eéed from the appliéatioﬂ.

rMR. RAMEY : Okay;

L. M. DUNNAVANT

'called.as a Witness,‘having been first duly sworn, was

examined and testified as follows:

s

1 Lo

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. HINKLE: -
0 h State’your hame, and your residence. ¢

A My’name is L. M. Dunnavant,ll'm president of Texas

il Wwest 01l & Gas Corporétion_whose businessuaddréss“is4609

| midland mational Bank, Midland, Téxas.

Q What is ydur connection with Texas West?
A I am president of the corpérétion.
0. Are you a petroleum engineer@and_geol¢gist?

Yes, sir, I am, I'm a petroleum engineer.
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R SR 1 -0 -State briefly your educational background and your
A [§ 2A experlence as a penroleum engineer?
.y ; 3 A 1 was graduated from Oklahoma State in 1954 with a |
“‘EP 4|l B. S. in engxneerlng. After graduation I was with Phillips
. "E 5 Petroleum Company for four years as an englneer'trainee and
b . 6 || petroleum engineer. I then jOlned Arco 011 Corporation in
’ ) f’“i, 7 Midland, Texas for three years as a petroleum engineer and B | -
N 537 8 coordlnator of englneerlng and geologlcal. After that I was 2
8 o | with Rodman,, an 011 corporatlon, for four years as production %
AE '8 10 || manager. I'waS'co~founder and manager of- operatlons of
R4 . I v
:nga 11| southwestexn Natural Gas in 1965; co-founder and manager of
o082 est ! 4
‘g §‘§§ 12 {operations for Western States Producing Company in 1969. I
- of P ' | ' -
; §&:§' 13| became independent and formed Texas West 0il & Gas. Corporation ;
3N o . . . ‘
2‘8‘-: g ) . €
, 'g_gzﬁf 14 || in June of 1971..
3 .8 ’ . i
5 g%% | , : o §
% 'lw _ ‘1,~§ 15Y Q. Are you famlllar wlth the drea that is involved :
; < " } d .a “U / . ‘ » ’ e |} :
; J ~:ﬁ?§' g8 16 || in this Case? : A
s ‘;3 ’ 17l A Yes, sir, 1 am.
; = 154 5 N by ) ‘ . - . . )
T e TR 18l 0 Have you had any expexience in drilling,opefatioﬁsr
5 A ‘ ‘
T:{: el E I ' = .
< £ 15l in the area? -
l; . 13 " 1 R Yes, six, quite extensive. .
2 © 21 MR. HINKLE: Are the qualificatidns of the witness '”‘
2 Gea M % 22 || “acceptable? ] @
PSR ] 33 MR. RAMEY: Yes, they are.
T 24 0 (Mr. Hinkle contlnulng } Are you familie with :
) ' 33 " .5 || the -application of Texas West in this Case? o : :
i i . o
ii - S TTTRTITLO L - < g . R =
‘_ e v 1
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T ( . .
S 1 A Yes, sir. : )
. .
- i 2 ‘ Q. What is Texas West seeking to accomplish?
‘ & ,
L . 3 A Texas West is requesting compulsory pooling of all
a ) - K , ‘ -
- 4 || of the mineral intersts in the Pennsylvanian formation uncer-
H; 5 i lying the east half of Section 5, Township 24 South, Range
e 6 34 East. This is referred to as the South Bell Lake Field
7l area in Lea County, New Mexico.-
8 “ The acreage is to be dedlcated to a well to be
g - 9 drilled at an ortﬁodox'locatiOn, nlneteen elghty ‘£rom the ;
a ok _ 3 . ]
Q@ <« ' o - o : |
= S 10 || north and east lines of Section 5. » R S
__'3: ) uf) N t . : '
no%iﬂ 1. Texas West is seeking further considerations for
B s .
g ,'g '§‘§§ 12 || the cost of drilling and completlng thlS well and the alloca—-
v 833 _ _ ,
£ O XAS il L
£ a;:[gﬁﬂn 13|l tion of those costs, as well as the operating cost and the o
s : '_‘g ; i . [
z sAgz N4 cost for superv1510n.
b LV .
= ECT 3 5
g oy g 16 )i . Q As well as being desxgnated the operator9 :
- ®S ( ‘ ) :
7 S . o . i
= 8 164" A Texas West is requestlng ‘€O be d951gnated as %
< 17 ‘6perator and further that the maximum risk factor allowed DYy 3;“
5 1.l statute be applied in the drilling of this well.
s B A 19 0. Have ‘you prepared or has there beén prepared under
e S e 20 'your direction certain oxhibits for introduction in this % .
21 || case? |
E X”ﬂ: \"7 o 22 A Yes, several exhibits.
1 . 23 0. These are the ones that have been marked One
Y 24 | through Eight? L {
LoE ' . ‘ ) r
;? = 25 A Yes, sir.
: - ¥ VI 0,
% j s o R
s s |
;é Y “”31\ »}‘r(\ut\)?‘ré*ﬂ’rk ““"’“’5’7‘“0- - ’:t" ’L-v ' LR . S S e e e AT .
% i e
3 - i\,i" é ‘ § r ey L o
7 ) i . -
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( Page 9
0 Reféf té Exhibit One and‘explain what this»is‘and'
what it shows?
A Exhibit Number One is a structure map based on tgéﬂ

-

of the Morrow formation. It reflects the producing wells,

producing from the Morrow and the Bell Lake:area and the

_Antelope Ridge area.

Tt also reflects the proposed location of Texas

West Oil & Gas Corporation in the east half of Section 5,

and the acreage to be pooled{ismcoloredkyeilow,;which reflects

the east half of Section 5.

0 Does this show the 6utiines’of the Bell Lake Unit

7and the Antelope Rldge Unlt?

A Yes, sir, it does. Q;\

'Q The east half of 5 as given w1th1n the»bound%fiés,
of the Bell Lake unit?

A Yes, sir.

0 « Do,?ou have anf‘further comments with respect to
Exhibit One? |

A Exhibit Number One really is éresented tolmereiy
'sﬁbw'thé structural =oﬂféguratlcns nf,the area lnvolved.

Actually thlS map -- you can go from the east to the west

~and north to south and you see Morrow productloh high on the

structure, you see Morrow productlon lower on the structure.
However, you look in here and you can see soune wells 'that are

not completed in the Morrow, surrounded by wells lower on the

I
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? -;:‘,i!~‘§ o 1]l structure that‘are producing from ﬁhe Morrow, In other
?‘.‘ ‘  j 2 2 words,!you éaﬁ(get high and have a pinch out of the sand that

< / QA’ 3 i would be nonproductive. In some cases you can be low and get

'i ‘“?g » 41 a dry hole or a noncommercial well. Structuré doesn't really‘
i E 5 (| meah too much as far as the Morrow formation is concerned.

5% 6| It may o#rmay.not be'a factor, you cannot depend on it. On

N ) |

7 ahy other formations ordinariily you -'f'c‘aq "aepend on structure

'21  o 8l to show you or inéiCate productivé prospects. Here we are
g‘ ‘ §‘% 9| looking at a different animal, you dannét use structure aé a
L 4 : _
. ;f B .g;dg; 10 _gdide‘in picking loéations‘or predicting productivity.
S ¥ : , .
i i’f‘é}gs 1 | 0} Refer to Exhibit Number Two and explain what this
o0 B~ et 3 :
g §§§ 12| is and what it shows?
| ;§§§ 13 | A Exhibit Number 'Ifwo is a cross section running from
” .. Egéé 14 "{:hg w;as_t' side gf the Bell Lake Fié-l\d which is represented by
-zgﬁ " T§$ﬁ§  15i c6ntineh£a1 BRell Lake Unit Number 5 well and extending over
iév‘ g 16_‘throu§h our proposedsldcatiogwin the east half of Section 5,
?17"éontinuing on over to the eaéternmostvwell‘or i§Cation; Which-
18" is on~;he east side of the field, which is Texas We#t 0il &
.19 Gasldbrporétion‘State’Number 1 wéll. ) L
“‘Q U - 20 | . This cr§és section is feally éhlimportant exhibit
| ’“‘21 bzeause it féallyj;hows tﬁé7ﬂetéf6géﬁé5ﬁslﬁéfﬁféfﬁf*fﬁig
22 | reservoir that we are WOrkiné with; it shoﬁs the lenticularity|
h 23 || of the. Morrow sands that are involved andwére contained iﬁ
24 | what we call the Morrow formation.
25 _ ' ) Starting over on-the west“side,in Continental's
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zone produced two p01nt seven billion cubic feet of gas and

it is my’ understanding that this well is now plugged and
we have a == ' e
Section 6.

_in the Morrow formation.

‘variable *1sk factors involved in dr:lling the Morrow sand,

but there is a great deal of risk involved in Just getting

©

Page 1l

Bell Lake Number 5 well, this was, under current-~day prices,

what would be a commercial well, and from the Number Four

abandoned.

Goihg'to the second well east of the Number 5 well, -

9 That's in Section 62

A That is in Séction'G, the nortﬁﬁést gquarter of

Weihavé}a’complete'absence_of pfoductiVe sands
~ We also want to point out here that in. going across -

the --.using these wells in this cross section, that we

1nclude a: ~couple. of wells that I think dwell on the risk

involved in drilling down to the Morrow ‘sands. :There are many

down to it, which is one of those..

Now this Number 4 well blew out after reaching the

Morrow,_and actuallyitﬁg well-northiof this partiéular well, " ;
‘ n, in the came se ation, ﬁ , -

it also blew out. But

[ L PN o -
Wnlcn 15 ROt Shdwn (13 tllc"v-l.vaw eST

(t

referred to as Cantinental'é Number 1,
ydﬁ can see in this particular well, we'havelno‘prdductive

sands, they are all tight or pinéﬁed out and have not been

production tested or drill stem tested to our knowledge.

= ~ PO - -
* 4
."- -
- h]
B ;
A
>
g L)
A
¥ e F
o
-
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| »lg ! Going on over to the east --
. -.Z | 2 : MR. RAMEY: Excuse nme, Mr. .Du'fmavant ,: ;rou say these
~ 31l wells blew" out before they got to the Morrow?
v;‘i a0 MR. DUNNAVANT. This well’here did, yes, sir, and
~ 3 " ' 51T think the Number 4 aia too, I'm not sure. I know this well
gk ‘-q ’ 61 blew Out and burned. - The Number 1 well did blow and burned
i 7| the rig. 7
"; 8l  MR. RAMEY: It dién't blow out in the Morrow b-zone? ,
8 w: , § 9y ' MR. DUNNAVANT: . No, sif, notln the Morrow, no, sirs L
o I
. j ,‘ %g of MR, RAMEY: Thank you.
| e @ 8= ’ .
J - ;0%%,% _”A A < (Contlnulng ) Continuing_ across with the cross
; ,,,E% ; g%é% 12 gectior, go;hg down to southeast and the northeast quarter
; d ';53;% 1? 'of Sectlon 7 to Continental's Number 16 well. Here we have
‘:} ggff 14|l a wéll that is produclnq from the Number Two sands,’ as I~
O ol &y
’faz , 'g E | 15 thlnk correlates with Continental's descrlptlon of the Number
: 8
m‘ ) g 16 || Two, the location of the Number Two sands. : | .
: 92 17 .~ This is an interesting well, due to the fact that l
3 SR
s r} ‘ 18 | in the prev:.ous hearings this lower Number Four zone had not
& { "' ) B .157 " peen tested out. W daig have testimony presented by Mr. #
2 i:} ' 20 || McWilliams and Mr. Lyons,:'whereby they stated they~had
& o PR N -
T ) ‘ 21 l evaluated this Number Four zone from the logs, and they
% | 22 e*{pected it to produce from the Number Four zone and that
” 23 l also the bottom-hole pressure would prove it to be the
14 24 || game reservoir as the Number 14 well is »completed in. ;
: R ' 25 0 Number 14 is in Section 5?
= : )
; l' i =
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perforated that particular zone, the lower-most zone and it

Page 13
A In Section 5, in the northeast. Well, it didn't

prove out that way. The Numbér Four zone tested water throug

perforations, and as you can see at the bottom of that

péfticular log it does give you the détails on it. They ’ “

flowed six barrels of water pefﬁhour with a small spray of gas..

o

They perforated the néxf zone above it, which is “

‘from fourteen thouSand,ioh,twenty—one_to thirty—four, part of

the same zone, the Number Four zone. ‘It flowed a small amount

of gas qursixmhours and they set the bridge plug and came on ‘

‘back up to the Number Two zone which had a calculated open,

a reported open flow-of fourteen million, four hundred and

14

18
16
17
18

19

20
21

22

24

-'r Weli, I think Mr. McWilliams previously testified

0
(o]

ten thousand.

-

that it -As impossible to predict the size of a Morrow lense

. . ’ ‘ : v
from looking at 1log data alone. = Pressure and production data

are necessary before the reserves-<can be established with any

degree of accuracy.

There he is talking about reserves and I certainly

ree with Mr. McWilliams, we can't even determine,if the

£ Lt
F S U‘le

“sand is‘produCtive.wi£h thé'1dgé'infhaﬁ& and all o

‘updated technical knowledgé we have in calculating the factors

1 in the Morrow sands.
This is just,wi think, further proof that the Morrow

you have the logs

i8S

gand is a different animal, that even when

e

e T
R D




. X x o | Page 14
;'L;fiif‘?:," s » 1 ih hand, the samples in hand, you drill through it, you have
' 2 2i the samples, you have all of the shows, you don't know what
ﬁmg o ig 35 you've got until you perforate it and test it, and I think 'J

4| this has been proven pretty/much in this well.

5 | Continuing on across with-the cross section, we go P

6 || on over to Continental's Number 14 well.’ Th;s is a west

}\ offset to our proposed location. This well is completed in

It : : .
g || the Number Four zone. It is a very prolific well, it has a . !

9 || very well'developed sand. It also has a prospective zone,

87501

ing service

10 || which would be ‘the Number Two zene, which has not been tested.

1 to my knowledge.

.

12 Continuing on across over to our proposed location,

13 || we_are hOping here %gain that this little diagrammatic sketch

Phone (SQS)' 982-9212

rrish

h report
" Qeneral Court Reporting Service

$25 Calle Mejia, No, 122, Santa Fe, New Mekico'

14 | wé've got in here pretty well represents what our location --

d mo

15 {|'what our structural position will be when we drill the well,

-~ si

16 || but this again is spéculation.

<

17 We continued the cross section on over to Shell's

ig | Antelope Ridge Number 5 in. the southwest quérter of Section 33

1gﬂ which is a-dry hole, and in all zénes in the Morrow. This

20 ] well calculated water in the Fourth Zone, which has a ot

Il

"f!ﬁ‘ ' ' . 21 || beautiful sand'development; as you can see. : W
. o Lo 22 " The intexval from thirteen thousand, nine ninety,
i'? 23i we've got it colored yellow, the lower-most zone, to fourteen
- ; .

-,

i"- ' 77
v : s

is calculated at a hundred percent water.

‘24| thousand and sixty is a‘beautiful sand development, but it !
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N ™ " Page 315

SR i S e Here again we are goiné py log interpretation. They‘

h . ..E 2 | @idn't think enough of it to even set casing down to that

' - 3 ppint, they set casing at the top of that sand», ;lnd I can

i . | 4 assﬁ'r_'e you, gentietﬁen, if it had begn me I would have run ‘

g - -3 o 5 | casing down there a’not':her-"couplé hundred féét and put a couple

_ : - " 6| of-holes in it and jﬁst tested it because here again we are
e > 7 talklng about log 1nterpretatn.ons and depending on lags to

g 8 tel} us what the Morrow sand w111 do ;:md it just won't do it..

& ,q g 9 | They came back up to the'\ipper—most 1nterva1 and
; | ‘i % u% 10 || which would be zone Number TwWO and this well t’ésted water o
z | 3 2"%33 1" tl{‘r'Ough perfor‘ations. And thlS is rather iﬁteresting,‘gen’tle—’-

g s ,,, %%%é 12 | men, because going across here, a:-s- far as the Numberl*Fo»ur

vig N .

ii% i _9"; :’%g% 13| zone is concerned, goirg pack to the west across this cross

j% ’ 3 | 'é %i“g‘ 14 section we have the Number Four zone developed ahd'productﬂivé o
f N :;Og 15‘ ‘a'.n'd commercial under current day prices in the Number 5 ’we;ll, ;
5 it 1 | ,. _

¢ . - é 16 || yet we{‘come\\due cast of it to a well that has no p"rodi;ctivé

% e f _. B 7 Morrow sand and it is surrounded bj commercial wells. |
: e H 18 We continue on over to Céntih‘e‘ntal‘s Number 16

: i "é en s ig-"- well, :i\ﬁ khas ‘a beautiful fourth sanu. 1+ rested water. We = )

- @ - f} A 20 || come up.to and had the Number Two zone as productive in that |

AT ‘i | 21 || Numbex 16 well. ”
: e "é ' 22 Going on up to wth_e Nunber 16, tﬁe:NumbgrlFour sand
. iE » 23| is .b’eautifully developed éﬁhd“proliftic. Taking that same
‘ - 24 || Number Four sand up to the Number 5 well, 1t is wet.

: §“ 25 This is in’tﬁeresting, because here Yyou ‘have a |

_ )
s L

1 -
" o g
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Page 16

51tuat10n where these zones,. structure may oXx maY»not mean

anything. Dlrect offsets produce ‘water, inside locations

have no productive sands as the Number 4 well indicated, very

erratic. r
Continuing on with the cross section, we go over to

Shell's BE Number l,:whiCh it.was orlglnally called, which I

think has been changed to the Four Numberyz. It is the north—

east well in £he northeast guarter-of-Seetion 4. Now this

well is an important.well also. This is due east of our

Number 14 well, yet this well is completed in the Number One

zone and has been a very>prolifie well.
The Number Two zone, the Number Four zone that are
produEing over west over here and that is so beautlfully
developed up in the Number 5, is not present at all in this
well. We cannot COrrelate -- there may be remnants of it,
but;I tell you, you have to use a_great deal of tolerence

'in showing a remnant of any of those- sands.

Here we have got a situation going from the Number

/'

~

16 to the Number 14 to'tbe Shell Number 5 where these Number
Four sands and. Number Two sanq are peau f"ily veloped,
41ust in a northeasterly dlrectlon, and yet youAgo:from the
knumber 14 well due east, over here to Shell's BE Number 1,

} and these sands are not developed at.ali. This certainly

Jindicates that there is a pinch out somewhere between the

proposed'location, almost due east, and due east of Contlnenta

e




‘\ ij T C;'onti»nental Number 4 and the BE Number 1 ‘We don't know w‘here
_ -; - 2 kthat occurs. We certainly hope that Continental is right and
=8 3| it is way over here somewhere, way east of us,- because wWe - l
1 o 4 think fthat we have a good location, but again it is the nature
s ﬂi 5 lof the animal we ar‘e working with. R |
- ' 6 o And then we go on over to the east side of the ., | )
é :  ‘;: 1 7 Anteiepe Ridge F:;:;Leld to Texas West 0il & Gas Corporatien St;é'\te
ﬂi 8 | Number 1 well. It is 1ocated in the northwest quarter of )
-..s fgj‘ -9 Siec”tio'n 2. This, gentlémen, has been an expenswe well, ‘and’
‘ %:‘é’ 10 )l a nlghtmare in trylng to get production established. This
iz < m} iégg 11| is another well that blew out before ever reachlng the Morrow
: i Wl
..,z %%‘é% 12’ »sand. The well blew out at approx1mate1y twelve thousand ’
-‘_ - ;gg% 13; £wo hundred and eighty-two feet. It was necessary for us-
3 g%ié 14| to set a five and a half inch. 11ner, perforate the Atoka, - ’
O
f ,.} ;, % 15 :'de?lete it and then deepen the well to test out the Morrow
; J ‘\ ﬁ 16 nd, Wthh was a flnanc:Lal disaster. |
: , 3 : 17 o As you can see, We perfOrated several sand zenes
: vf",,,, “181 in thlS partlcular well. We worked on this well for appro'Xi—'
5 - vt
I - d ‘ 19'_“'mate1y gix months at mpting to establlsh productlon. we | v
: ”3 2(’): dxd a lot of perforatlng and squeeze cementing work, '..ii.'ieh “ "
" ri | 21 yeg have to do somet:mes and a liner '_‘}Ob, we realize thj.s.
o "j 22 We had some beautlful sands which cor_related with
Z ‘; " 231l the north and south offsets. ThlS well is producing less
> e ‘ 4‘ - ' e then forty thousand cubic feet of gas per day, and we are‘
. -
oo - 25 I preparing to plug and abandon tb oxrow to come pack up and
!
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10

‘an expensive price, expensive and very risky.

“Exhibit Number Two, which is a noncommercial well, on up to

* the north, our Thirty-five Number 1 in Section 35 which is

‘well, it is a noncommercial.

- ’ Page 18

try upper zones which ére pretty slim above the Morrow.

This iS~réther inﬁeresting looking at this whdle
cross section, gentlemen, sécause if you look at it;'we have
Seven.wells'appearinngn the cross section. Of the sevén
wells, two of them blew out, two éut of seven.

.» ~1f you-wanted to, ifkwe”had's@qu our cross section
a 1ittlé bit to the north to include Continental's Number 1
weii; we Qould havé‘had eight-wells and three out of eight

blew ouﬁ.

The Morrow sand itself is unpredictable even with

all of the advanced technology that we have now days, but just)

gétting down to the Morrow.sand out here in this area is

Mr. Hinkle, I have another cross section as a ‘
foilqw=uP to this.
0.  All right, refer to Exhibit Three and explain that.

A Exhibit Number Three is a three-well cross section,

running from south to north and includes our State Two Number }

in the south half of Section 2, which'is a sommercial well.

At our State Two Number 1, which I previously mentioned on’

also a commercial well.

The well you see down to the south is Penroc's

2

gy

s‘\
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0. You are referring to the little insert?
A To the little insert at the top. Penroc's weil is

a noncommercial well also.

This crOssAséctiOn is presented, gentlemen, just to
show you the unbrediétable naéure of these Morrow sands.

Thé’well, our State Twé Number 2, the first well we
see on the cross section, hﬁs four .0f the five sands open
that’we@haQe éompleted, perforated, in our One Number 1 well
which is’%he second well shown onﬂthe Ccross secﬁion.‘

Q;' ‘Ate these Texéslwé3£ Qells?
A 'All three of-thém are Texas West wells.

The zdneé are gorrelatiVe frém‘the Two Number 2, the
first well, to the seégnd well which is”oﬁr State Numﬁer 1.
And a5”y6u cénAsee on our State Number l,’wﬁich is the
sécénd log, tﬁese sands afe beautifully'déVelopéd. ‘Some of
‘them much better than what we had in the fir;tswellvwhicp is
the de’Number’ZFJ

Well, going on to the north most of these; at least
three of the cor%ﬁrative sandrﬁodies“are perfbréﬁed in the
:ﬁéiiL"We”ééhfbbrrélﬁfé:éll'zonES iﬁFthat-Weli back to our.
One NumLer 1, éﬂd the séﬁds'are 6f cbmﬁgréble quélity, they
.appear to be on the logs, but herexagain we are talking about
‘log interpretaﬁgon and some other things-that aré:not

applicable, are not real reliable in working with the Morrow

sands.

[T —
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‘drilled to and/or tested the Morrow formation. It is

”Eﬁé‘red‘éircl*<refers to-blow outs, wells that blew out or

‘problems; and orange represents noncommercial or dry holes

Page 20

This well; of course we have explained about the

b}ow out, we have explained that here is a situation where you

have got a gut c¢inch. This well is located sixteen hundred

and fifty feet from the State Two Number 2 to the south of
us, it has all of the zones present, even before it was
drilled it should have been a gut cinch, yet it turned out to

be a dry hole and a,fihéncial and economic disaster.

Q. Do yol have anything further with respgct to Exhibit
Three? |

A No,>sir.

0. _Refer to Exhibit Number Fogr and e#plain what this.
shows?

a. All right, sir.
AN ) ] o
Gentlemen, Number Four is what we are referring to

as an Individual Well Data Map and has pertinent infoxmation -

on all wells which drilleé to and tested the Morrow formation,

color coded down at ‘the bottom..; The green, solid:gréen,'réfer°_

to brbducing Morrow wells; the green circle refers to testiné;-‘

encountered serious and hazardous drilling or completion

in the Morrow.

¢

Gentlemen, going from the north, starting at the

north we have, if you will notice, in Section 19 up on the
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Page 21

northwest side of the map;<the well in the northwest quarter
‘of Section 19 the Morrow was tested, it was tight énd non-
commerciai. Going on across due east to Section 21, Great
Basin Petroleum's well in the southweét quarter of 21 is é
prolific Morrow well, but this wéll encountered tréﬁendoué
complétion'problems. They split;the céSinq; they split'the
tubing; and had quite a bit of remedial work to do. I' think
it pgbbably lasted in the order of sixty to ninety days before
they gbt the wellvcompleted.‘ It:was a vefy hazardous situatio
at ‘the time, yery‘hazardous condition to those whg'were,
’working on it and to the economics of thé well EtSélf.

Over in Section 22, in the northeast quarter, we
have the Morxow was dfill stem'testedvnoncbﬁmercial. In the
souéhwest quartexr the Morrow was.£ested - Watéf. Continuing
on down in‘Sectién 27, we ha&g:a commercial well. Going on

;over &ést, back west to Section' 29, Great Basin is now testiné
their well up ‘in the northeast quarter bf Section 29.‘ANow

this well was questionable with the last report we had, it

i

Q;é»making‘épprogimatély a half a ﬁiilibhraﬁﬁic}fééf>5f géé”
per day with fifty-tﬁo'barrels of water per day. We’aon'f
know if that is load water or what, we don't have any current
reports on it.

On over in Section 30 the Morrow drill stem:
tested six hundred feet of gas-cut mud, noncommercial.

Going down to the south and back over to the east

v Pl TR e e e e

L T e e e
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) '; 7 i- A ' ! to'Section 3, which is Shell's Number 5 well, in the southwest
. :3 2| quarter, noncommercial, water.
g?* : o ( = 3 Going on over to the east in Section 34, Shell's
a 4 well drill stem tested the Nuﬁbér One zone and it had a Qery
1 5|l 'good drill stem‘test. Werthink that shQuld make a well, but
: ~ 6 'theyVhaven'ﬁ'completed in that Morrow . sand yet. |
" ;:;j | .,'4 7 Oux weil over in Section 35 is a coﬁmeécial well.
} 8 || Coming down to the south in Section 1, we have a noncommeréial
- g 9 well in ourhﬁymbér:l wellyandfa~blow_out as -indicated by
ZAA‘ 'g ué 10 || the red circle. We haQe é‘p;oducing wellAin our Two Number 2,
3 éégg: " | and going to the south, Pgnroé's well is noncommercial. It4 -
3;3 ?éggé :12’ will neve# paylout'the cdsﬂ of that well. |
. ;gg% 13 f Continuing on back over to the west in Sect;'j.pn 4, .
:" géié 141 we h:ave in the northeast corner there, Shell's Number 4 well
L ,.. ; g 15 whiéh‘blew ouﬁ’before it ever got to the Morrow. It was a ¥, -
i CE -. j;
i%vi - § 18 || very expensive operation. It did make a commercial, a very ;%33
,rgg i7 || good well, but the well blew out and they had very serious
i “fj? | .18 é&oblems there beforejéhey cqﬁpleted'it. Shell, of cburse,
’ . i ”Tff“ 19“ has wha£ I would consider a economic well in Section 5,
&l ] 4 :E' 20 {| Continental, that’is.A

21 ) In Section 6 we have the two wells, Continental's

o

22 1 and 4, which blew out on them as we have Stated. The Number]

23 || 4, the Morrow zones are tight, noncommercial in the Morrow.

& -

24 _ Going over to Section 1, we have a commercial well

. . i 25 and current day prices, and going down to the 16 in Section 7,

e v
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we have one that is testing that is undec1ded, we have eight

“noncommerCLal or dryholes, forty-two percent, blow outs,

‘chasing out the Moxrrow sand.

R Page 23

oommercial, and on over to_our Federel Nine Number 1 which
is commercial.

Gentlemen, it is interestingrto notebhere; that
we have on this map twenty total wells.‘ We have color coaed

twenty wells, of these we have eleven prddubing Moxrrow wells;

noncoﬁmercial or dry hole wells; and we have five wells out

of twenty that blew out or had hazardous completion problems.
Four of them blew out, one of them had hazardous completion

problems. Percentage-wise, commercial, flfty-elght percent;

twenty—five-percent. Percentage-w1se that just’ glves us a

lpretty_good average of what we can expect in drllllng to and

s Lo
[ <

0.~ You have indicated that the east half of 5 will
probably prove productive?
A- YPSI Sir(

0 In"your opinion; is the Continental well in the

west half of 5 dralnlng “the east half of 5
A Oh definitely, I think we would agree with l" wk
Contlnental on that, yes, 31r, it 1s.
0 Refer to Exhlblt Flve and explain what that shows?
A All right, sir. Exhibit Number Five is the monthly %_
productlon “as reporxted in the monthly NMOCC 5&1 aﬁd gas

produCtion reports on Continental Oil Company s Bell Lake
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!‘ 1 || Unit Number 14/» well which is the west offset to our proposed
o ' “‘i 2 Madera well infthé east half of Section 5.
~ 3 i This is presented to you, gentletﬁen,, to show you
: x . 4. the production ‘history on this well and how current events.
‘-i | 5“ j;ave affected the productlve status of that particular well.
g o ) » o — » 61 he well flrst began productlon, first. reported productlons,
I s 7\ was back in® August of 1974: 'I‘hey started out with a daily
’:z g || average and as you can see we have the monthly gas flrst in
..., .3 9 || the first colurmin and the daily average 1n the second column.
g . .
) i -?"é E io | In August of ' 74 they started out with a seven and a half
i -? igi‘: " million pexr day rate and then the next month, in’ September of |
1“’ %g‘%gﬁ 12 V74, they found a pretty stabllzed reasonable flow rate of (
11%3 ﬁé‘;‘.% 13 approx:.mately nine point six million a day. It's a ii'ttle
}}m} égéé 14 gaudy} put it' s reasonable. Going from September through
% ‘ _g 0%;‘ '1'5‘ January, and actually through February of '75, they had .
;:g E j . é 16 pretty well stablized this rate at around nlne and a half
B '3 7\ m:llxon per day. : " ' : . I
R " N} | ‘ 18 Now, if you will notlce the sub- notes py the month, ‘
' j‘" 19 beginning in F‘;Eb'ruary,, we have sub-note one.: (Reading.) We
= . o | : 25 | mailed our letter to,\ACoxitii’iental request_ng an AFE to. drlll
| “&{‘ 21 || the east offset on a Madera lease, east offset to thJ.s well,
T - d | on February 28th, 1975. (End of reading.)
: 23 . Now, in Marchv the productiou on thi‘s well ‘was way
P ' o4 || down. I don't know what happened, probably they had an
. ' 25 accounting proble"m or something, but if I had a't outs:Lde
't | ‘
i
- . . S—
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of February 28th.

Tynos

will note sub—note four.

2 “

Page » 25

Quess; I would saytthe§awere changing that equipment or

gomething getting ready to really let this ~v€ll rip and roar,

because that is whai it has done gince then. I don't know

thaé, but tnat is my assumption.
“In sub—note Two in March. (Reading ) Texao West

recoived an‘answer to the letter from Continental dated

Maroh 26th, 1975, wherein they refused,Texas West's proposal

(End of reading;) _ S

ThHen in April they ‘increased the productiOn to

ten point two million per day and in April, on April the 29th,

Texas West made appllcation to the Conservation Commission

for compulsory poollng ‘on the east half of Section 5.

“  And then in May of '75 they really started getting
after it. They increased the production to thirteen million,
SlX “hundred and seventy—seyon cubic feet per day and if you
{Raading.) The Hearing on compulsor
poOling of the east half of Section 5 was held on May 28th;
(End of

and the first order was issued on June the tenth

The production

reading.) Ana look what they did in June,

was increased to. fourteen po:nt four five millioﬂia’day=
In Juiynﬁhey averaged about thirteen’and a half
million per.day, put ‘in July we had our second hearing on
compﬁlsoryﬂpooling, on the twenty-f£ ifth,of'thatbﬁonth, and
we didn't get an order from the Commission on that July 25th‘

hearing until September 2nd, 1975. That was almost thirty-

|
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_gentlemen, they went back to fourteen point three eight million

sxxteen p01nt nine nine three million per day.

‘pressure on a thirty-

N

26

Page

seven days.

And look what they did in this period of time,

per day in August and in September they have gone up to

And, of course

.during the perlod they were producxng thlS well at 51xteep

p01nt nine million, the COmmlSSlon agreed to a full rehearing
to be held today.

wWe understand from our- fleld people now that this
weil, gnd this cannot be factual, but our field men are

gometimes prettyvgood at this, that this well is now produciné

v

_close to. elghteen million a day.

With forty—flve hundred pounds flowing tublng
five, sixty-fourths inch choke, the
pressures, the flow1ng tublng pressure of this well»ﬁhen we
started these proceedlngs back-in February was in excess'of

flftyffive hundred pounds. It is obv1ous, “gentlemen, what

theyﬂaremdoihgiwi;h‘this particular well. They are trying

to gut it. They are trying to drain as much of ouxr acreage,
tﬁat_broduct~fr0m under our acreage as they can. It is g
quite obvious to me the wvame they are playing. We used O

call this de;ay and drain. I would rather refer to it in’
thls partlcular instance as delay and steal.
Q Now refer to Exhibit Six and explain what this

shows?
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A All right, sir, "Exhibit Six is really a follow up
to Exhibit Number Five. We just ground out some economic
factors here that are pertinent to the Continental Number 14

well and certainly very éerious, very costly.

The cumulative gas production of Continental Bell
Lake Unit Number 14 well to October lst, 1975 as reflected on

Exhibit Number Five is four billion, fivé’hundred and forty-fo x

millipﬁ, éight'hundred and'fifﬁy—six thousand MCF gas total.

Using a gross value of this production under cufrenﬁlday_gas
prices of a dollar per MCF,'the value bf’that_gas is four
million, five hundred and forty-four thousand dollars --

five hundred and forty~four, eiéht hundred and fifty-six

 do11ars. Four and a half million dollars.

Texas West's net share of this gross value is

S --General Court Reporting Service .
§25 Calle Mejia, No. 122, Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501
' Phone (505) 982-9212 :

eight hundréd and sever’ thousand, seven hundred.énd seventy-
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seven dollars. We have a net of seventeen point, seven,
seven, three, four, three percent of the wo;king interest
" of twenty-one point eight, seven, five, oh, in a three

hundred ‘and twenty acre unit.

Now the mineral interest owner's share of this

_gross value, and this is the Rupert Madera‘and Mildred

A. Broman, they have a total four pbint one, oh, one, five,

seven percent in a three hundred and twenty acre unit.
Their value of this gas is a hundred and eighty-six thoﬁsand,

four hundred and ten dollars.
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Now, gentlemen, we have esfimatgd the cumulative
gas production on Continenal Bell LakevUnit Number 14 well
to April 6th, 1976, which is;the earliest possible date that
Texas West Madera Number 1 well can Se selling gas, as we
have explained bélow, and that éumulative_gas production is_
based on September's averéée éroduction of: sixteen point{
nine, nine, three million per day and i£ maQ'be more than
that. ‘

But és‘you can—see('it?is selfjexplénafory howtwg“
arrived at a hundred and eighty—seven days from’0ctobe§ the
first before our well and in determining the cumulative
production aﬁd'arriving at.thiS’Apfil thé_sixteenth.A At
"that'timé this well will hgvé broducéd seveﬁ billion, seven
hundred éﬁd twenty-twg million, five hundred and forty—séven'

thousand MCF of gas. Thelgross value of that estimated

~ecumulative gas production on April 6th, 1976 as repeated

”pfeviously, using current day gas price of a dollar is
seven million, seven hundred and twenty-two théusand, five
Texas West'§~ﬁét share of that>cumu1atiVetgés
production, of that cuﬁulati#é‘groés'value ofithat prodﬁdtiOn
is one million, fhree huadred énd se%enty-two thbusand, five
hundred and sixty-one' dollars. The mineral ifterest ownerfé
net share of cumulative gross value as above will be three

‘hundred and sixteeh thousand, seven hundred and forty-six'

)
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Ve ' I dollars. Gentlemen, that is lost to these people, it is
' ’ j 2|l 1ost to us, it will not be recovered. .
- 3 On current day -~ Texas West's net éhére ?f Vthe
o 4 current daily gas values, using Septembex's daily avetage, we
f .-i 5| are losing thré’é ﬁhousand and twenty dollars per day on a
- - '8 minimum basis, ninety-onhe thousand, eight hundred and eight
E 7 | dollaxrs per month. The mineral interest owners out there are
“ 8 1os:ing six hundred and nihe‘ty-sex"ren dollars per day, twenty-
m g 9 one thousand, one hundred "and eigﬂty-—eight dollars per !
- @ .%o ) . . ‘
= é ;_.??: 10 month and this is money" that they will never get back.
 “ ;%EE 11 0. You have in'di‘cated that you have h‘ad’}som‘e"contn::aci:s
-q Eg‘gé | ‘/2- with C‘o'htiné‘nta’lvwit“h respect to driliipg a well in the east
R 3o ‘ -
- ;gg% 13l half of 5, would you explain your contacts in more detail?
2 oa : ) .
3 . Egzz,é 14 A Yes, sir. Do you want me to start from the i
i ~g8d .
: .qt : 'gg 15 Lbi‘igin%‘l? | /
o 4 '8 16 0. Yes, sir, Jf,n your correspvdndence. |
_ :f 7 A Yes, sir. I contacted Contine_iital's district | )
':;-g,‘ 18 Viandma‘n, Mr. Mérshall, that's the‘i:e in ‘_Mi?’ij:land and informed
= J 19 (| Mrx. Mérshali of our lease status and we felt that we were
_ ’J 20 || being drained and‘ we would like to negotiate an operating
. e i 21 agreement for the ‘pur‘pc»se ofi getting a well dril,le"d on our
22 | acreage to protect our interest. He jumped on it and he "
T J ?3' éall’ed' me;back and said Continental was not interested and 5
| , 22 Il he sﬁégested’I write a letter, which I did. on February 28th,
S 25 | 1975, I wrote a letter to Continental, Mr. L. P. Thompson, |
. U | N
i
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-8 |lwest half of Sectlon-S.

9| that particular letter:-

12 | other Unit partlclpants.

13 authofity,

Phone (505) 9

14“Corporation

16

7 addresses as soon as 90551b1e.

51| that they wouid give us an °

P

3|l that continental submit us an AFE. We

5 || approximate depth of fourteen thousand

Page 30

division production manager in Hobbs and requested that in

order t6 protect -our acreage from drainage across lease lines

further advised that

we were willing to partlclpate in drllllng a well to the

, one hundred feet, oOr

6 to a depth to test the Morrow zone,; the Morrow zone ¢hat is

7 produc1ng in the Continental Bell Lake

(Reading.)
10 f'corporation assunes ‘that Continental,

1§ Lake Unit;'has the authorlty to commit
and if it is necessary that
contact the other Unit par
16 || a 1ist of the names of the other"parti

(End o

200 on March 26th, 1975, the dat
19 | continental, we received -- this was
20 || they were not 1nterested in drilling a

rport_nltv
22 || Bell Lake Unit, which,

23 “

24 ]| there is no mention whatever

of course,

Incidentally,

25 || we had requested.

would appreciate it if you would so advis

well located in theff

‘In that letterx and I'm quotlng from
Tex&s’West "0il & Gas

as operator of the Bell

the 1nterests~of the

1f Contlnental does not have thxs

Texas West 0il & Gas

t1c1pants ‘direct, we- .

cipants ahd their
f Reading.)

e of the letter from

their reply stating that

” |

Well,fbut aid suégestf

tO partlc:Lpate ln the

we do not desxre to do.
in that letter from Continenta;

of the.list of pafticipants that

It was then obvious to us that Cont1nenta1

e and provide us with
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"6l again by phone and 1 told him-at that time that we would be
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1 | was acting on behalf of all of the Unit participants.
2 Another.thing too, back earlier in this thing, well,
3]a little bit later, I should say, later, after the first

4 | order Nunber ®=-5039 was jgssued X dld contact Mr. Marshall once

6 || willing to consider joining Continental in forming a six
7 || hundred and forty acre unit and if -- and if!é- the Commission
8 aéprovedvit, we would join them, and they refused to do this

9| also. .

1 | want to 301n the unit?

A h, yes, we consider it uneconom1ca1 and it was our

13 | understanding that this unit was operating in the red. We

14 oan't stay in pusiness operatlng in the red.
15 o Wwhat about their proposxtlon to. partlcipate in
16| other wells which had been drilled in the. unit

17 ' A Well, theyhsuggested that we do thls and pay our

18 proportionate part of all of the wells that had been drilled
19l on a Unit basis.
25} 0.  Now after the order was entgred’on Septembet the
21 econd, approving itn fcrced,poolingf-74, |
25\ A Yes, sir. _ H
23 pid you send the Commisoion and Cohtipenéal‘a copy
54 of your proposed well costs? o ) B
25 A Yes, sir, I 'dia, and I have entéged this as’Exhibit
. N &
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- S
- ' 1 | Number Eight.
B 2 (1} All right, refer -- this is a little out of
~ 3 || oxder, but that's all right. Refer to Exhibit Eight and 1
7
v 4 | explain what this shows?
j 5 A Well, actually, all right, sir. pid you want it
%s% ' ~ 6| in this order, Mr. Hinkle? - g - : ‘
- 7 ¢ That's all right. '
L i 8 A Exhlblt Number Elght lS ‘the letter we wrote
i & - 2 9 pursuant to the Commrss:.on Oorder, addressed to the state of
] - - .
% i 8 % ' .
% % ,31 10 | New Mexico and all of the working interest owners in the
2 By g L= 1. o ’
i oogs;": 1| Bell Lake Unit. We stated in there: Pursuant to the
: . . Mo‘g - : .
- ‘Eé‘;g 12 | instructions contained in subject order R-5039-A with
e &ag : ‘ :
S o igg‘g 13 l reference to Case Number 5493 that we subnit herewith an ‘
s AR ] Sd.g . .
? g “! - E§§,§ 14 | AFE reflecting the drilllng and completlon related expenses , R
- - 4 ' - Sg . ‘ ' .-
% L w’? 'E g 15 || to that particular well which is referred to as the Madera
& R L . D :
L o o _
I . 8 16 || Number 1. We updated our costs "because of the current price *
;r;, t } 17 J'.‘ncreases, such as the. totalfw;ell cost was estimated to be
’ o 2 18'|| one mllllon, sixty—nlne thousand, three hundred and four ' *
1= ’ : - 19 dol]ars. On the original it was nine hundred and forty-
: ‘; - 201 three thousand, one hundred an d flftv dollars, such that
Et e 21 || we had an lncrease in estimation of one 'hundred and twenty-
R S : :
£ _"‘ 22 ) gix thousand, one hundred and fifty- four dollars. We also
: . 23]l attached to that a Form C-102, reflecting the well location
- 24| of the pooled area, and we explained in there the patticulars
= | .
. .- _ ' 25| as far as we were concerned, pertaining to Order Number i
, : ML “ . K ‘
. ! . EECEFR S . ) . 1
i ’ - v . , .
£
E - . » prpye o
¥ 3 (3
* | )
3% ‘ » g ® !

»
¥
af
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-

statement: Since Continental 0il Company is the operator of.

the Bell Lake Unit and further since Texas West 0i1v& Gas
Corpdratipp does not have, nor GOeS it héve access to ar‘,
detailéd list of the participants and Eheir'mailiné addregées,
and Since’céhtinental 0il Company has‘been the spokesman at
all hearingé in all ﬁétters fdr Lhe Unit participants,-Texas
West Oil & Gas Corporation considers this notice to Continéhf
tal 0il Cqmﬁénf»as”openator of tﬁe”Béil~Lake Unit, the same
asfif-it<were di;ect ﬁotificatioh to all participants
individually.

" This consideration by Texas West is f&rther

substantiated by a statement in the form of a question con-

tained in that particular letter from Texas West to

Continental,féttention Mr. L. P.‘Thbmpson, Which\we»have
élreadf read. r -

Q. - Was the estimated cost of the well in detail
att;ched)to this?

A It was detailed as AFE NumberfAOB;B.

"o Did you receive any response from Continental\to'
this letter? ”

A 'ﬁo, sir.

0 Now after you sent the letter and the estimate
§f the well cost to the Commission and to.Contiﬂental, did

you make any arrangemeiits to start the drilling of the well?

l
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tors, none of which would negotiate a contract with us at

‘Incorporated. They did agree and did execute a contract

"with Texas West to drill the well.
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A Yes, sir. You said after we sent-this to the
Comm1551on and Continental, actually we started beforé.

Q. ;What arrangements did you make for the drllling

‘of the well?

o ,b Wéll) we started after’the‘fifgt Oorder in trying.
to secure a rig to drill this well. We couldn't findvone in

the area with the size we needed and the equipment we needed,

"1 was not available. . We contacted several drilling contrac-

¢

that time.  We finally found a rig in the general area that

was 'drilling on a well for Adobe, this was{A.‘W.’Thompson,

<

0 Now did the AFE which'yoh submitted}xefiect the

(': AN

cost that you have indicated from this contract for the

drilling of the well?

A Yeg, sir, it does.
0 .Have you started drllllng cper* tions? .
A, Yes, 51r, I have.

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Commission pleasée, I'm

.g01ng to object to any testimony as to théicurrent driil%hg

of this well. Whether it is being drllled or not 1s'\

not the materlal lssue in this Case. It is a matter

whiCh the Commission cannot cons1der 1n reachlng a decision.

I

If Texas West has assumed the risk of proceeding without an

. e
%
e
.
-
v
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" following the hearing de novo. It was appfbved by the

‘Commission personnel on September the eighth and on September

~and that effectively terminated any order that might have

been entered for forced pooling in this tract and the drilling

‘the original judgment suspended from the date of the filing

A~

¢ T
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oxder to drill this well, that would certainly be their

nisfortune if théxCommission sees fit to issue an order
denying forced §6oling in the well location and i'know that
ordinarily the Commission feels that until an order has been
extended or reversed it is in effect. Admittediy Texas West
did make their abplicaﬁion for and filed theig-ﬁotice of

intgption to drill immediately after’ the order waS’enteredn
the'tWenty-second we filed our application for reheaffhg

would be without any authority insofar as the dedication of

{

the. east half of the section to the well concerned.

L |
Now an application for a rehearing, a reconsidéra-

tion or éodificqtion of a prior determinatibn isQnét a

néw prqc;dure, it is anoﬁher‘step in the oriéinal procedure
and when a rehearing is'graﬂ£ed as the case of Atlantic
Géeyhound‘Corpbration versus Pﬁblic Ser?ice Commission{ a
West virginia case, 54“S.E£26L4159,2h6lds that thekStatus 

of the case is the same as thoggh,no ﬁeafing had occurred and

of the petition for the hearing until and unless it is

subsequently adopted by the same tribunal.

The text, 2 Am.Jur. 24 of 'administrative law, Sectijr

S

Y
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‘fully disagree with Mr. Kellahin and I believe the statute

.céntext that until such time as a new order has been issued

"the prior drdet is in full force and effect. And, of ¢ourse,

" signed by Commission personnel, it was signed by a quorum

e v AR A A P T S T S S O R O TR R Crmeae e
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538, is to the same effect and that is well settled léw. So
any testimony as to what they are doing, how much they spent,
how deep the well is, is wholly imﬁaterial to this proceeding
and if wqﬁére going»to have a fair ﬁearing on behalf of Conti-
nental, and I feel we ére and I'm not inferring in any way that
we aré;noé. The Commissionléannot consider such testimony and
we objec; to it. o

MR. HENSLEY: If the Commission please, I respect-

clearly answers his contention in Section 65-3-22 which provid s
that in the event rehearing is granted that the Commission
¢ - ' '

may, and I stress that, enter a new order or decision after : )

reheating as may be required, indicéting clearly from that

&

also by:étatute even th0u§ﬁ it doesn't apply here as the
Commission well knows and this would be contrary to the West o}
Virginia autﬁority, the statute specifically also covers

the finality of orders pending réViéﬁ, 50 we respectfully

submit that the argument is wit
evidence relating +o +he drilling of the well is very
material to this proceéding.

MR. RAMEY: Mr.‘Kelléhin, I'm going to overrule

your objections. In the first place, an order wae. not
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“until this hearing, at least, has been concluded and an

ordered entered.

.
20“

21

~supreme court. ¢

Page a7
of the Commission on September 8th.
MR. KELLAHIN: I'm talking about the notice of
intention to drill when I refer to Septembex the eighth. The

order was September the second and was signed by the

Commission.

MR. RAMEY: Our September 8th approval by Commission

s

béﬁsonnel was in 'good faith of-thé/Commission Order which.
we feel;is‘in effect.

We do feel that all testimonyvéé'éb what has
transpired ié'relevéﬁt.

‘MR. KELLAHIN: If the Commission is going to
cénsidgr an obi?gation incurred by Texas ﬁest as a ma;efial
part of t%is.Case, I thihk we are being severely discriminated
against siﬁply by them moving in and stafting dri}ling before

they have a final order and they 4o not have a final order

MR. RAMEY: iWell, I will refer to the Grace case.

where’ Grace took the Commission to court on proration in

IS

the carlsbad ‘and ‘the proration stayed in effect during all

of the negotiations through the district court and the

MR. KELLAHIN: That is pursuant’ to the statute to

which Mr. Hensley just referred. There -is no such statuté

|

in regard to a rehearing, and I'm talking about just fundamentgl
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fair play in having a hearing and thén bringihg into considera

- |

tion factors that did not exist when this case started,

the lncurrence of obligations, the expenditure of roney if

e A\ b 02
At rims

£

p———
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that is golng to weigh in the CommisSiOn‘s decision that is
‘something‘that we Caﬁ;t even refute oY overcome in any fashion
gnd we do object.

MR. RAMEY: Well, how would your client be prejudlce

py this infoxmat ion?

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Commission is‘gbing:to

consider it as .2 factor in whether they are going to grant

rting service

exico 87501

the cémpulsory poollng or not, then we have been'prejudiéed;

g Service
‘Fe; New M

05)“?8_2—921 2,

Reportir

yes. If the Comm1551on is goxng to consider whether'ﬁust

:Santa

No.' .1 22,
Phone (§

the factors which appear in the statute, which is whether

h repo

they have>an oppdrtunity to produce their just and equitable

General Court

m
:
2

_sharé,fwhethér it will prevent waste. whether it wili protéct

sid
825 Calle Mejia,

correlatlve rights, then that's all we can do and you are

1nject1ng something entirely new and different in this Case

d we strenuously object to that. ) .
" MR. RAMEY. Okay, Mr.'he 1ahin, we afe_gding to \~
éﬁstain your objeption. We do feel that Texas West was operatgung
“in'gooa,falth on a vaiid Order of the Commission, bpt as to
'actﬁal costs that have transplred to this date in éhis‘area,-5
we won't consider that. | -
MR. KELLAHIN: I agree, they acted in good faith,

1 wasn't questioning that.
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report on

»* cannot consider in reaching a

Page 39
MR. HINKLE: In other words, we are noct going to “
e permitted to show the status of the well?
MR. RAMEY: That's right.

' MR. RAMEY: Okay, you can show the status of the

MR, HINKLE: Okay.
) (Mr. Hinkle céntinuihg.) Now, refer to Exhibit

A Exhibit Seven is a copy of our dally drllllng

the Madera Number 1, located nineteen eighty from

~ MR. HINKLE: okay. N , “

the north and east llnes, Sectlon 5, 34 South, 34 East.

If the Commission pleases, I want

MR. KELLAHIN:

to renew my obiection for the reason that the drilling of

the well, whether its costs or not --

HINKLE-”"If the CommiSsion pleases, we will

A MR,

delete or withdraw Exhlblt Seven and let Mr. Dunnavaﬁt

qamply testlfy as to the present status of the well

MR. KELLAHIN: We object to that testlmony as not
tor which the Cormission -

[

1t is another fac

conciusion “in thie Case,

whether that well is drllllng today or is completed today,

it is totally immaterial to any 1ssue before the Comm1551on

today;
ruled that

25

MR. RAMEY: Mr. Kellahin, we previously

|
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we would not consider any testimony as to the cost, however,
we feel that we do need to be advised as to the current status
of the well.
A (Continuing.) We, on nine; sixteen, seventy-five,

Allstate Construction Company started making a location. We

"spudded the well, nlne thlrty P. M. on ten, siXteen, seventy-

five} We set five- hundred and fifteen feet of casing on

ten, eighteen, seveﬂty—five. Excuse me. We set five hundred

_and flfteen feet of sixteen-inch casing on ten, nineteen,
hseventy—flve, and currently on the twehtyéthira, which is

itoday, we are drilling at twenty-two forty—six in anhydrite

and lime.

Q lave you made any estimate as to the cost - of

superv151on durlnq the period of drilling?

A Yes, sir, we believe thls should be'sixteen

Lo

,hﬁndred’d011ars‘a month during drilling operations.

Y Is-that in line with what is currently Beiné
charged by cther operators?

A Yes, it is. We have contacted several operators
and this is in line with two, specifically Monsanto and
American Quasar.

0. What about the monthly" operatlng cost, vhat would
pe a fair and reasonable charge for that?

A We think that two hundred and fifty dollars per

month would be a fair charge and this is again usingn
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‘ E 1 || Monsanto and American Quasar. | | o ‘
N -'f' 2 0 - In your opinion should a r{;sk factor be assigned
-~ 3| i{n connection with 'the order approving the forced poolirig? i
! 4 A Yes, there is no doubt tﬁat a risk factor should
j} -5 be assigned, I think what we _have preéentéd here pretty
7 ) -~ o 8| well shows, doesn't pretty well, it definitely shows what
: - ) 7;’ risks aic'e’_i_nvolved and not only juét chasing out 'the Morrow 1
3; ‘ ~ :! ) ’ 8l sand. but just drilling’ down to the Morrow sand in ofder to
i 5 9 test it out. | 1
S g ..'% 10 } - As a matter Of;faCt', if we haven't proven here
& m; igzﬁ 11 || today that drilling Morrow wells in this area is a risky
. 325 ,
= - §§§§ 12| business, thiin I doubt it ever will be proved.
; ‘ (e 3a . -
& "”‘l igg‘% 13 i 0. Is the{fe‘ any risk involved in the completionoﬁ
: . ‘E g%é 14' ‘the Morrow? |
~ % é 15 _(\_‘»:,A..{_Rh;_yge}» have proved, 1n several instances out here,.
: ’ “5; 3 16|| at least today in several instdnces, that completion is a
: _ ; ' 17 [ very risky business in itself.
) », " 18 Q In your opinion what risk factor should be '
I% 5 ‘! 19 || allowed in this Case?
- j J S >G 2 well, five 'hundred':' pefcent, ‘but the jSt_:avte I think |
3 | ~ 21 ‘ ' the maximum is two hundred percent and I think that is what ;
2 : - 2 X ‘éhouid&be assigned. | e i - “
;» 23 0. -Now do you feel that there is any ‘urgency in
, 24 | connection with the drilling‘_of this well?
- e 25 A Well, yes, sir, as we have explained, gentlemen,
e ﬂ
L
L i )
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in the previous testimony, we are being drained excessively

while they are producing this well at close to eighteen

\,waste and protect,correlative rights?

20

million cubic feet of gas per day. In previous testimony
they‘stated, there is no doubt they are draining our acreageé,
they have admittea it. It is just a common fact. fEéch day
>Ehe delay in drilling this well incréaSes our -risk fagtor
be;auSe théy are dfaining burfacreage;v We already have the
risk involved with drilling the Morrdw,“which are numerous,
real and very costly and very severe and this aspect of
hrainéée’oﬁly increases the risk further and ffém,this
staﬁdpo%nt alone I would say this.iisk factor has brqbably
doubled since wé.starﬁéd this:proceeding. |
0. Now, in yod; bpinion‘will the approval of this
’applicatioh be in'thepintéreét of conse;vatiqﬁ; prevent

€
R

A pefinitely.

MR. HINKLE: We would like to offer int§ éViden;Q
—Exhibits Oné"through Eight. There is one‘that{haé been
deleted, Fxhibit Seven. ”

0 VMQP RAMEY : Witﬁqgt objection Exhibits One through ~

six and Eight will be a;cepted.

MR. HINKLE: We have another witness we would
like to call.

MR. RAMEY : We\had better créss examine Mf;

punnavant.

%




14| BY MR. KELLAHIN:
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. Page 43 Rl
P
e e 1 MR. RINKLE: Oh, excuse ne.
: . 2 MR. RAMEY: Let me ask you one question, Mr.
3 - 3| Dunnavant.. What is Texas West's interest in the east half
S * 4 i -of Section 5?2
X 5 . MR. DUNNAVANT: We have a seven thirty-seconds
- 6 j| undivided interest.
B | | '
P 7 MR. RAMEY: Let's take a ten minute break. "
[~ : :
i:i - 8 (THEREUPON, a short recess was taken.)
ot . . .
! 9 'MR. RAMEY: The Hearing will come to oxrder.
e ot Are there any questions of Mr. Duﬁnaﬁant? ”
b4 . 3
Q= ‘ ,
E¥e 11 || Mr. Kellahin?
WAE :
ES g2
a g g I
«3q o - _ 7 _
e 13 " CROSS EXAMINATION
382
ko

sid morrish reporting service
825 Calle Mejia, No. 122, :Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

,15 0 Mr. Dunnavant, on your Exhibit Number Two I believe )
16N you statted overghere with the Bell Lake Uhif wellf ' !
17 A Yes, sir.
" 18 QQ' And jou séy the sands are well developed in that

2l welr12 ;\“ B . B | | o ”h
20 A Yes, sir, we think thatkfhe sand located at thirteen

21 || thousand three hundred is extremely well developed sand.

22 0 Is that where you have the perforations?
23" A That is‘oné’sét of perforations, yeé, sir.
24 Q Was that a good well?
25 A No. ‘ ‘ '
| o o
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‘ ;1 Q. It was not a good well?
‘: 2 A, No, sir, we have never produced it over =-- it started
) - 3 |'out, Mr. Kellahin, about a hundred thousand cubic feet per I
a 4 | day and immediately dropped thereafter. :
‘.; 5 0. It would not be coiiparable to the sands that exist
. -~ 6 in the I;quﬁbér 14 well, would it?
b 7 A No, sir, it would not.
.-i 8 0. And the next one was a dry hole as I dnéiér,stand?
"5 | g 9 o A Going to the west?
R o 5 ‘
B SE’ kS 10 | 0 Yes, sir.
~ 8%% 11’ A No, sir, that wasv a very prolific producer on i
o 50222 A ' ' ,
- ~§§§§i 12 | shell's BE Number 4. Are- you going from 1e"f§ to right, or
’ "’ E;%g% 13| right to left?
’ : "g %Z:‘% 14 0 ‘Left to right on your Exhibit. |
{‘ :"‘I :;g;:; ‘15 | H:”A. ', Your refer to our well on the r@ghﬁ? o
”‘3 8 16 Q. I think we are‘:‘g'o-ing bz_ickwa‘rds”'he“re‘.. Let'sf‘/gc‘-"‘
‘3 f 17 || back over to the lefthand side of this Exhibit?
W | 8 Y Yes, sir.’ | i 1
: u’_ 19 Q.-‘ What kind of a.well was this first one?
» i»ﬂ; , ;20 A That produced two pbi;nt seven b’illion, recovered | '
B - 21| two point seven billion accordirﬁ:; to ‘t‘-‘.he .~répor£s we have. '
] e 22 Q Do you consider those sands well developed?
§ 23 A \Snfes,.sir,‘ I consider that on a- very good s;\nd. ‘
-t
: - 24 0 It again would not compare to the Number 14 well?
Lt - - t -
—3 ' 25y 7 A No, sir. | : |
!
i

R IR R




N

eend

o

S0

,.

1o

v Ak

_*,r,«.,
£
7

wd

5
P
4
Wit

. vt
Sy

d

-

Ty

~' - General Court Reporting Service o
825 Cal_le Mcjia, No. 122, Santa Fe, Mew Mexico 87501

v
. sid morrish reporting sgrvide-

Phone (505) 982:9212

‘10
1.

12

13

14

15

16

17

24

25

Page 45

Q qu,>the next well, moving ﬁo the right?
A Yes, sir.

‘0 That was dry?.

A Yes, sir. "

Q Did that well have a blow out?

A - ‘Number 4 did, yes, sir.

Q. And then the next>we}1,had watepkin the Morrxow?

A. Yeé, sir, it had water in thebNumber Four zone. .
Q. V;In the Number Four zonef

A~ Yes, sir. |

Q@  Now that is the Number 16 well that Continental
just completed?
A < Yes, sir, the Number Four zone being correlative to .

the Number Four zone that js currently producing in your

Number 14 well.

2 That was a .step out from the Number 14 well by
... 5 o ((_. »
approximately a mile, wasn't it?

A Yes, sir.

0 And then the Number 14 well, that was a discovery

<
well for all practical purposes, was it not?
A Yes, sir, in this particular area.
0 Would you agree that the reservoir which is being

‘produced by the Number 14 well extends over the east half

of Section 572

A ' We sure hope it does.
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i ! 1 0 You do believe it does?
: % 2 A vaes, sir, we think there is a good chance of it.
' Cm 3 Q0 And as a petroleum engineer it is your opinion )
4 || that it does?
% = S E _ 5 A it is my opinidn,'I Ehink it_does, but here again,
o . iﬂ _ 6 | Mr. Kellahin, we are working with Morrow. o :
2 ’ '”3 7 0 Yes, sir. And then the Shell well, that was another
3:] - g | ary hole; “is that correct?
E_m -3 9 A The Shell well up to the nortneast? Yes, sir, iF- % R
Fod B I 5 : :
'\.I &0 @« “ T, ) B
& * ug 3 10 | had a beautiful sand in the Numbex Fourf but it was wet
. > 2 ,
= ! -2 3= i o S e , o
é- . ii odggﬁ i1l in both the Number Four and the Number ‘Two zone.
T eoza . :
B~ B o’(q\‘ ) . ’ o » .
: »%ggg» 12 - Q So the next producexr was the well in Section 4, »
e :; 7 A ‘ | :
. o Xund .
[ ; ‘ggzo’, 13| is that correct? - - ' #
! 3] [ @
v w05 .
g L | . > .
“j ggf_f‘ 14‘ A Yes, s:.r, that is the Shell BE Number l, now -
=2 ;?ﬁ g 2 45 I referred to as the Four Number 2. That-is very prollflc, )
3 S ®S _ ;
5 ‘:% 8 16 || by the way, fromcthe Number One zone.
£ 2 T . A , o .
é } '5J 17 . Q. - Have you found in the drilling of Morrow wells
; L jl; | 18 || that you can step out as much as a mile and depend on finding
3 Do 'ﬂpffk . ' 15| that same sand?
% # é‘; o0 |l A Would you re;eat”t@e auestion, please? o T
[ »;;,77"2}q o 21 0. In your experience in drilling the Morrow have.
G n us ot
g‘ 22 you found that you can step out as much as a mile and be
.E: 23 vfairly certaln of flndlng the same. Morrow sand?
érg 24 B A mile?
k . 1 sl Q Yes, sir.
| ) .
! . t P )
3 3 Ld
i -~
!
[} I T - -
1 ; )
i ‘ L .
i :
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‘ P 1_‘“; : ;_1 l - A. Would you like to say ’ani eighth of a mile? ’ .
- | —‘; 2 0 All right, an eighth of a mile.
‘—1 3 A . Mr. Kellahin, I woulduit say six hundred feet. I
. { .
.,'} 4 -‘feelllike, you know, what we have here pretty well indicates “
-] - | 5|l the lenticularity of the Morrow and the heterogeneons nature
e : 61l of the reservoirs themselves. L
:\;‘:j 7 2 'fhe‘ purpose of your testimony is to show the risk *‘ B
— "~ 8| that is being 'encounrered? |
-«i g 9 A It is to ehow the unpredictable nature of‘the + :
o '% 8 10 lMorrow. - ‘ - :
E"’_ﬁta -"’t?’i% 11.*V | - - i RN : é
“4 “ii‘é ~ o Is there any well shown on your. Exhibit Number One
' ;w-i g‘%%% 12_. or on thlS Exhlblt here which is any closer ‘t'o a‘pro’lific
% ’ ;gg% 13 producer as your proposed 1ocat:Lon, or as cl‘OSe? v “
ij | ggéﬁ 14 A Oh,fno, gir, I don't think so. We are sixteen
1 - -?; 2 4‘5( fifty, our Number 1 well over in Section 1 is sixteen hundred
i o A
_ml a 16 || and f’ifty feet from oux. Number 2 well, which is not proln.flc “
| j‘ \ ‘17 in any sense as your Number 14 by any means.
- ;1, | | 18) o So that 1ncreases your chances of getting productlon
N
”‘ 19 . A, Yes, sir. . ' o
’ :i ; 20: : 0. And that is oae reasch };'o‘_" ,went to offsét, it? .
] ..:% ,] 21| A Yes, sir, it ‘sure is.
- 22 , Q.- Now on your Exhibit Number Three, what kind of 2 ‘
_E . 23 | .well is that? State Number 2, Two Numbexr 27? |
-y Kad l A The Two Number 27? |
"! 25 0. Yes, sir.
j
a . s e et
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A The Two Number 2, we have produced on that well
seven~huﬁdred and sixty-eight million cubic feet of gas per
day. The well is currently ﬁlowing with about nine hundred
pounds to a thousand pounds flowing tubingtpressUre. Recently
the productlon has dropped because we've got a scale problem.
We are preparlng to treat this well for scale. We think the
average production on this after treatment, and we have- to do

this periodically out here because of scale depositlon, will

\be in the order of a million a day. -

Incidentally, in thlS treatment process, Mr.
fKellahin, we‘just‘treated dur Federal Nine Nuﬂber 1 over
here to the southwest in Section 9. The well was down to
apout four hundred thousand per day, it is currently faking
one and three qdarter million. .
) After scale treatment?
- A Yeé; sir, and this is the problem oot hexe éﬁ<a11
~of these wefis.
0. But that is a good producer?
A -res, sir, it is.
Q And your TWO Number 2 r; e_ghed oroducer too?

A That lS the one I'm referrlng to, the TWO Number'Z.:

Q vYes, sir. Now, the next well on there, the State
Two Number 1?7
A That is the well that plew out on us, the one that

we had to set five and a half inch liner on thls Number 1 in

1
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lthe northwest quarter of Section 1, that is what you had

reference to.

I don't reed the day.

l A The date?
0 The approx1mate date?
A | TwO, eleven, seventy—three.'
0. And that'was subsequent to the blow outs that had
beenveiperiéhced by Contlnental 0il Company?

10

ol

3

A Yes, sir, as your Number 4 was subsequent to your
Number 1.
0 Yes, sir. Did you take into consideration the.

I

14

17

l experience Continental'had‘had at the time you were drilling

'thievwell to avoid a blow out?

‘A . Yes, sir, we, of couxse; } voun know, we use the best

16” practlces, the best technlque, we checked with Continental,

we checked with Shell, we do all of: these good things, and .

I know that after your Number 1 blew out you established new

»191»procedures and thbught they were the best, but it still

561 éidﬁ;t‘werﬁﬁ | : . g
21 0o How 1png»ﬁas it been since Continental had a biow
22 || out? | |

-23” i a I don't know, you better ask them.
24 Q Has it been approx1mate1y ten years since Contlnen-
25

l'tal's well was drilled?

Loy et L

Q Now what was the date of that blow out, approximately
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: o 1 A Well, on this well, yes, sir. : ‘
;r o -1 . 3 ] - R
| ) - 2 0 You don't know when their last blow out was?
: R :
N v 4l Q. Continental's?
: j 5 A ~ No, I don't. I know when these blow outs occurred. l
- 6 0 These blow outs that are on your Exhibit? ‘
L 7l A Yes, sir. ; - b ,,
j sl 0 When' were,they?
g : : : : 7
~ 3 9 A They were prior to, well this well here, excuse
_ o ,
% L QL *® v . ' K . . : ;
£ : - E - .g 10 | me, let me get the date here. This well was —-- excuse me; ‘;
3 ‘ ’ 0.§§ ’ BN | BN » , ) _ .
g 3 :og’:é:} 11‘ 1'11 have to refer to another exhibit here. This was back
B ¥ea ’ , ‘ - ’ g
‘;i ~ “g‘é;g 12 || several years ago, probably in excess of ten, twelve, fifteen
L Budae |
2 ;' i o 13} years ago.
‘ 858
i S g3% - ' .
§ g o 3 ‘5‘ L Yes, sir.
N &3 ‘ o
5 ST RN b g 16l 0 And “they haven't had a blow out since to your
3 . . - " ?. ‘ =y (R ’ Lo
: . E 17 || knowledge? "
L o 18 A, I don't know.
S e 19 o I say to your knowledge?
= . :ﬁ 20 A To my knowledge, no, sir. o i
ooy o SN Tl . Now, I assume, Yyou are fearful of a blow out in S
O R : 1 - :
E: N i i . . .
: - 22 || your well in the east half of the section?
5 ‘ ‘ o : 23’ A - wé are alwaYs fearful of it, Mr. Kellahin. We rig
_.q' 24l up, and explaifiﬁing your questipn, we rig up with ‘the best
. R . . k
e e - o 25 ‘ blow out preventive equipment we can get and this includes
o
| o
’ R R e Y e T . e cooms
!i et
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o o ;‘ 1| ten thousand pound test, twenty thousand pound working
: ) gg 2 || pressure flow manifold at the wellhead, high drills, rotating
B jq 3 || heads, we have separation on the equipment on the lease to
P
o 4 || separate, I mean on the rig, to separate the gas from the mud,
. IS ’
. i i 5|| we are ready, yes, sir.
% S : 35 - 61 Q- Sc if you did have a blow out that would constitute I
ﬁ*f'vf o ,?f’ o ‘ 7.| waste, would it not? A waste of- gas?
L 5;,¢§ . 8 A Well, you know, we're concerned about gas, but it
*‘V*;j‘-:’ R 3 9’| "is the people involved, you know. PR ' ;
o -t -E 8 10 0 Would it be wasteful if you had a blow out? .
S 5 §;§%~ 1 A, Yes, sir.
[EEETCIE N R ’.Esiﬁ | . o |
i ' — f<:§%§9 12 S All right. I believe on your Exhibit Number Four °
i . . - 2, \w? i . - . Ny . : . : :
E N T B _/2{§§§ 13 )| you showed the Number 3 well ‘in Section 6 as having a blow
S EE |
T e 14 out? e
Ci e o - g(ig ‘ :
ST 1_% o Z? 15 || A Exhibit Number Four, the Number 3 well, if it is
R @35 _ ~ o
R P 8. . 16] circled, we have. No, I had the Number 4 and the Number 1
S . | . . ; )
. 2 I o 17 || circled.
’?17, : ],g 18 0. I think thé exhibits are both operated on differentl:
z < [ . - . .
:1"- - 11 i N R . - (,',(
I e : ~ ‘ ig{ I think. I will hand you the Exhibit that I have and ask
= A 20" you if that is correct as to the two wells in Section 62
o 21 A This well here?
i o . ‘ -
- 22 0 Yes, sir.
i 23 A And this one?
wal
g 24 0 Yes, sir.. ¢
L ‘ :
P>
. o = 25 | . A, Yes, sir, as far as we know, 4 and 1.
i I
T
. & -
_,- .,
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o 4 and 1?

Y A Yes, . sir.
0. I pelieve the north well you have circléd is the
lN\;mb'er*B well? | |
A The Number 3? '
0 Yes, sir. '
A Well, if we use the map herevthat is pfesenged ' - En
and the well locatlon, where 1s the Numbef 1 well? |
Q B The Number 1 well is in the next sectlon to the
north. ' |
A. :. That's the 1fA, isn't it? < E
0 Both. %
Y All right, the 1 and the 1-A, righ£ together %
where you haﬁe elgven? ) ;
Q Yes, eleven i§>§Verto the east of tﬁg one ‘that is
marked. . é
A Well: which one is the Number 1? |
AQ‘ Number 1 is the western-most well.
’E“i' The cvc marked eleven? o S o A .
0 Yes, sir. o

A Is that Ehe'wayfthat you all have it on your plats,
.is this plat incorrect?

Q Yes.

5

A Okay then we will use this plat as showing the

well location. In other words, we will move this circle

§.
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1| from there up six hundred and sixty feet to the
2 0 That's correct. }

3 A okay.

4 Q»‘ And the Number -3 well, which

5 | Number 4, would you agree did not have
6" A This is the one that we have

7 Number 4?

g

8 1 o Ybu”have 4 marked correéﬁly.

‘ ‘9~ A Four is correct then and 1 do noévneed to chpngé~
10 that‘one. | | |
‘11‘ ‘Q And the Number 3 well in Sectioﬁ-e did not have a
12 || plow out, you would 59Iée to that{»would you not?
13 A We never testified to that.
14 0. pon't you have it on your Exhibit?

el A No, sir, we didn't.

16 || and erroneously marked it.

17 0. On your Exhibit Number Five
18 | of the Bell Lake UnitCNumbef 14 well,

19 || to be an average Morxow well?

21 I

We:testified to the Number 1

Pags 53

IS o g

north?

1 believe you called
a blow ont?

marked, where is your

you show the produCtivit

do you consider this

A well that is capable of that kind of“produdtion

22 |~is an extra ordinarily,good well, isn't it?

23 A It is a tremendous well.

24 0.

1 believe you testified that this acreage to the

% | east was being\drained and that enhanéed the risk factor,

“ brig A ~
vy b}
e
on -
. w
" O
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would youvtell us just how that affects the risk factor?

A Yes, éir, you all have previoﬁsly testified and
everyone here has agreed that you are draining our acreage.
Each cubic foot of gas you draw out of this well you are

drawing from our well, and each cubic foot increases our

economic risk on this thing. It makes it more of a risk in
itself. By the time‘you get through you will have produced,
in our estimation, probably seven and a half or eigﬁt'billion

cubic feet of gas and that wiil come from under our lease as

P

10 || well as your own.
1 1] In that connection I believe you testifed as to

12| volumes ofigas that were being produced by this well which you

13 say belonged to Texas West and belonged to the Madera's and --

14 ‘A 'Yés, sir, and I think it does.

15 ¢.. And then you are assuming that all of the productionl

ik
o
Sia

16 insofgr as .this amount is concerned is coming from the east

17 || half of the section?

L5 %o sy R

8|l A I'm assuming it is coming from both. It is coming

g

19 || from that well and it is coming from our section, the east

; B N}
N
iﬂ“‘-‘"‘ "
/

20 || half of our section.

21 0. It is all .coming from the east half of yout section?

Li

22 A No, sir, I think it is -- every cubic foot that

23 || you produce over there we should hayé'a part of it because

-

24 [ you are draining our acreage.

g

25 0. - But the figures you used would indicate that you

»
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£hought thaé all of the production came from the east half

of the section?

A No, sir, 1 daid not infer that.

Q vYou said --

A I'm saying that you are draining us and every cubic

foot of gas you drain over there is coming from our acreage

as well as your own. We should have our proportiqnate part

of the production from that well.
0. You couldn't, df course, get it py joining f£he Unit,
éould you? »

A yYes, sir, we have experienced‘financial problens

2-9212

pefore, but that. is like throwing a drowning man an anchor.
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not join the Unit, is that true?
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A ‘Under the terms of my lease?

K-}
K™

=
- ©
.E 3
&
-]

'Of-yourgiééééfrd
P The terﬁs_of ny lease indicate that we, M.
Made¥é, et al, do not want to”joinﬁthi;jdnit. We’hentzéhrouéh
tthevéarticulars withhthem and we agreed wiéh them,
o ?dﬁ séy indicates, does it actually.prohib§@?
A Yes, sif.r ”
Q you couldn't join if you wapteq to?
1 wouldn't want to.‘ |
Well, I say you couldn't if you did?

I could have rearranged the leases I could have
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* * 1  gotten a lease that would so state, but I chose not to.
\ -‘f’ 2 : " MR. KELLAHIN:. I believe that's all. Thank you, “
g S . 3 || Mr. Dunnavant. | =
T 4 _ MR. DUNNAVANT: Thank you, Mr. cellabin.
" ..: 5| MR. RAMBY: Mr. Stamets?
1 8| CROSS EXAMINATION:
: ' ? H BY MR. STAMETS: )
%0 ‘I E :q: 8 o ﬂlr. l?unnavant,. are therev-o%her zones productivé in *
L | , ’ ~ i :'é 7 o the }areé besides the Morrow zone? | -
’\J % -8 10 ‘ . Yés, sir.
R LB oo
mi iégg 1 0. Then in drllllng of that - proposed-well, _would you
: )
: | ] ‘ %%%% 12 'have the potent1al for encour;terlng some of these zones *
: . ;gé% 13 ‘aven though they may not be ‘productive in offset vzellé?
E%: 3 : E%Zof 14» A Yes, sir, very deflnltely. | '
~ ¢ , o
5 ,.,; :g:é 16 o' . And if you do and if the zones were commercial I g
¢ = , ’ "é' TT7ie || presume you would- preduce»tﬁhem? x
17I | A We certainly would. - ; - »
- E : 18 Q@ And would such production prevent wagte?. .
ﬁ *e 19 Y A I guess it would.
lgL - 20 Q. Would you desc:;ibef‘leaving‘ gas in the grduné“as “
4 21 | wasee? B D
, _221 | A. The current day situa\.tion‘, the ené:_cgy prdblems we
F ) -5'23 are having, Mr. Stamets, we need to_get the gas out of the .
E . 24 ground. \. ‘ . ; _ ‘
{ 'l 25 0 _‘Wa-s that an affirmative answer to ny que‘stion? |
¢ .
% ’ K ey \ ’ .
i & | , ;
% 4-
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A Yes, sir.

Q. Thank you. Now the Morrow formation itself, is
there a potential that you might encounter zones or stringers
in the\Morrow formation, in your prospective well, that are
not being produced in any offset wells? ‘

A Such as the Number 14?2

Q Yes.

A, They, of oourse, have the Second zone that is well
developed in that well‘that they are not producing andee
think it has merit. We don't have the details on that partlcu
zone other than lugs. We know the uncertelntles of log
interpretatlon, but it certainly looks good to us.

Q Could there be even other zones besides that

A | Yes, sxr, very deflnltely

,9 If/thls gas were not produced, assumlng it is there;
w0uld that result in waste? »

A Waste as such, I think here I don't know exactly

¢

how you mean waste. Leaving it in the ground as long as you
are not using it you are not wasting it,'but'the eurreht

¢
<

energy Cr151S we've got now, we need it, you know, we've

~got to have it,‘we'need to produce it.

0 1f the gas were left in the ground forever it would
neGer be beneficial?
A 1t would never be peneficial to anybody.

0 Now, let's assume for the moment that there is no
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\o?er—drill within reaéonéble limits.

.as long as -- I think, using a standard three hundred and

‘east of us that we may prove up and be productive.

‘A‘Page 58

other productive zone in the Morrow formation except the
same zone that is being produced in the Continental well,
would the completion of your well in the same‘zone.result

in greatét ultimate recovery from that zone? : .

et Yt

A. ‘Mr. Stamets, in my opinion it would. Now I would
leave this up £o theAengiﬁéers because I think you céﬁ haveﬁ
eéBnomiC“w;ste. "I think you can spend eﬁcess money, you know.*
I think‘you can waste money, but I juStAdon't‘think yoﬁ éan |
‘We've got threevhundred (

and twenty acre units established out here in this area and

twenty acre assignment, you aré:going to pretty well drain the |

acreage. Even though these wéllé are pretty close together

e

it is‘gdipg to posSiblyfincrease the production because we

don't know, for instance, that this Number 14 is connected to

all of the sand lenses. We may have sand lenses over here
‘On thjs
pargicular zone, the Number Four zbne, I certai;iy tﬁiﬁk that
another wel}~inAthé’reservbir would increaseithe ultimate
'recovery.’ ) ) : = e v‘A L v' <{
0. | Now/§ou talked about the Morrow zones, Numbef'ﬁoury

and Number Two, you have indicated that they are correlative?

A. Yes, sir.
Q. Now does this meén that they are continuous betweén'

wells?




- . ' “
P - i,., “ . _ : | _ 'Page 59 : |
! i 1l A ‘ No, sir, we meén that we can correlate’, tﬁem o;x thé
-E -2 ‘logs, they are correlative zZones on the logs, this doesn't .
o - o 3; mean that they are continuous by any means. |
L “ L - all - Q Could there be or 'do you feel that there are smaller
N ;"; 5] stringers, say inside ‘the Number Four zone \'\"wh‘ich might or
:’,,1 6| might not be continuous betweer wells?
; 7 A :Yes, sir.
K “; 8 | 0. Sokiyi»: is pOsé’ible&evén though.yc;u might f£ind the
T B o same” zone, you coﬁld.well- encounter s’t;:ing‘ers in, say the
| 1 o 5 : .. ,
. , ‘é - 8 10 | Number Four zone, not being produced in the Continental well?
: K] . .
Inj ;égg " A Yes, sir.
‘- §§§§ 12. t] I would like to go across this question one more
H (& 87 - . )
e 4 ﬁgi% 13 “ time. You have had an education in é"ngineering;‘-ﬁ you have
. Q& . L - )
______ ’ 3 EEZ:E ,,1{ ‘}‘1ad mény, mapy y:ea‘.fs of experience in the field, is it\,_yourg :
»4 go:a: 1!) 0pi_nion,fbased on :vyOur expgriénce," that in the same reservoifl:;
‘;"‘} R é 16| not considering economics, but just consid’é-;:ing drainage, "
« :3 17 | that two wells will drain more than one? |
' ;:.,}'_,\n | e ) (_w% : .18 “ ‘A~ If you have a homogeneous resefvbir, if you
) y = 19 || are withdrawing from continuous porosity, cgnﬁinuoﬁs
) '”% 20 permeéb“ility, if your perxﬁeabilit;y is gi"’e’at énough;'suéh as . I
. - e s . , ~
;,-;. | ” \ 21 || you can reach out to the end limits you probably can drain P
R 22l as much from the one well as you could from two in 2 limited
3 23 ‘reservoir; . By limited I éon't know what extent that might
-t
H " 24| be, mayhe ‘three hundred aﬁd’fﬁtwénty acres, but if ybu have
: “ 25| a heterogeneous or a‘ dissimilar type, dissimilar nature type
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X : 1. reservoir, definiﬁely I think you can imprer recovery by
. }_ 2 || additional devélopment. d
- 3. 0. In this p061 do you have the first type of reserxrvoir
i
5 4 | you spoke of, the homogeneous or the second?
;E 5 A No, sir, I think‘it is hetérogeneous as’ it can be.‘
~ ’», ‘1 - - .6 1) Then your answer;to ny question relative to this ]
; 4 ) 7 | particular pool is that two wells will drain mbré than one?/
3 ¢ 8 # Yes, sir,’effectiVeiy récover-mérg, yes, sir. %ﬁ - )
E 77  § 9 ﬁ#cuée me, uitimétely recover more. |
: - . : T .
- -g jg. JO o 0 Did I';ngerstand your festimony cofteétlyj that in
i “j i%gg 11 your ‘Opinirori the Morrow formati;n defi;es_“ norxﬁal gpgineering
- %;gég D) ,and_ge019§i¢al procedures for réservoit\determination?
‘ §§§§ 13 A Well, I think a lot of the new techniques, not new,
L - RCHE : : N S
3:3 'Eééé 14 || but thg‘things that have beeﬁ‘workeafonriike‘réservoir
e :m | :§o§ 15 || limits, tests and things of this nature have their limits |
. %ﬁj " § 16 in the Moxrow formation’becausé‘£h€fe'y0u work with a homo=-
» | . ‘.”%3" i7 < geneous reservoir and in my oﬁinibh'this is an‘animal of a ;
f; }ﬁfQﬁ ;f ;M  18| @ifferent nature. It is;heterqgéneous;»'FOr instance, as % h
: uyﬁ; ;”i,;iJ | . 19| far aé log interprétqpidnféoés, Mr. Stamets, gh;y proved in ‘
m o é F, . C ol 1s exactly that.you can't pl.re‘d[ictj“’ even after -- incider’,;tai"ly ) N
% ‘ ‘,M; 21 || they cored this well, that is my’ﬁnderstanding and they"/
 ; L '? “ " . | fk22kjcan'cqrrect mé»on this; but the‘;eports shdw that they co:ed _
? l? - ) 23 tﬁis Number Four zone, théy haa the core out and had it
3 | - 24 ¥analyzed.apd then even after looking at the logs and the cores
( B 25 | indicated that it would be prodﬁétive and that it would be
B - - B
b i
i
: ) «»w.-«.»‘-.;.,-._n,;,o.;.,_.m,,.,:,,,a,ﬂ,wiw-»~ - e . > - vrin
i
" g
PP A i s )
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continuous with the Number 16 and Number 14 and yet it is

wet,

0. I would assume from yOur‘iéﬁgEF§”Eﬁswer that your
answér to my question is affirmative?

A4 Yes, sir. ’

MR. STAMETS: That's all.

MR. RAMEY: Mr. Kellahin.

" FURTHER CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:
0. In line with Mr. Stamets' questioning, what

evidence do you have of the existence of other stringers

iat the site of your location?

A Stiihgers, you méan producing sand?

Q ;Yes, other-thaﬁ the Nuﬁber Eour Moxrow zone?
“m?-’ At our location?

0  Yes, sir.

A I don't have the existence of any.
‘o You don't have any“evfaencg?‘

o, sir.

¢

Q Within the Fourth Morrow zone what'eﬁideqce do

‘you have that there could bé stringers that could be opened

in your well that are not open in the Number 14 well?

A, Well, of course, they could be there. In the

Number 14 you have stratigréphic conditions,-you have
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know, they are fingered in and out, yes, sir.

-wellbore? - ‘ , P

-locatlon as. were encountered at the Number 14 -

Page 62

lenticular conditions and this is common throughout this
field. ’

0 But they are inter-connected within the Number

Four zone, aren't they?

.

A Well, somewhere they are, somewhere they aren't, you

-

0. Well, they are certainly-iﬁﬁer—connected in the

A At the wellbore itself, righe there at that
wellbore you are looking at, yes, sir.
Q ‘They are ihter—connected there?

v

A Yes, sir, but we are talking about~my locatlon and

I don't know what we've got over there.

0 . If you encountered the same condltlons in your

A 'I would consider it beautiful.
1) And the question of fingers in the Fourth Morrow

zone wouldn't even be material? -

T

A I wouldn't care if we got rlngere in the Fourth i

\\

and Flfth and Sixth, you know, I thxnk we w111 get beautlful 7"
conditions. '

Q You have no evidence that the conditions that
Mr. Stamets inquired about exist at your site? |

A well, of course, this 'was an assumption, we have

no evidence that Wwe have a zone at all, we got to drill down "
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< o i ” /1 there, and in my opinior; that is the only way yeu wi’ll find
_ ~ 8
. i | 2 lwhat you've got down there, is by drilling.
‘ "" 3 Q So your conclusions that if there are zones there
‘ " 4 ang if gas> is left in there that becomes waste as based on
}? 5 your speculation? .
"! . i 6 A, Yes, in the Morroﬁ you speculate on anything in
: 7| the Morrow in my opinion. ’ |
$ 8 Q "One other question. _You, I believe, ;svaid in your
“’% cu( g 9 f opinion two wells in this type of reservoir would re‘cover'(:\
: ‘E hg 107 yltimately more gas than one? If I'm wrong, correct me. o
- § s
: ‘ goégg ”’ ' A, Yes, sir, I think we are looking out here at -- “
: ol Ko Co .
"‘; %Egi ','2}‘, -we;l,, we have three hjundrefl and twenty acrg units established.
:. %gg% 3| py the Commj.s'éion. I think standard spacing is an efficie;:nt h'_
j gg’éf ‘ 14 “ and effective drainage .procedure’for .t':his ﬁiéld. |
’g % » ‘5 | 'Q. 7 What is th‘e permeabil.;ii:y J.n thls Fourth Morrow
: 8 16 sone? ‘ | - H
oo 17 A I have no idea._ I know that you have calculated
"'-; 18‘& this inv:prévious testimony,‘\Qe cdn use that and my engineer " |
J ‘ "J : e “,9‘ will ’teétify later to tt’xatdlif you like. B |
J 20 ‘ ‘Q.' .. 'Is he going to_ tesﬁtikfy to that?
" > | 21 A."- ';‘ﬁe can if you llke | ‘ h
if‘J 22 ’ 0  But you are making conclusions as to drainage,
‘o _‘ 23 'but you don't know the permeability?
A' 24 A W,é are ma};iﬁg ct:on‘clbuéionlé. from éxperiencé. ,
" % Q  But we are talking'. about - this ,r,e_éervoir. Do you
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have any infermation‘to show how much one well wiil drain?

A ‘Yes, 8ir, we do. We have your BHP over Z plot,

we have your curves, we have your testimony that was presented

earlier and we have our own data worked up from the data,

the pressures and productlon.

) " And that does show that the Number 14 well is

draining your acreage?

A, Yes, sir. Yes, it lndlcates it has got a tremendous

reserve, we don‘t know how ‘far 1t extends, we are confident

that it is draining our acreage, yes, 91r.
'aQA Now wbuld the second. well on there be an economlc
well'fremftﬁeVPOint of view Of recove?ing,gas that WOU1d not
chetwise‘be'reCOQered? o |
A We think it would. Here again we get back to the

G

'heterogeneousjnature of this Morrow sand. We don't know

xwhat we are going to encouhter’there, we mlght have add1t10na1

stringers. We might as far as this Number Four zone ig
concerned, I thlnk standard three hundred andftwenty acre

units is an effectlve dralnage pattern.
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FURTHER CROSS'EXAMINATION

3

BY MR. STAMETS’

Q Mr. Dunnavant, con31der1ng the Morrow formatioh as

you know it, having drilled wells in the area, would you
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We have the Atoka that can, as you well know, can come and
“go .in very short dlstances.' We thlnk there is a chance of

_gettlng addltlonal pPARY at our locatlon, compared tc what

B

Page 65

eonsider it more likely that you would find the exact same
situetion tha; Continental has ;n the west half of the
gection, or more likely that you would encounter.other zones
in the Morrow not producing in the offset wells?

A 1 thlnk we have & very good chance of additional

~

zones. We know the natu“eﬁof this beast out here, Mx. Stametsm
A 4

we do know that just shoré\glstances away from wellbores you

encounter lentlcular sandekdivt aren't 1ocated in that wellbor#. [

“5 .

they have got in the Continental well.
MR. STAMETS: Thenk you.
MR. RAMEY: Any further questlons? The w1tness
may be excused.
MR, DUNNAVANT: Thank you, Sir.
(THEREUPO&, the witness was excused:)
“MR. HINKLE: Ve would 1ike to call the next wiﬁness;
pleaee?l

T. SCOTT HICKMAN

¥<‘
U‘I
il
Ci
H
i‘
o
L]

called as a witness, having been first duly

examined and testified as follows:

- DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. HINKLE:

2

A
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"'2 Page. _6%
1 1 Q. State your name, your reéidence and your profession?
2 A T. Scott {{i.ekman, 1 reside in Midland, Texas and
3| I'm a consulting pet‘roleum engineer.
4 | o Have you previously testified before the Commission?
e 5 A ves, I have.
| ..1 /i 6 Q And qualified as-a petroleum engineexr? -
. 7 A Yes, I have.
ﬂ; 8 0. For the purpose of tnis record I would like for you
- 3. 9 | to state priefly your educational backéro‘i:rgd and experience as
| -% oé 10 a petroleum engineer? ) | )
3 ‘ i::i’:z‘: 1" A I was ‘graduated in 1957 from Texas Tech UnlverSit’y' )
: @ .
"‘; gs%:“';é . 12 wiéh ‘a’Bacheler of Scxence m pexroleum engmeermg.‘_ I
o Budg PR
) ;ggg 13 | worked for Texaco as an eng:\.neer, prmclpally ‘reservoir »
_}3 %%%E 14‘~. engineer for eleven and a half years. puring that time 1
o ‘1 .-:0%“,; : _15' received from LoLlslana 'l‘ech Univer_éity'a Masters of Science
: 7‘ ) é in petfoleum— engxneevng in 1968. In December of 1968 I resi{;' ed
]‘ \f- . :_’ffom pexaco, moved to Mldland, “pexas and went lnto practlce ) ‘ ’
= “_& - | as a .consulting engineer for the firm of Leibreck, Landreth,e .
“' "Callaway and Campbell, then{approx’imately three years ago )
} I se up my own pract.lce and I,-fm currently -in- a _partnership
‘ﬂi 21 thh R. S. ‘Bailey- )
“ : 22 0 As a consulting petrol’eum engin_eer? -
_l 23 A Yes, s‘i'i..‘f. &
\‘ o4 || Q. Have you made a study of the Bell Lake pool Field .
= 55 | and the surrounding area?
a |
- W
e e

xS SR A




. : ~ Page ] 67
4 S ’
' ,';? ﬁyl - 1 - A Yes, sir, I have.
N ‘_? 2 Q. " Has your study included the volumetric calculations
SO S 3|l with respect to the lands in Section 5, Township 24 South,
! 4§ Range 34 East?
3; 5 A Yes, it has.
ﬂ - 6 0.  Relate to the Comhission;the extent of your study,
2 7|| the methods used and your resulting figures.
g »8 _ A, ?The Section in question has, of course, peen present‘d_ 
° g 91 here already, has only one well in it that penetrates the o
- 'Efgé ) 10 Morrqw, so”f;utilized the various parameters such as ne? A _?
_E i%gg 11 | pay thickness, porosity as calculated from the logs, water
‘% .ééggﬁ; 12| saturation as?calcuiéted from the logs, bottom-hole pressure
fij ) ;gﬁi‘% 13| as was testified to in a ‘prev'iOus hearing, and thé bottom-hole
:1%, ggﬁé 14 tempéfatures as determined from the data recor¥ded on the
- P ’ , — : : ‘
v f; g‘ 15 heéding of the logs, ‘we used standard methods to calculatg_
z 2N
'} s B 16| a _super compressibility factor and in utilizing this data
W{3~' ‘11_‘1 forﬁéd a routine Qolumetric?calcuiétion of, fifst of all,
A - 18 || the rggpveraﬁle;gas that could exist in-a standard acre foot
e 19 ‘of spaée, aésuming tﬁét these pafameters were all constant
j ; 20 and I appl}ed this over a three hundred and twenty acre ’ :
-‘? .2? -area andgthe";just.ddu?led~i% for-a-sixmhuﬁdred4§ndwﬁorﬁyM | i
;£< 22 § acre area. H
': 23 ‘ For three'hundred and twenty acres I,calculatéd ,
& Q 7 ‘ 24 | recoverable gas, this is ultimately reéoverable_gas, usiﬁg "
>3; % || a reservoir abandonment pressure of a thousand pounds of . _
. - O
S R o R P T g S e i e s i B SRR A U,
“ry kT * );”_ N
- X %,‘ o -
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Page ‘ ﬁ;l
! | eight point seven eight billion cubic feet. For six hundred
2 |l an& fbrty'acres I calcuiated the ultimate recoverable gas
3| of seventeen point five seven billion cubic feet.
& | And emphasizing once again tha; this is assuming
5| that the properties in the Continentai"éell Eéke’Number 14 to
6 || constant throughout this area. 6f course, that is a
7 very hypothetical situépion; but tﬁis is the approach I used.
8 0 From Qour study of the wells and so Eorth, in your

By §L; 9 |l opinion is<this a hongeneous reservoir?

9 k> A )

'E’.g 10 A, Not at all, no, sir.

3%5 11 5 i's ¢ in you pini £ +hé Morrow
g,::ég " 0 What is the nature, in your opinion, of & ,
| EE‘;E-'; 2 || formation?

Seda .

%ggg 13 A, The Morrow foxmation is, I think the exhibits’

ggf‘f 4]l previously presented, the completlon map and the two cross
::g : _15»~“~sectiens"shew«i*ﬁlis-va--h.i-ghl.y._.ex;;atlc‘ formation, it is totally

8 16 unprediétable»both.horiz§ﬁa}ly as to what stringers might

17 ;éépear and if they do appear whether they are pfoductive or
18 not and it is hlghly erratic in 1;teral extent as to 1f you
‘AQ‘ do find one strlnger producing in the weli, you know, will
2| it produce in another well. It may not even pbe present in
21}l an adjacent location and if it is present it may not be in
432 pressure comﬁunicgtion ;r’at least it‘ma& Qot prove to be

23 éommercially productive, so it varies widely and‘erratically
24 ana unp?édictably, both hqrizonally’and lgterally. a
2% Q- I believe you heard the testimony this'mo:nigg

R R ) ¢ - N
: o -
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"with respect to drainage,_do you agree that the well in the

1é:<6f recoverable éhd fourteéﬁw§51HE'ff%é’Wdﬁid‘Bé a71itt1

over twenty-five percent has been recovered.

"can'be recovered by that well in the west half of 52

Page. 69

west half of 5 is;d£éining the east half?

A If the reservoir extends as it posgibly appears
that it does under that east half,'ﬁell then, yes, there would
be drainage taking place.

Q -What portion of the recoverable gas, in your opinion|

has been produced by the well in the west half of 57

A, I think the cumulative production is four point seve
billion, I believe is what has been entered iﬁ'the record --
foﬁr pdint fiva‘bfilion,-and‘uSing”my volumetric ééiculatién Fher
for the wells on three hﬁndred and twenty acre spacing, that

would be a litéie}greatér than fifty pe?cent of the rgcgverabl

'gés, under a three hundred and twenty acre proration unit and

if we want to consider the whole six hundred and forty section

where I've estimated seventeen point_five‘seven‘ﬁillion feet

0 - in your opinion would an additional well drilled

in the east half of 5 recover any additional gas over what

A In respect to the Fourth sand only, now?
0 Yes. :
A. Okay, in respect to the Fourth sand or stringer or

whatever you want to call it,‘I think apparently we must be

in agreement, I haven't heard any dissension on what it is

e
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Page - 70

peing called here. The zone that the Number 14 well is

completed_in; yves, there would be increased recovery due f

to two things, one that -- one is econonic, ih that we have

to deal not with the hypothetical research department type

of problem, but a well can be produced only down-to_oertain

limits and then it becomes ,unecononmical. The Operatlng costs
of a well in the west half and east half I assuie would be ’

somewhat approximate. I think we can assume that both

operators will take the well down to about the safie limit,

so-let's say that'limit is -- just pick a number -- a

hundred MCF a month per well, so if you had two wells in there

you could be produc1ng two wells for a total of two hﬁndred

MCF for a total, rather than just one and thls is just the

An addltlonal wellbore w111

'glve you a greater degree of recovery, now how much depends

“on the” prcpertles of _the reservoit, its shape, 1ts permeablllt

and this type of thlng. It can vary frOm almost doubllhg

the recovery to‘oelng just a small fractlonal 1nrrease.

©q.  In your study of'the area what are the chances

of encounterlng other productlve sands in thls east half?’

F” A I think the chances are very good, that there will

be other stringers found that will have gas in them, as’to

h whether they will be commercially productive or not, it's

|

rlsky, but I thlnk deflnetly they will find some other

»strlhgers of gas show that they may or may not bhe able to
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compleﬁe.

Q Have you madg any volumetric calculations with
-respect to any otﬁer wells in the area,*éther tﬁan the Number
142

a . Yes, sir.

Q. . Have you prepared or has there heen prepared under

your supervision ‘exhibits which show the results of your
calculations?
A Yes, sir, I'would refer to Exhibit Nine, Ten and

"Eleven and discuss ExhibiﬁvNine first.

This is a plot of pressure divided by different

.

ing service

. --General Court ReportInE’Scrvlce e
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‘the Bell Lake Number 5 well in Section 1 of 24, 33.

“Phoire (505) 982-9212 °

‘I beliévé this is the same well that appears as

Lo
d merrish r

the left-most well on the cross section of Exhibit'TwQ, if

81

En

ressure production history that is shown

here was taken from exhibits that‘ConEinental presented at

b

a previous hearing. This is a material, just a gradual

i

“representation of the material balance equation for

figuring the volume 6f:gas'that would exist within a closed

b

LY

g

A

In this case by ektendingvto the four data points

" that are given and they give pretty;gooa alignment and this

ek

i

last point is down low ehough to where it shouldibe fairly

s

1

accurate.
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Page 22

I indicate the original gas in place within

this well's drainage area of three point three five billion

cubic feet. Now it is my understanding that this well has

been depleted at this point, with, I think, something around

two point seven billion feet of cumultative production which

“would be about eighty-one percent or eighty-two percent of

the‘@rigiﬁal.gas in place, which seems quite reasonable
for this type.

This shows this'well to have produced from a fairly

smaii~and*bouhéed lenticular type reservoir. By taking the

‘well log §nd'making a net pay count on it and using a

porosity figure of about ' ten percent, which I think is a good

- reasonable assumption, you can back out a drainage area Qf

“about two hundred and forty to two hundred and fifty acres.

Now that may ox mayfhot be meaningful. 1f we assume that

_the pay thicknéss is constant, the porosity remains constant

and the water saturation remains constant. It could be more
than this or less than. this, but basically it is .a small,
lenticuldr type reserVoir that hasn't been depletéd.

RY

0. Refer to Exhibit Ten and explain that?

™~
hr

A Evhihit Ten is tha varyv game tvne of calculation

display, the Bell Lake well Number 1-A, Section 31 of 23,34.°

‘Here again I.used the data that was presented by Continental

iy

at the previous hearing, and again there is four data points

that .give a reasonable looking alignment. From this I
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estimate the reasonoble gas in place to be two point two,

two, five billion cubic feet. Hexe again taking a rough pay

~

o B ) . :
count from this well and applying ten percent porosity and
Vﬁhirty pefcént water T come up with a little over a hundred
acres as the area of this lenticular reservoir. Again this

plus or minus, dependlng on how consistent the various
Q The conclus1on is, though, that it is very limited?
’E Very 1imited and very small. | | |

Q Now reter to Exhibit Eleven and explain that?

o E | Exhibit_Eieveh is a PZ versus Cum. on the Continen-
tal Numbe:»l4 which haé peen much in discussion here this
mornlng, in Section 5 of 24, 54 the well which I think by

all concerned agree is an unusually good Morrow well If we

can agree on nothing-else, I think everybody would agree on

' that point. It indicates in place, the original gas in

drainage;greewypicn“
of forty ‘billion feet. 1 might say in relation to this now,
that this:well is in its- fairly early stages of producing

“history. As you can see the three data points are.gronped

up pretty close togethef'and a slight variation in these

‘3‘

points’ could -— would

tail end of thls line whlch determines what the in place is.

So we

? much hlgher oxr could swlng it conblderably'lower,

in the profession, you know,

normally, we refer to this

it is presently contacti

ave-ouite a pendulum effect on'the =

11ttle pit of adjustment in these points could swing-it .
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not having as big 2 ae

curves would that had

3 || yower pressure.

4 | the pressure measurements

5 | apsolute average

gree of conten

pressure points

some of the problems 1nvolved

pressure of the reservoxr ‘and

ts -as these other = two

distributed down to 2

ox perhaps

‘aid not measul e the atatic or of the

perhaps it was

6|l gtill building UP. ot cetera. OF maybe the 2 calculation was,

7 not exactly correct,"but*nevertheless the three pointsvin

8 |l this case do iin

9|l feet.

104 - Bnd ta

1 porosxty, water

12) a dralnage area

13 | well indioateSfdralnlng.

14§} you xnow, that this is plu

16 water how constant jts net pay:

Also,

155 be depending on how consta

e up quite well

kin

saturation, net

of twelve hundred and

-

1 think thas “wh

and twenty drainage you thlnk o

" a plot, right in the nmiddle of

and'that may ©OY

21|l is certainly not the casz.

2 | side of the reservoir:

]

‘may not pe the

3

24 | establish control.

26. o ~comld

iy e

g the data from the Number

once again I
g or minus, wha

nt its porosity

on the top side,

23 || know, who can say until other wells are ari

and do indicat

pay you can C

en you speak o

e forty bllllon

14 well as to

alculate out

twenty acres that this
would have to precautio
tever you want it to

hoW"Constant its

f,twelve_hundred!

£ a well in the msddle of

twelve hundred

and twenty acres

case. The odds‘would gay this

arhap thls well

is on the far

the bottom sxde, you’

11ed here to

it pe in a grench where you would have an
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elongated pocl or field?

A It s possible, there have been some channels found

in the Morrow.. I'm not aware of any of this channel depositior

per se, in this immediate‘area,rbﬁt this could occur. sthink
'xwe can rest assured, based on’what we‘haveuléaxgéﬂnin‘the
Mortow -in ten years of concéntrated drilliﬁé it is going to be
some odd erratic shaped reservoir. , a w
0 Now from your study and ex?erience and Qorking with

the wells in-this partlcular area, have you formed any

opinion as to the risk that is 1nvolved in“drilling and x
compleﬁihglMorsow'wells in the area?’ i

A, Yes, sir, I have formed an opinion long ago about: }
the risk of oil field operationS’in general,'heving‘pleced'a~
11ttle bit- of my owii - Qc;eyweee ionally. in such”ventures
and I-learnedvthat the use of such words as a "gut sense" and
a "sute thiﬁg“ 50 not really fit the vocabulary. However,
ras Lo this partlcular area, to the Morrow~in_genera1, and to .

'thiS'particular area, there is no doubt that there is a hlgh;‘*_
risk. Maybe we could break the &

isk down inte _br ee general
categories. 1 think maybe one is the risk involved in the
drillihg of the well. Any drllllng operation has some degree
of hazard to {i. We have areas where there is a potentlal forL’
bloﬁ—outs, of course this multiplies greatly. Here we have:

_got a sxtuatlon of hav1ng some -~ above the Penn section of

having scme formations with falrly weak fracturlng pressures.
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. “;- '-—. | ’ : Page 16
- ' | And then you go into some of the Penn and you find some
?f;g . E . - 2 | highly ebnormal pressures. For exampie, there are’a couple
= 31l of wells in the Bell Lake area with pressure gradients of
o R
; a 4] point seven four. This is in the Atoka. Point seven four l
? 5 || psi per foot. One was point seven four and one was point )
| |~ T"' , 8 seven one. This ‘would be related to what ‘you consider‘the
- 4 7 nothal pressure gradient of poxnt four six five psi per. foot, '
T ST 81 so there we go almost three- guarters moxe, almost double.
- _g ? And then the Moxrow itself, the pressure gradlents in the sw -
{%” ';gjé 16? Bell Lake area, I'm talklng about the oriqlna} reserv01r
| j . ;%EE ”‘} pressure, prlor to any productlon, run with gradients of
A;j Eé%%% 17| petween poxnt six two to point six five’ psi per fqot]whlch
\4‘ -EES% 13|l in itself’ is abnorma}, put it is mainly these Atc{wa zones that
%:}{ f”gfgéé 14” have caused probiems ihvdrilling-becadse they are highly
. CR i ; :
: ..¥ _ -; g 15 abnormal, and then you've got“zorteis up ‘above, if you wade l
;Mﬁ é' 1€"Zup to control these ‘Atoka zones then you can see the fractur-
2. 17 ing pressures of these less competent peds above and you
”{ﬂ 18 lose your clrculatlon in the well if yohr luck doesn't hold. '
B [ . .
ff ;9; e e ' Of course then, along with the drllllng there is
jv ~2ol the normal problems»of stidking and twisting off and what
) %31 R 2T‘ not which I think the Cdmm1551on is well versed’ on;~
e . S22 4. ; Aand then there is another area that occurs and this
13 23 iS:ln - there is a danger -- you get your well down all
ifi 2'4l'right, you may find a zone but you may not be able to make
B 25v a‘good'completion out of it and this is verﬁ true of the
M \ ‘
. J :




-nq Page____ ;L’)
S . ' ‘.) ! FMorrow. The Morrow; to my knowledge, has been the toughest
E. - _ * 2 "thmiﬂ;iéf'"t'-:waié'éiﬁblete in in the whole Permian Basin. Tt is very
| = 3 sens/itivek to fluids. If you daméée the thing; while you are
( R 4 dr_i:»Lling it and then you try to correct this damage on
ﬂ: & 'com‘p;etion with acid treatment and fracs and in many, many
e ~ 6 ";Casers you just énh‘ance the démage. And sometimes by producing| -
g - . e
1 : 7| a well cver a length of time¢ you can clean up some of this
3 o 8 'da‘mage, but sometimes y'ou"dén't. It is a very real éroblem
1 « g S| and there is quite a bit in the literaturé about thiﬂs,:‘i"
cod Q ) :
- é u.g 10 wasn't‘/going to take up any further time for the record unless
) l : ;%EE 1 it is nece;ssa_\ry,A but £here is considerable 1n the literature , 1
- ' ‘égé% 1»2 about this, it has been written on“ at length.
;gg% 13 -~ 'Then Srou have got the very real risk thaf{;, you ‘ : . ‘
3 g?ié ¥4 [ know, you may -not get a .commeréial zone. This Morfdw is M }
X : &% o . : ik ’
s g g 15'f very erratic, the zone may be there and it may not bé\ghere. 3
oL K 5 . ‘ : . SR . s
- © 8 .16 __It may be :'Productive, it may coni:ain water and I think {:\he\\ A 3
j! K , 17 || exhibits show if you look at ‘that completion map, Exhibit
' = 18 | #éur I believe it is, well, vou just see where you don't have
B " any consistency. Youive got a weil here in the Fourth zoné |
. B | : 20 || of the Morrow, a wé’ll up hexe in the Atoka, a well here that
) - 21 test‘éd water out of the Fourth éone, a well‘ here i‘n(_‘the
I . )
R "l. 22 secdn‘d zone. It is very h.J_Aig'nly erratic in nature, so
_‘; 23 || there is a very real risk here and S0 you have got to . "
B 24 (| well, the Morrow to sum it up, the-Morrow really has the
"" 25 wdrsﬂtjo"_f all-worl._ds, you've got a very bad dril’i‘ing situation,
.;.} -
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Page 18
| you've got a Very bad completion situation and you have got |

a very erratic formation to start with. So the three

elements of risk are all at their height in the Morrow.

Q In your oéinion what would be a reasonable risk
factor to be awarded in £his Case?

A You know, I think the maximum ailowed by the
Commission is certégnly‘not unreasonable in thié Case at
all, and there iéugsmgééd to talk anything higher. ’ ) 1

MR. HINKLE: We would like to offer Exhibits

*Nine, Ten and-EleQen. | )
MR. RAMEY: 'Exﬁibiis Nine, Ten and Eleven will be
adnitted. | o - I
' MR. HINKLE: That‘s.all'of direct. |
MR. RAMEY: Anyiﬁuestions’of Mr. Hiékﬁan?

MR. -KELLAHIN: I have a couple.

MR, RAMEY: Mr. Kellahin.

* CROSS 'EXAMINATION
BY MR. KELLAHIN:

0 Mr. Hickman, did you make any attempt.to determine h

;themgxtent of ‘the reservolr in which the Number 14 well is

‘located?

A Well, I calculated the draiﬂége area, the theoretic

drainage area.

0 About‘twelvé hundred “acres? o o l




A7

P o

,'-.u.

e e

e

ik

"ER "W

-

"

-

Lod

Lot

Eod

d morrish reporting service

si

General Court Reporting Service

825 Calle Mejia, No. 122,

Santa-Fe, New Mexico 37501

)982-9212

Phone (505

R

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22"

23
24

25

experience with the Morrow is concerned, would it not?

yes, sir.

‘points are this close together, that if there is an in-
_that ‘the thlng could sw1ng conSLderably up or down.
a volume, but it can go either way. But

“got the three pornts and. you llne them'up”aﬁ&fget"yourjliﬁe.

‘I don' t thlnk you could relnterpret these three pornts, now,

Page 79
A Twelve hundred, twelve hundred and twenty acres.
Q‘4 That would be a unique reservoir as far as your

A In this Bell Lake area that would certainly be a
larger reservoir than what we have evidence of elsewhere, ‘

0. And on your exhibit; I think it is Number Eleven,
the pressure production decline curve on the Nultber 14 well, *

I believe you testifed that that could be swung down to show

considerable less productive history? ‘ f s

A Well —--

Q\\ When you get the pressure pornts°

v N

A Well, no, sir; I testified that when your pressure
accuracy lnvolved there and these not belng static pressures,

Normally what happens is that if your latter

preSSure is not static then this makesjyoujguess at too low

i

n this case you've:

i ‘

I's

I m saylnq that the pomnts may not be correct, but T. thlnk
mest any'ehg;neer would come right to the three points
and get to the same thing I would.

0 And that's all you have?

SRR
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6

much.

completion reports, all of the -- now I say all, now it is

coring done , it just -gaid-cor -—-at a certain,.j.nte_rval and .

‘example to be dug up of damage in the Moxrow.

Page 80 ~ )

A Yés, sir, correct.
0 There is no way yqu:can swing that line to show

an uneconOmid'volume of gas in this wéll; would there?

A No, sir, not based on these three points as

presented. I don't have a French curve that bends down that

0 Now you said that. you made a study of this Bell I
Lake Pool, what kind' 6f a study did you make? ) '

A I studied all of the well logs, all of the

{

in thefbéhtext of what data I was able tc gather, which was
mainly commercial completion reports from a2 commercial
services or.gedlqgical libraries.

0. Did you have access to any core data?

A No, sir, 1 saw there was some Yeference to some

I

didn't déSgrébe it, so I did not have access to core data.
._‘ . \\. V - v N 5 L .
0. I believe your testimony was that the Moxrow

formation can be damééed in the completion?

A, Yes, sir. : .
”““&@k 'Ahqu661dh't you really have to look at a core +o
méke that determination?
A No, sir, the Morrow, ﬁhere is juét example after .

0 In the Bell Lake area? :

PR
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‘Page 81
A I don't know.
Q Or in the Fourth Morrow zone’
A I do not have a fixed example, one of the problems

belng, we've got some pretty good looking sands, such as that
in the Texas(West well that turned out to be v1rtually a dry
hole. It looked real‘gOOd and should produce and yet they
are- not commexcial. The question is, you know,*is it the

native permeablllty of the formation 1tse1f that is too 1ow;
Which'dses not appear to be the case in the log, or the fact
that it was damaged, so it is 1nconclu51§e.

But if the BelleLake area is not subjéct to damage

‘£rom flulds, partlcularly fresh water flulds, then it would

be extremely unusua;. I believe most of the wells I see

saline muds or something of that nature.

g MR. KELLAHIN: Thank‘YOu, Mr.. Hickman,.

MR. RAMEY: Any more ques‘ ns of Mr. Hickman?

He may besekgused.
(THEREUPON, the witness was excused,)

fMR..HINKﬂE; That concludes our direct presentation:

MR. RAMEY: Mr. Kellahin, would you like to proceed?

MR, HINKLEﬂ

have ahother one 1ate; on.
MR. KELLAHIN: GWé'are ready to proceed..

(THEREUPON, a diScussidh wésthéld off-.

the‘ﬁscord;)

That is all of our witnesses, we might’
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RONALD McWILLIAMS

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was

ekamined and testified as follows:

-

AT

14

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:
0. Would you state your name, piéese?
A Ronald McWilliams:
0. | By whom are you employed and in what'poéition,
Mr. McWilliams?
A, | IJm“employed byjcontinehtal Oil bompeny“asra
supérvisory reservoir engineer in the HObbe‘bivisionioffioe.
0. ) What,is your educetional-béckground, Mr. McWilliams?
A, I was graduated in 1951 from “he'Pennsylvanla State‘

Unxversxty with a Bachelor of Sc1ence degree in petroleum and

natural gas englneer:.ng° I went to work for Lion Oil Company

and worked for- them in: varlous engeneerlng capac1t1es for a

three—yea: per1od“1n varloUS*a351gnmeQ;s in Arxrkansas and
Texas. After that I left Lion Oil Company: and went to work
for Meni Grande 0Oil Company in Venzuela for a two-year

perlod where agaln I was 1nvolved in various englneerlng

assignments involving production and reservoir enoineering.
At the conclu81on of my tour in Venezuela I returned to
school and ‘received a M. S deuree in petroleum and natural

‘gas engineering from the Pennsylvania State University in

e . .
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‘have a committee that is charged with the responsibili€y of

L
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1958, At that time I accepted employment with Continental
0il Company in Roswell and I have been in New México ever since

0 Now‘the district headquarters were in Roswell at

theAtime you were employed by Continental?
A _Yeé. |

[ And are théy‘presently_lbcated in Hobbs?

“A. ,Yes; they are.

0 ’b”ihen»yoﬁ'are>ipcated in Hobbs?

A Yes.

0 Now does the area involved in the a@piidation of

Texas West come under your jurisdiction as a reservoir engineen}

for Continental?

A Yes, it does and also .under my jurisdiction as a

méﬁber of the AGA committee for gas reserves for southeast

0. And whét‘isrhhe AGA committee, would you explgin(

that, please?

A The AGA is the Américan Gas Association. They
estimating reserves for gas wells throughout the nation,.and

I represent a cémmittee'specializing in southeast New Mexico,

'in Lea County in particular with respect to dry gas reserves.
Q. Does that~involvé'the study ofIQas reserves througﬁ4

out southeastern New Mexico?

A, Yes, it does.
. ‘ r
1

T

A .
K
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S 1 h} And are you familiar with the Bell Lake Pool?
Vi 2 A Yes, I am.
. - 3 - MR. KELLAHIN: Are the witnesst!s qualifications
] -
Lo 4|l acceptable?
- !
B 5 MR. RAMEY: Yes, they are, Mr. Kellahin.
I |
- L R ) (Mr. “Kellahin céntinuing.) “Are you familiar with
- 7 | the geology and development history of the South Bell Lake
P ’
¥ g || Morrow Pool?
- 3 9 A, Yes, sir. - :
- -éf;g w0 o Would you briefly review this for us? :
- o . . : . : : -
: :;55N 11 A The Morrow formation in the Bell Lake Unit area
BRI - < | . ,
. 1§§§§ 12 | can be subdivided into four general intexvals of sand ‘
JE] N . . :
£ : v g - :
S < %Q{‘QG ) o F— . . ) .
- ;;gﬁg 13 || depositions. Production comes from individual sand lenses
O Q .. .
] ) .2 8—:5 . - ) »
i g’?%f ‘14 || scattered throughout the Morrow section. Production was firét“
s =] - ’ .
) E OB ) ’
g g 15 || established ifh a Fourth Morrow interval in Continental's Bell
; 8 16 | Lake Unit Number 5 in November of 1958. This well was
s S : e RS : . . .
i 17|l completed for an absolute open flow potential of seven point
i IPEN
- o c : 5
g 18 || six million cubic feet per day. "
s ) ’
ok

19 X \,’Exhibit One is a log of the Bell Lake Unit Number

T '26 '5}'Showing the four general intexvals of sand deposition and

21 || the completion interval for this weli. The Number S well

22 || recovered two point seven billion cubic feet of gas over a

48

T 23| sixteen-year life and depleted the lense in which it.was
Vg 24 cOmpléted.
A

%

" Exhibit Two is a graph showing the pressure

,‘



=
_ Cole | = Poge 25
. S - L % production history of the well. Tl{is well had an initial
, 2 boi::f:dm-hole pressure of ’eigh.‘iy-nine’ hundred and two pounds
a j | - » ~ 3 Wand an estimated bottom-hole pressure of abéut twelve hundred
| 4 and fift;,y pounds whe"n it was abandoned earlier this year.
-
| 5 © The straight-line relationship between the bottom-
~ = ’ 6 | hole pressure and the cumulative production indicates that
: 71 this lense was a‘voli-ilftétricfreservoir writh no water input. |
ﬁ o N\, . 8 || we've talked ‘about it a little earlier. )
’ =~ g 9 , The second \&ell coméleted in the South Bell
o f% .,r% 10} rake Moridﬁg Pool was Continental's Bell Lake Unit Number 1-A.
: 'Z":%EE - 1 This well was recompleted from the Devonian to the b%llorrow
. M} géé% 12 ‘forma{ii'on on July 30th, 1968 apd had an absd;ute open- flow
- ;é;% - B |l potential of one point nine million cubic feé‘t per day. The
7 -_ ‘g §§£ 14 1 completion interval for this well is in the first and second
i Q5 . .
- "; g 15 | Morrow sands shown on Exhibit Three, a log seétion again:
R 18 ; ' :
8 16 showing the four general section of Morrow sands in the well. ’
: 17 | This well ﬁad an ini\.—tial bottOm'-hoic\a' préssure of"eighty-
v 18 | seven hundred and thirty-six pounds and it has produced two
U T . :,'4‘ — 9 poi:nt two billion cubic feet to October the first of this
_; ‘ L 20 ;ear and is currently making aléou‘t three hundred and thirty '
| o 21 || MCF a day. °© N |
/’ | 22 Exhibit Number Four is a graph showing the pressure
_: 2 production history of the Number 1~A. The current bottom-hole
1 24 pr:ésaure in fhis well is estimated at about twelve iv‘mn'd‘red
- 26 | and fifty pounds and the shape of the curve indicates that
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!
s ’ ' 1 | this well too 18 producing from a volumetric reservoiXx.
. i 2 The third well to pe completed in the Pool was
-~ 3 || continental's Bell Lake Unit Number 14. This well was
- » ' _ 4 || completed 1n the Fourth Morrow intexrval during April of 1974
S L= , . : _ ) - N
(O N a»} _ 5 || for anzabsolute open flow potential of eighty—-two point = e
R v v ‘ E | :
‘ \-_-ffj 6| six mllllon cubic feet per day.
> . ! . E . .
' ‘ “ 1 Exhibit Five js a log section for this well showing - :
g _ %-X. ‘ 8 the Morrow sectlon 1n'the completion. ThlS well had an . - ,
e oAt T - §i -8 initial bottom—hole pressure of eighty-s8i ix hundred and twenty—’ : » .
SR e - f% 3 = 10| two pounds and has produced four point five pillion cubic :
P e R EE, 11 || feet to October 1st, 1975. : - : : dai. T
SE | - bo”Z"‘ o ‘
> N : “GE 5:00..2 ’ ) . ; ’
: R Bk 12-4 Exhibit Six is a graph showing the pressure producti
o T Btz : ‘ -
g0 2 e L 13 hlstory of the Number 1l4. : ) o ~
' i w®8sE ‘ : - | |
% e » % §§£ 14 1 also have pressure productlon nistory graphs for '
E | k -. j‘v = E 6_-‘.6, ] . ) - ;
E e ;gé;;,ﬁw”"q; S_ 15 Shell s Antelope Ridge Unit Number 1 and 2 ‘which are Exhibits o
G A N . {\ -i o \-.;f‘\—\_cuﬂ"‘. - SN - o B ] . -,.',“
. - ',"LE'A ’ g 16 | seven  and Elght."Y u will ncte.that they. also. show the -
£ P 47 || straight line relationship and indicate-that these*wells are ;
A ) . :
i %L ?,W' 18 producxng £rom volumetric reserv01rs. :
; i:f T %J ) 1§ Q. Now on ‘Exhibit Number Six —- ?
- e -
g ;r“@”f‘ff , 20 A Excuse me. i
= T 21 Q. Ym;hmmxmtfhﬂﬂm&? : B
5 o .o 22 A Also we have Exhibits Nine, Ten and Eleven which :
Y - ’ ] ' : - ) - or ’
e 23 || represent rate cunulative production wells for the Texas West !
vff, 24 || state Two Numbexr 2, State rhirty-five Number 1 and the Federal E
v - 25 | Nine Number 1 well. In the absence of pressure data these
'_‘i TQ"‘: .
-
FEERRPPRRLE ] it T ; - L o
i il
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plots can gometimes Be used to giver you an indication of the
reserve that a partioular well might have and also these
jndicate that these particular wells arewprobably in somewhét
of a smaller reservolr.

- put in summary I think what these exhibits show
in poth the logs and the produotion'historilis thét the
ﬁMorroQ resexvoirs in the Bell Lake and in the Antelope Ridge
area are individudi lenées and not a sheet-type sand, 8O Wwe

are looking at small individual regervoirs. We are looking

at reservolrs varying in size, say gomewhere from the neighbozAl

nood of one billlon to forty pillions?

13

14 || does it not?

16

16

Q Now on your Exhibit Numbex six, that subStantially

agrees with the exhibit that was offered by Mr. Hickman,

A Yes, sir.

G Would you agree with his testimony as to the

17 1| volumes of gas to which that well is connected?

,1é¢

19

20

2

A 1 think we are substaptially in agreement.
o  What figure would you giver 0
A Well, we used about thirty-sivaillioh, put T \'

consider that, considering the size, to be in substaﬁtial<-

22 | agreement with his work.

*23

- 24

.25

0 Now have you made any estimate of the aeral extent
of the reservoir?

A Yes, we have.

e e N

NP A "
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0 And what is your estimate of that?

A We estimate about --

MR. HENSLEY: 1I'll object to that question on the

ground that there is no proper foundation for the question.
of any foundation of this,witness.
MR. KELLAHIN: I'll bdck‘up and ask him a couple- l

" of guestions.

o (Mr. Kellahin continuing.) Mr. MéWiiiiams, in

'ljihg a well, what information do you need? '

| S , . .
! A Well, you need a porosity, water saturation, pay
thickness and pressure, and_gas composition.

o Have_you!_u%ingwthat information, made an estimate

‘of the areal extent of this reservoir?

2 Yes,; we have. ‘.

* Q Now what figures did yon use for well porosity and

water saturation and the other factors? - ) . l

B, Well we used about an average of ten percent

¥

‘porosity, water saturations twenty-five pefcent‘and we

estimate pay thickness at about twenty-five feet. "Then

using these numbers we calculate a minimum size for the

reservoir that Number 14 has develdped of about fourteen

Q hundred and forty acres.

{

0.  Now would that be the size of reservoir necessary

i N R e b L B e 8 N
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to contain the reserves you just testified to? '

A Yes, sir.

‘:ﬁi\\\Another witness WillAelabofate‘on this, will he,

not?

A Right. | SR

Q : Now you testified -as to the nature of this Morrow
formatlon as being lenticular in this area?

A. Yes.

Q. And you agree with the testimony that has previously

been given? -

A, | Yes, I do.

4] ‘Under those c1rcumstancee don' t you thlnk that the
reservoir could be completely absent in the east half of the
sect;op? C

'  ,@ No, I dpn't.: Exhibit Nuﬁbei Tﬁelve;s an east-wes;
cross section through the Bell Lake Uni; Number 4 loqated .

to the west of Number 14. The line of the cross section is

shown on the exhibit, incidentally. This cross section ruhs

‘from C ntlnental s Bell Lake Unlt Number 4 -to the Bell Lake

Unit Number 14, then we progect the Shell Antelope Ridge

Number 5 down to the 1line of the cross section and show it on.

there and then it terminatés in the Shell‘Ahtelope Ridge Unit

Number 2.
~ And looking at this cross section there you can see

what we appear to have is a channel developed in about the

S
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- Eo ) ) :
. ' 1 || area of the Bell Lake Unit Number 14 and there the sands
% 2 || thicken and. a similar character on the logs of continental
B ) ) - -
- i 3 | Bell lLake Unit Number 14 and the Shell Antelope Ridge Unit
N ‘ - 4 | Numbexr 5 and then we see the channel disappear in the Shell
‘: ¥1v, . 5 ‘Antelope Ridqé Unit Number 2. This channel has been,qonfirmed
A fﬁ 6ll or is postulated-on,the pasis of a stratigraphic study which
A 1 Céntinental had pérforﬂed; We feel that the nature of this
) g || resexrvVolr that we -are jooking at here is a springd channel
\ - 3 ¢ | in this particular instance.
: o % , . i
- 'é*h§ a0 | - 0. . Now there was a resexrvolr 1imit test run in this
& B LB 1| area: was there ?
: -5 [ not?
oo -%’“@Zg : -
8 £ ' :
- B ORga 12 A. Yes, there was.
°:g§_‘?‘, - .
&2 ; .j . . "»i: 8‘ %’mﬂg - - N . » . . . .
, o 1 0. ~ And another witness will testify as to this?
: , ;j o gzgz,w 14 A yes, he will: S
i . 88.5 < . - B i
. o g E 151 0 Now in your opinion is there any‘considerable
e B . - eyl - N - -
o - 8 16 || risk of not encountering‘production in the east half of
: e f 3 |
L - % 17 | section 57 3
il ‘o . A
% e ,!‘% i : 18 “a  No, I don't see any risk of not encountering a
H : B - ‘.1 . . . : B . ’
s il 19“~EOLIth morrow sand in a productive condition.
Ef} 20 Q The east naxf of gection 5 is within the limit of’
e 21 || the Bell Lake Unit, is it not?
o o |
; - 2 A Yes. ~ |
5 N E 23 0. And is it within a partlcxpatlng‘area of that
24 || Unit?
[ .
i |
-“{4 25 AI Yes, it iS.
T |
f? A
B -
' T ?;fgyfg,¢;5~ 'ﬁ“iﬁ#m§WW‘“ - |
JoTE : )
i - v
s ﬁ, ¥ s - A% )
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R “f‘: 1 Q0 I1f the reservoir is as good as you indicate it is,
- 2 || why ddesn't the operator desire to drill in. the east half of
- ’ 3l the section? |
‘ 4 7 A Well we have several reasons. First ourvob‘jectior—ms I
" _; 5|l are pretty much the same as Texas West. Earlier V‘Qe wanted to

make money on this thing and we recognized, as their testimony

1
=3

L.

Lt < e s e 1 b

7 || has brought out, and I think we have elaborated on it further

Losad
0

through there, that tHe lenticular nature of the Morrow ’)

9 indicates that it is a risky dév?-ilopment prospect, so what

- L;’ % 10 || we are ‘attemp‘ﬂ:ing to do with our @evelopment program in the
: fj iggg 11 || Bell Lake Unit aﬂtrea‘,n is to» take advanta’ge. o,«f, this large lense
fi_, §‘§‘§§ 12|| that we have found in the ‘Bell,Lake Unit Number 14. It is -
_1‘ :‘E’éig 3 exceptional. I don't believe that any .of the wells that we '2
-5 . '
j géé“s 14;' have 1Q__obl’<ed’ at here to»day are apt to be as 1arge, so we have
m “ §o§ 15; also seen evidence tg}_at ihere havevbee‘n .sé‘vé;‘é‘imﬁélls that
"i " 5 16| actually had smaller volumes. Now we know that from economics
5y 3 1? that you need, from the economic cdnditio‘x}s that we are
- “ "% | , , 18 "-*1\¥oo'king at, at any rate, we need a reserve of about four
. DJ 19 b:‘:il-_'i:ér{ cubic '.‘f:eet; tro'-y pay out a Morxrow ;veil 1n ‘t'n';i,k‘s area.
} 20 JNow(:'what we are doing, if you drlll in the east “
; "\}ﬂ_‘ R | half of Section 6 and go to the -- Section 5, I.guess it is --
N | 2 | and go to the Fourth Morrow and complete only in the Fourth
3 23 Mor_rrrow.,- yod end up4 with an acceleration project an"dl under
4 24 || the current gas prices and cufrent ecoﬁomic conditions that
) e 25 || prevail, this is ,ﬁot an economic venture fbr the Bell Lake
[
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working interest owners to accelerate this gas reserxve.
We have an exceptional well and it is above average

and we think maybe it will take about seven and a half yedrs

'to deplete this lense here.

By drawing a second well to it, we are not going to
shorten the life of the reservoir by a sufficient amount to
actually make any monéy on this if you complete only in the

Fourth Morrow and make a well,.so we are trying to avoid an

N

acceleration if we can.

0 In your opinion would a well in the east half of

Section 5 add any reserves-that would not otherwise be

recovered?
A With respect to the Fourth Morrow reservoir, I

would like to say tﬁatAit would be very>dou5tful that itzwogld

o «

0 What about other lenses then, is tharxe a pbssibiiity

that thére might be some?

A Well, there is certainly a possibility.

Q- Have you found any }ndicatieﬁ'tuai they are
'pféﬁént?

A No, we have one interval that possibly’couid be

productive from the log on this well, but as we have testified
as to the nature of the rest of the Morrow, I'm not so sure
that it would be productive.

We have’drilled a well and we have looked at all

T
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o B ‘ .
y o _ ! |l of the Morrow sands. If we drilled a second well seventeen
¥ ; 2 | hundred feet away, the chances of us finding another lense
5 : ,
E -~ 3 || something like the Bell Lake are certainly very long odds
- _ .§”‘ 4l for us. I don't think the chances are good, only you can't
: ghg 5 [ say that you wouldn't.
2 !
i - 6 Q How many wells has Continental drilled as Bell Lake
f; | ; - . - Y )
% S ] )
: P 7 || operator since 197372
5 o 8 A.. We have drilled three wells.
2‘7 3 o 0 - And are any of them a step out of only seventeen
i ST : ' _ ' '
'é 3 10 | hundred feet? |
- g &= . ' | o . _
L °o§§N " A No, sir, they have all been greater than seventeéen
S B ggggg 12 | hundxed feet.
L eag. ’ .
e ;E:::% 13 Q. Have they been in excess of four thousand feet?
““: .—‘q .m(:—:g 3 ‘ ’
- =l ggé’ﬁ 1 A Yes, they have.
2 P K9] ~rs
- B O% - : ‘ ] : ’ S
- o Ef 15 0 In your opinion is the second well in Section 5 a
. Q*{»A 8 16 |l recessary well from the drainage standpoint? . _ I
SRR 174 A No, it isn't.
oy ‘M . K , i . . :
£ R - 18 0 Well if it is anruﬁnecessary well from the drainage
R ‘ 19 [| standpoint, in your opinion would the drilling of such a |
; - . ». ) . - P . : —
B S 20 | well constitute waste? :
(SN —t . 5 .
'gf;f/ﬁ  21" A Yes, I think it would constitute economic waste. . :
‘ - = 22 0. . Now the Unit has just completed drilling a well,
- -2y v - ’ . - . . -
5 F 23 } ' has it not?
gfj 24 A Yes, it has.
: i%df. 25. 0  In other words, describe that?
, od /
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A ‘Well, as I said before, the Unit ;s attempting to
capitalize on fhé large sand lense that we haverdiscovered
in the Bell Léke Unit Number 14; We don'tkparticularly want
to aéqeierate feserves‘in-tﬁis thing, but we can use this
;ense ﬁo serve as a back ﬁp against drilling dn out-and-out
dr?'hole. In cher words, what we would like to do is step
out in this lense agﬁfér as we can and atfgmpt to drill a

well in the hope that we would encounter one of these other -

Morrow lenses that we know to exist in the -area.. And so-
using all of the information that we hﬁve'évailable, we

selected a location for the Bell Lake Unit Number 16 -and

1drilléd ‘that hoping to find additional reserves in that » _L

weli.

0. Did ydu find .any additional reserves in that well?

A Yes, we’did. 0f course, we were hdping to find - |

3

-féaééhuﬁgriow production, but as we testified eariiéf—the
zone tésted wet in the wg}l,xaiﬁﬁouéh it—@id‘produce sonme
-gas.l | |

‘What we have discovered from the compietidn of this

is first that by actually getting a water sample out of the

Morrow which was sdmethihg nobody had in this particular
.area, we were able to measufe the RW of the formation water,
thé'formation Qater‘resistivity and then use this and modify
our log caléplations)‘and:when we did we found that sure

enough the logs indicated that the wells should make"water.
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So I don't believe that perhaps we are as down on logs as

some other oberators on“it, beéause we feel that they can‘be

‘used, "and they can be a help'tb ybu. And as we testified'the

Morrow is a tricky formation, you have got to use all of the

I

technology available to you, and logs are one of'them and they:
are a tool and we think they are a very useful tool.
At any rate, the Fourth Moxxrow ended up wet, so we

have recompleted that well in a second Morrow lense, and

'pbténtialed it for somewhere around nine million, I believe

v

they testified. We had a fﬁrough-tubing bridge plug set in

the well which began to ‘leak so we are currently in the proces

‘of—wofking the well over. We set a permanent bridgé'plug

above the Fourth Morrow and hope to have ‘this well on produc-

tion soon. We have déf-’in'ite;—y found proauét‘ion in the Second
Mérrow in this we11,.,-;fw <
0 “In your opinion will it be an economical well?

/A, ~Well, it is really difficult to say uﬁtil’youvget

pressure production history, because we say you can't look

y
at a log and project Morrow gas reserves on it. You are’
foolihg yourself if you think you can. But just taking the
log pay that we see and~making;a calculation there, we think

that we might"have -~ could possibly have about six billion

cubic feet of reserves hased on three hundred and twenty

acre spacing. . ‘ : v

0 Now if you-aid encountér_additional reserves in
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1 the;Number 16 well, isn't £here a distinct possibility that |
2 ]| the séme thing could occur in the gast ﬁalf of Section 5?
3 " A, . Yes, it is iikely, but again at a location only H
- 4 seventeen.hundred feet away, you are fsking for an awful lof
6| of sand dhange to occur, since we have»alréady looked at
6. these sands in here. We wcﬁld prefer to step out further if
7 hyou are going tb‘drill in the east half of Section S}“we
8 || think éhé.pOSsigilitywa findiﬁg additional reserves in zones. L
3 9 other:than>the Fourth Morrow would,certaiﬁiyvbe enhanced byr
& o
AJ§ ;é, 10’ grilling‘in thewsouthwhélf or certainly further than the
goggg n .seve‘nteer; hundred feet from the Number 14.
éiggé 12 j | 0 Now you saiddthat it was likely that they would .
igg% 1_3\“ _eﬁcount_e; ar‘%.%additiona'l ?one therAe, did- you mean _thaj: or is
g"ié 14| it possible? )
o 3 15 A No, I said 1t_%sn t likely.
w O » ) . . y
8 16 0 It isn't likely? | » )
; 17 ﬂv ‘ I said it isn't likely but it‘cah't be completely -
18 ruled out. w
19 ‘Q "Are the working interest owﬁérs pi;hning any “
20° furghe: Morrow déVe}opment.in thg Bell Lake Unit?
’if A - 'Yes,’w? ﬁ%ve plans to driil~éﬁ;xédditicnal,wellw_
22 || this year and threé-next year.
23 | ‘Q In the opergtion of the”developmé;tfof'the Bell Lake
24 || Unit, what devélppment strategy has Continental foilowed?“
% A Well -- o
- e ; \\

s
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West has an undivided seven thirth-seconds which is not

¢committed to the Unit. ‘Any’operatiohs undex the Bell Lake

All of this évidence;is irrelevant and immaterial. It is

just that foreidn. It has nothing whatsoever to do with
stricken with tespect to any development under the Unit

_objection to.

”testimonykoffered by Texas West to ﬁhe development wells that

Page 97

'MR. HINKLE:

We object to any further questioning
with respect to the development and operation of the Bell

Lake Unit. It is clear by the record of this Case that Texas’

Unit can have no effect legally whatsoever upon Texas West.

just as immaterial, in my opinion, as it would be to go into

the development of the original thirteen colonies, it is

the issues in this Case and we move that this eéidence be.

Agreement and any future evidence we will make the same

MR.

KELLAHIN: If the Commissién;élease, part of the
‘qﬁestioﬁ'inVOived“ipwthis Case is why diga C§ﬁtinénta1 drill

in the cast half of Section 5 since it is within the bouhdarieg
of the Bell Lake Unit. Erom that point 6f view this testimony

Iis material. In addition to that there has been extensive ’,§

have béen’drilled~£hroughout the Bell Lake Area and in the
Antelopée Ridge area and_;heir policy in‘offSettipg wells and
why they offset and the Strategy of Continental in the

operation of thevBell Lake Unit is matexial in connection

with that testimony and we submit that it is proper testimony.

ot
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since the whole area we are talking about is within the Bell

Lake Unit and Continental Oil Company is the operator of that

Unit.

MR. RAMEY: Mr. Kellahin, I think it is relevant

that we go over wells that have been‘previously;drilled because|f

caﬁ't see any releVanpy in future pians for the Beli>qug
Unit, we afgwdealing(with a three hundred and twenty acre
tract here on forced pooling which is not lcommitted, a
poftiOn‘of which is not cqmmitted to éhé7Bell Lakevﬁnit,—so
I can't see anyﬁhing to do but sustain the pbjection,

| MR. KEiLAHIN: Then ihe objection is sustaiﬁed?‘
Mﬁ.'RAMéY: Yes, sir. |

«

0 . “(Mr. Kellahin continuing.) "Now Mr. McWilliams,

‘Texas West's Witnéés testifed that in“their opinion the

owners who have not committed to the Bell Lake Unit are being
impaired. 1In your opinion are the correlative rights of
Téxas West being impaired and can they do anything to protect

them?

2 I think they can joih~the Unit.and they would have

a very easy means of prétécting their correlative rights. N

They would not only share in the production from this well,

they would share in the production from other wells now

producing in the Unit area and future wells that would be

"

R e
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> - Page » 29
‘ DO : 1 [ arilled.
2 MR. HENSLEY: I move that that testimony be
- 3 | stricken, that it is totally irrelevant to the proceedings
o 4 ]| that there is no obligation on the part of an uncommitted
S 5 || operator to dedicate his acreage to an existing unit, and
- 6 || that is what that answer"presupposes. It is entirely
o 7 | specnlative and hypothetical.
8 MR. KELLAHIN: If the Commission please, it does
< ;_,‘ 'us,’ 9 not presuppose that they have to be forced to dedicate
@ © c .
N % g 10 | their acreage, but it does say,.as they complain their
- b4 -§§ . ) ‘ ‘ & “:, ‘ ‘
: A‘ 305»5“ 11 || correlative rights r;u.{:a not being protected, then the witness
8558 ' ' : : o
_} E §§§ 12 ]| says they can be protected by. joining the unit. It is
o . Qv s~ : < '
. TR , , , o
[ = Sa\"ol 13 || perfectly proper testimony.
N o
o L. 8stE '
§w§ "§3§§§ 14 "MR. RAMEY: Are their correlative rights being
St ‘- E-s‘.a :
Dy o g ~ 16 | violated?
. : w G A e ‘ . - L
P 8 16 . MR. KELLAHIN: He said they were not. He said they
J g .17 céu;d protect them by joini‘ng'the unit.
DA ey e 18 MR. RAMEY: I think you asked him: Are their
' “‘E ,19. rights being violated and what can they do to protect them?
S 20 'MR. KELLAHIN: And his answer was that they could
T ] . 21 || join the unit.
22 MR. RAMEY: He answered the second part, he
‘ .,; 23| didn't answer your first question?
P~ . S8 .
% 24 I'm going to\sustaik'n""the objection. We do not
- 25 || feel that this is relevant to a forced pooling that they have.
»
:
o« ‘:‘L""-\:l CENAT QJ<’—”§.”"’7""""";"""" ‘. e
. R
¥ : a; ek oe¥
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'subseqﬁéntly modify that.

Page___ - ‘] 00
" MR. KELLAHIN: If the Commission please, I would

like to discuss that if I may, for the whole thrust of
Céntinental's oppoéiﬁion to ﬁhis compulsory pobling is to
protect the intggriﬁy of the Bell Lake Unit.

| The Commission has'appfoved the Bell Lake Unit as
a proper conservation:measpré and the statutes provide that
the owners in’an§ pool where they havé"agreed upon a plan for

the spacing of the wells whereupon a plan or‘method fof

distribution of the allowable fixed by the Commission or for

any'other plans for the development or operation of such a

pool, which plan in the judgment of the Commission has an
effect of prevenﬁing waste as' prohibited by this Act and
is fair to the'pbyalty owners in such pool, then such plans

shall be adopted by the Commission with respect to such pool,

“however, the Commission upon hearing and after notice, may

There has bzen no effort to mbdify the plan and

pursuant to that statute the operators have entered intc the

Bell Lake Unit agreemeht thch was approved by the 0il

L .5 - S e v as

.onservaiiép Commiceion cﬁAuggust 28+k, 1953, and have bean
operafing'under“the provisions'ofgthat“ﬁnit agreement ever
since.

The Bell Lake Unit agreement is such a plan as

contemplated by the statute which I just quoted which- is

Section 65-3-14 (e).
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Now the purpose of unitization is certainly material

to the case we have here today. The joint operation dﬁ a
common source of supply for the Q}eatest ultimate recovery

without waste, that’is basically the purpose of unitization

as stated by SulliVan in his Handbook on Oil and Gas Law, it

says it makes possable the development and exp101tatxon of the

A

pcol as a single produc1ng mechaalsm in accordance with

accepted scientific and engineering principles. The result

'is the maximum economic recovery of the oil and;gas in place,

and the d1v151on therecf among the respective owners.q‘The'
Rule of Catcher is lnappllcable because ownershlp is not

condltloned -upon reduction to posseSSLOn through produ01ng

:operations, but upon the terms of the parties' participation
formula in the unit agreement. -

And;iﬁ,those;instanceswhere"unitkpperationsAcahm
be'instituted adVantagecﬁSly to the purpose of breVentihg
,waste or protecting correlative rights, or both, they represen
Lhe ultlmate in conservation.

Now that is one author s statement on this.

“Now I believe in the oth

found that what we were attempting to 3o here constituted a

“ collateral attack on three hundred and twenty,acre spacing.
That is certainly- not the 1ntentlon in any sense of the word
and it does not constitute a collateral attack. Contlnental

0il is the one that asked that Rule 104 be made”applicable

*

-
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to the Bell Lake Unit and we certainiy believe in the three

hundred and twenty acre spacing. We do, however, seek to

protect the integrity of this Bell Lake Unit which has been

e titmamr

approved by this commigsion, by the Commissioner of Public
Lands and by the United’ Qtates Geologlcal Survey, its plan
of development has been approved by all three of these bodies (
which includes “the operatlon of the unit as 1t is presently
being operated.

» The_erea involved in thie Case is in the participe- *1

ting area, which was also approved byfthie Commission, by

the Commissioner of Puplic Lands and the United States

Geological Survey. o . |
If this amounts to & collateral.attack on three ‘
nindred and twenty acre spacing, it would appear to me that

the appllcatlon of Texas Wes amounts eqnaiiv to a collateral

e
3

attack on Commxssxon Oxdexr Number R-355 whlch approved the o
Bell Lake Uﬁitvand approval of the application would be .*
effectively_rehoVed from the Unit, the east half of Section 5,
”for the purpose{pf protecting seven thirty-seconds interest

b

} which has refused to, 301n ‘the Unit.

Now Cont1nenta1 as the operator ‘has a duty to
protect this unit, and partxcularly its partlglpatlng area
which this is in. The people who own interest in that east

half of Section 5 have been participating‘ip the productiOn

from the entire unit, and are presently participating in the
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Page 103
Lproduction from that Bell Lake Unit Number 14 as these people
could do if they wanted to.

Now the purpose of our testimony is to show that
’correlativefrights are fully protected, that is the purpose
of the Unit in the first place. The Commission so® founded it
té protect corre;ativefrights and to say that we cannot now
testify to this because it is not pertinent to the issue; is
éb'say that we ‘don't have a unit agreement ahd this is not
the case.

' I have one nger,little item<I‘want:t9 read thybu

£from Williams and Myers treatise on oil and.gasAlaw, where

they say’in Section ninety to ninety-three in regard to the

failure of an Gwner to_jdin in a unit. (Réadipg:) They say:
It is obyiéus that bne reason for the reluct;néé of royalty
owners or Opératérs to\jgin in pooling Qr unitizétion agree-
peﬁté“ié“tﬁét“tﬁ;y expect to reap a gredter acon mig.beﬁefit\
from_going it alonc Ehén they can hope to reap ﬁhder the
voluntaf& aéreément. That being so, it is-also clear that
to the extent a regulatory agency or court dehies the non-
consenting fbyalty owner oxr operator certain bénefits of
going it alone to tﬁ&t'eXEéht théfaééncf or court encourages-
entry into the voluntary agreement. (End of reading.)

| Now denial of this application of Texas West does

not force them intoc-thig-unit, they don't have to join. Mr.

Madera didn't want to join when the unit was formed, and he

ST A
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o
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. 1 didn't join and he doesn't have to Join now, put it is our
:1ij', 2 position that if he wants to share in the production under
- 3 proper conservatlon statutes and proper operations, then he
{ ,
Lt A R
2 ) a || should join the unit, but as to anothex well to be drllled
-y - . \ i i
‘;lj 5 in the east half of ‘the sectlon is unnecessary pecause his
6 interestS’are fully protected if he just chooses to exercise y
5 rl’ _ - ’ _ .
% S ) 71 his rights. and this is the thrust of our testimony and if
= ‘ g | we are not going to be able to put that into the record, then
- 8 g || we have no case. )
‘; @ : _ ) .
- 2 8 30 RAMEY: Mr. Kellahing I think we will have
& ™ E"gé o ‘ N
% RE ®EE 11 || lunch before we answer you. *
i :5..0 e .
P od £ &D
T o%‘;g 12 (THEREUPON, the hearing was recessed
HEge 13 for lunch.)
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: § 1 . AFTERNOON SESSION
" "} - BT
. ‘iii 2‘ MR. RAMEY: The Hearing will come to order.
{ - . 3 In response to stated objections of Continental
- 4 || 0il1 Company to tie previous ruling of the 0il Conservation
v | 6 | commission sustaining the objection of Texas West Oil and Gas.
o ~f% o : 6 | Corporation as to the availabilitypofJalternative remedies
- 71 to‘Texas Webt, the following matters deserve mention: '
» f’ 8 1. Mr. Kellahin cited Section 65—3-14(e) to the
~ 3 9 Comm1391on.é This Section proVides that a plan, and I quote,
! [ ! .
i Q o« X :
- -% g 10 “ahall be adopted by the Comm1551on w1th respect to a pool ‘ !
— Q@ _§~'§ ' : ¢
: B :Lé;ﬁ L "Whenever it appears that the owners in aﬁy pool have: agreed
Z : B ¥so -
'*c‘:'; ’§“§§ 12 || upon a plan. . " of development or a unit agreement. Here
) : g'o;ﬁ‘f\ : )
v £ - ﬂ)f”’g . )
gf M _: §4Y 13 | we are confronted with a case where there lias been no “such - }
—1';:‘ g . .
~ %%o‘.‘é/ , ,
B o s@é&: 14 || agreement.
i ST gd% ’ . * }
S :g“é 15 2. On August 20,‘1953, the Commission apbroved Order .
53 | > 2] [&] X
¥ o o 8 16 || No. R-355 which'appr0ved the Bell Lake Unit Agreement. This
§ o iﬂi 17{ order merely adopted the unit agreement offer at that hearing
’ ?’i:a;:"'?“i : 18 || and that unit agreement. bound only the parties there to.
. ST .‘~-19J7$exas West, or 1ts predecessor in interest, was not and is :
i | ' -~ n ‘
fﬂj" 20‘ not a party to that unit agreement. » :
3 S g : 21 - 3. It has been'stated that the objections of Continental
e (
- 22 | do not amount to a call for compulsorv unltlzatlon for ‘
o %- 23 | primary OX development purposes of the 1nterest of Texas West.
s 24 || such eompulsory unitization is not authorized by the statutes
{ .
‘vF,; C - 26 | under which this Commission operates. 1f the availability
-; o ’\‘,
» ;
7 ’ ’ : e -
§ L7 * - - - \
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"jtfto compulsorily pool acreage whenever there are certain

_factors. They are:

' half of Section 5, Township 24 South, Range 34 East, Lea

Page 1l 05
of joinder in a unit is allowed to be considered as a
valid objection to- compulsory poollng, non—consentlng lnterestI
owners within unit boundaries would be forced to join the
unit ih”order to receive any benefits from their interests.
This would, for all intents and purposes, be compﬁlsory
unitization fo} pfimariipurposes by administrative order.-
4. The"statutes under which‘this>Commission operates

and all parties are familiar with these statutes, authorize’

a. Multiple ownership, either working interest
or roYalty interest, within a eingle spacing
or proration unit,
b.  interest owners’in”the proposed"uﬁitwwho Liave <
N ”m,not agreed to pool thelr interests, and
o.‘! one owner who has the rlght to drlll—gas
drjlled or proposes to drill a well.
5. This case was called for the purpose of hearlnq a

compulsory pooling applxcatlon and the des;gnatlon of the

,the protestant; have filed apélication to force pool the East

County, New Mexico. The case was advertised for that

purpose and we expect all testimony to be directed and

limited to mattexs properly within.the call of this case.

B g it e -

tor. Both Texas'West, esrthe“appllcéht, and Contlnentafﬂ{
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“those factorsjmust also-be considered in addition to those

correlative rights.

Page » 107

Our previoﬁs ruling is reaffirmed, the objection

“"of Texas West Oil and-Gas is sustained, and evidence as to

Continental's plans for development of the Bell Lake Unit is
irfelevant‘and therefére not admissible. Mr. Kellahin's
objections are noted in the recorad.

MR. KELLAHIN: VI wouldjale‘like to point out:among
the factors the Commissién pust consider in céﬁpulsory
pool;ng is to avoid the drilling of unnecesséry wells;vor

RN

to protect the correlative rights or to prevént,waétej and

you -have enumerated.
MR. RAMEY: Yes, sir.

. MR. HINKLE: We would like to point out tﬁat that

is one of the "ors", .or is in there twice -- or waste, or

MR. RAMEY: Yes, sir.

MR. HINKLE: We only need ore offthem.

MR. HENSLEY: Mr. Chairman, may I make inquiry qf
the<COmmiSéion, if I underétodd the statement whichkyou

...... ; Aid vou rafer to the arpliscation which Continental

filed in this cése, or in a separate case, where a request
that their application be consolidated”for hearing whereby
they would compulsory pool the interest of Texas West in a

‘unit on the east half and be designated the operator?

MR. RAMEY: Yes, sir.
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‘Pennsylvanian formation underilying the east’ Ralf i

‘necessary fo¥ it tc have been filed
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MR. HENSLEY: 1I'm glad I understood it that way,

because at this time I would like for the record to reflect

a motion on behalf of Texas West to dismiss in its entirety

the application of Continehtal 0il Company which was filed

on October 20th, if that is the application to which you made

.

reference, for the following grounds:

.. Oné, that such application is untimely as a matter

of law in that existing Order Number 5039~A is in full force

-and effect permlttlng Texas West Oil and Gas to drill a

well at a standard location in the “east half of Sectlon 5,

and will remain in force and effect unless altered or other-

wise changed by this Commission as a consequence of this
rehearing. As the Commission knows,

West to drill a well at a standard 1ocation in the east half

of Section 5, and force pool the other mineral owners in the

;
:w

R
with Rule 104. D } ;

For such an appiication by Continental as fhey
unﬁimely filed to even be”éonsidered“it WOuid have been
pll ¥ to June 10, 1873,
whiéh}was the date’of,approval of Texas West's‘abplic%tion
by the hearing examiner. ., -

-

Now, I would like\to digress. I've got several
other grounds, but I would like to digress for just two

statements on that, to be sure this record contains them.

e E AT <.

this order permits Texas

0T | R
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Each of these applications that Continental has
filed in ‘this case have been on the last day. They have a
remedy, they had a remedy, it is waived now just like this
remedy hae Seen waived. They could have asked for six hendred
and forty acre spacing, but they é?ected not to do that even
though they have come into thisfcommission repeatedly and

testifisd that this well will drain the entire section and

I would like the record to reflect the exact sequence of

events insofar as what remedy they had and what they
have failed and refused to de. /

Now the second ground upon which this applicaﬁioh
should be dismiSsed is asffollows: Centinental has waived its
right to seek compulsory pooling itself by application for
rehearing in this cause.

In accordance with»N,MIS.A'65322 it‘is‘provided

an order Or

decision by thejcbmmission that any person affected may flle

2y

with ﬁhe'CommiSSion.an application for rehearing. As I

have already mentloned they flled it on the last day. The.
application in questlon was flled and the rehearlng granted

and the!notlce'or rehearing s regiired,bv law.

publishe
Contlnental has elected this remedy and therefore is bound
by it whlch precludes the Comm1331on from consxderlng their

application which filed on October the twentieth, and by the

way, after. the well by Texas West was already spudded and

'r‘ﬁ'""“‘ i




toppbrtuniﬁy’from the outset, back in February; to participate

in the drilling of a well in the east half of Section 5, and

remedy which I made reference to awhile ago, and that is

remedy they have got, and the reason they did not pursue .
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drilling, because that application to force pool the east
half is totally incconsistent with every other argument they
have hade at prior proceedings in this cause.

Third, Continental is and éﬁbuld pe estoéped as a
matter of law from filing the subject épplicationvfor the

following additional reasons: (a) It has been‘giv;n the

they have repeatedly refused to do so.

(b)‘ That although Continental has con51stently taken

the position'tha; Well Number 14 located in the west half of

Section 5 will drain that section, it has never pufrsued ths

for spacing on a six hundred and forty acre ‘base,; the only
that remedy, you can speculate yourself.
And finally that the subject application, as I

have already mentioned, was filed after the well which was

Coammi ueshn had :a‘lro:aﬂv haan sn 1Rr’lnr§ anA fAv +hnca

reaéohs; we would respectfully urge this Commission at this
’timé to summarily dismiss this application which was filed
on OCtober 20th because otherwise we are looking at further

i
7

injury to the correlative rights of Texas West, an operator,

and the mineral owners who executed the lease covering the

P A

ka2

b
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seven thirty-seconds interest in the east half, they will be
irreparably damaged if this matter is continued to be pursued
on this basis.

'MR. KELLAHIN: If the Commission please, we submit

in the first pléée that the order he refers to is not a valid

Atsubsiéting order as of this time. The applicatibn»for re-

hearing in and of itself terminated that order and the
Commission must at the conclusion of thisiheariqg enter a
new order either pooling 6r refusing to»pool‘this acreage.
Now if they do refuse to pool, the Commission does

e

refuse to pool and sustains Continental's position then there

‘is certainly no reason for application for forced poolinq on

behalf of Continental and should be dismissed.

As far as the timeliness of our filing, we filed

according to the New Mexico statutes and they provide that

we can file within twenﬁy days and we fiiedVWitﬁih‘twenty
days and Texas West well knew that we were:going to apply for

a rehearing, but théy assumed this risk and that is their

‘problem, not ours.

Tf the Commission refuses to grant compulsory
pooling we can proceed with ours. Now when Mr. Hensley says
that our applica%ionvis entirely inconsistent tc the position

we have taken here, I fhiﬁk if~he‘reah the application careful y

we admit this. I don't think a w81l ought to be drilled on

'it, but if a well is to be drilled, it shouldn't be drilled
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1 | seventeen hundred feet from the best well in the area,
2 | exploratory well should be drilied in the southeast quartex
3|| of that section and not where‘Texas West is locating their l
4 well»and that ig the'reaéon for the application,

thinkiit wouidLbe timely to dismiss the application here. l

our Bell

the risk of Morrow development{
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an’

so I don't

MR. RAMEY: Mr. Hensley, we think that a ruling on

this at this time would be premature. We will rule on that

at somé latexr date.

MR. HENSLEY: .Thank you.

0 {(Mx. Kellahln contlnulng ) Mr. McWilliamS;"I believ

that inﬂconnectlon‘WLth your testimony we overlooked‘having

you identify Exhibit Number Thirteen; would you please

{dentify that exhibit?

A - Yes, sir. Exhibit Thirteen is a log section from

 7 ke Unlt Number 16 show1nq the four Morrow sand

intervals and the COmpletlon 1nterva1 of our wéil, as well
as the intérvals tested.
Q. Now you heard Texas West's testimony, Mr. punnavant'

statement that in his oplnlon the highé%t risk factor

permiSéible should be assig aned if they obtaln compulsory

pooliug in this unit. what risk factor do you feel should é

appiy to”éhiSQWell?‘ : ’ ‘ _ | L | z‘
A Well, I agree with Texas West's statement concern= i

hen _you talk about

Morrow‘dévelopﬁent, when you talk about ‘Morxrow development in :
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general, but when we talk about the specific location seven-
teen hundred feet from the Bell Lake Unit Number 14, then

I'm in disagreement with them. I think we will present

testimony>by another‘witnéss here who will help substaﬁtiate

that.
I feel with respect to their well offsetting 14

that theré is no risk, a.very low riskf and I feel there

should be no risk factor a551gned to that well.

»Q Mr. McW1111ams, were Exhlblts One throuch Thlrteen

inclusive, prepared by you or under your-superVis;on?

Mexicfn 87501

A Yes, "they were.

g Service’
New-
2

Santa Ee,
$)982-921

Phone (50

MR. KELLAHIN: K At this time I would 1ike to offer

N"into evidencé Exhibits One through Thirteen.

MR. HENSLEY: No objection.

d morrish reporting service -

.. General Court Reportin

825 Calle Maiia, No. 122, Santa

{

MR. RAMEY: ‘Without objection Exhibits One through

si

Tgirteen w111 be admltted.v s ST S

MR. KELLAHIN: This completes the direct exanina-

tion of the witness.
MR. RAMEY: Mr. McWilliams, I would 1ike to.ask

nestion that your counsel asked you and . you dldn't

~answer. DO you feel that the correlative rlghts of Texas West

are béing violated at this time py your well’in section 5?

WR. MCWILLIAMS: Yes, sir.

MR. RAMEY: Thank you. Any other questiéné?

MR. HENSLEY: Yes, I have.




MR. RAMEY: Mr. Hensley:

MR. HENSLEY: Thank you,sir. I have just a few

brief guestions of the witness.

" CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. HENSLEY:
Q I take it from your testinony; Mr. McWilliams; that
you agree with the w1tnesses for Texas West in this proceed-

_"1ng, that the nature of the formation that we are deallng'thh

_the Morrow, is stratlgraphlc in natu“ “and WiS'éépcsited~in..HV

N

sid morrish reporting service
‘New Mexico 8;’/561 .

2-9212 -

lentizular sands, 1is that correct:

rting Service

Fe,

A “‘That's correct.

505)98

2, Santa

I~

Court Repo.

‘ 0. Is it a fair statement to say that it is not considefted
£ : ‘ -

a homogeneous reservoir?

| General
Phone

A TYes; th -

o
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Q. Now you indicated, as I recall, that the areal exten

of this reservoir underlylng the Bell Lake Number 14 well

embraces sone fourteen hundred and forty acres, is that

correct? |

A Yes, sir.
0. That calculation assumes, does it not six, that

reseryoir in fact is homogenéous?

A Ye's, that is a minimum size calculation. The reservp

could, in fact, be greater.

0. it could he smaller?
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1 A No.
2 0. Thekporosity and the thickness of the sand could
3 lnot be greater than it is underneath the wellbore,. surrounding
4 |l the wellbore;ﬁwhy couldn'ﬁ_it be double a hundred feét from
5 the wellbore?. o
) 6 A Well, I think that when you look at all of the wells
7| that have been drilled you just don't see that kind of
8 | variation within the Morrow sectioﬁ? |
e
§ 9 0. But you don't know that?: \
g @ N |
'E.;g- 10 A I don't know it specifically. N
7§;§%§ RE 0 Aétﬁally‘ﬁ?ewexhibit5wthat have-been intreduced in .
' ‘gggg 12 || this proceeding showcdiicﬁlixéivelp dp they:not, that there
;gg% 13| is no "homogeneous \reservoir ch:_aracteristic here. These lense
ggi‘% 14 I phase in and they phase out z;hd they fingex inside of each
. S - T . ’
;, g 15 bther’, ?})ey are wet in some areas, £hey are prod\;ctiv'e in '
g _WéfudiﬁéES}'ié'that‘not cqrféct? ) o o
17 A That's true.
18 0 So this is a hypothétiCalkassu@ption that the
19 entire reservoir surrounding the wellbore is in fact homo-
éq‘ geneous as you§héve'indicated and that thatthngeneous
91| characteristic extends for the entire areal extent sufficient
22 . \

“to.hold the material -balance calculations which you have

made?

A Yes, sir.

0 And yet we know that such is not the characteristic?
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1 # A Well, I don't know that we know that, that is a

2 | possibility. (

3 0. Now, I believe if I understood your testimony

4 | correct, you'indicated that in your opinion thete was no risk {

5 | of not encountering production ox productive‘sand in the Fourtl

6 zone in the Texas West prgposed'lecation? pid I undexstand.

7 || that correct? ’

8 Al ~Yes. R

9 0. pid you have anything to do with the determination“tm

10¢rdfill the ﬁell Lake Numbex 16 Weyl?
o nl A Yes, I did. I §
a - ; ” '
2» 12 0 pid you have the same feeling with respect to the v ' l
%; 13 &probabilitieskof encountering a productive zone in the Fourth
& 14|} zone when that weli was spudded?

15, A, We recogniied that we were taking a risk because

5| we were-mcving out ;éme“four thcusand«feetgrso. as I say, we

17 recognlzed that the Morrow is rlsky and the further you go

18 || from a well the more rlsk you assume, but still we w13hed to +

19( explore'and to develop the unit reserves, to evaluate as . {‘_ =

20 “meeh offthe,uﬁit area as we could with that. We felt that

21( we could from development ‘and review of loys that we na d a

S22 reasonable feel as to the direction that tpe reservoir that l
23 Number 14 is completed in and that is essentiell§‘why we
24l arilled there. '»
25 0 .Isn't‘it a fact though when you driiled the Number
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16 your primary objective was, in fact, the Fourth sand?

1
2 A 1t was a major target for the working interest
3 owners, assuming that we have got a broductive well there and
4 || found no other zone productive, -then it would have been an
5 || uneconomical well for the Bell Lake wdrking interest owners,
6 || but it afforded us an opportuﬁity to explore at very low |
} risk because alfhough Qe wouldn't make money, we wqﬁldh‘t.
g |l lose a great deal. So rather thén risking‘a million dbilais‘
3 9 || on.our development well, we were esséntially‘risking“the
© i
. fglg .10 | difference of say, a hundréd thousand or something like that.
ie:g w| @  But it was ome of the major objectives?
S.§§§4 12, A. Yes. w
E?gg% 13 0. You were surprised when it was non-productive,
= S5 8
'§ %ié 14 | particularly af.ter you saw the log, were you not?
/:; bg 1:»5‘ A Yes.
_;_£;§5 e 70~ And there is no reasbn to believe that same situa-
17 tidh,Won't exist on this proposed standérd location on
18’ || this east half, is there? |
1§ A, Yes, there is a reason to assume it won't exist.
90 || There is a resexvoir limit test which we wi}l discuss in
2t || greater detail. .
“ oy 0 Are you qualified t01diQCuss‘it?
23 B - No, we have a witness who is much mo:gifamiiiaf
2 || with it. B
25 0. iou did confirm the‘haterial balance calculations?
‘*‘ ) .
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» - .
1 A Yes, sir.
¥ 2 -0 And there is nothing from those calculations’
- Af '_’ - 3 || vhatsoever from the engineering standpoint that would indicate
4 || that the Fourth zone would be .productive under this proposed
51l location, is there?
B y 6 A The material balance merely tells us the size of
i' 7| the reservoir, it doesn't give anything about the direction.
- | 8 0 You have no idea in what direction it goes? ;
- g 9 A Not from the material balance sheet, you have to
s § 10 have additional information.
- . C N | I , v A
_j :L§§~ 1 0. Okayﬁ”wﬁbw*QS”it”YOur'Eestiﬁéﬁy aiso that the T )
£ ‘:".g;ﬁ ‘ ' . -
- ~§ §f§§ 12 | prospect is that the proposed ‘locati‘on in the east half would
- ol 13| not develop new reserves?
) w78 .
. o 58S : ' : . !
; g 22“ 14 A I don't think you can say that it would not, I
. E G:g ) - . -
= Moo , . . Cy s ,
- =R ‘15 think you can say that the likelihood of it is not as great
= @ —p— : A — : ’ g
8§ 7T 16 as if you were to drijl farther From-the well hecause you . Ao i
17 | have already drilled through those hon—productive sands in |
C. ’ N oo

18 || the Bell Lake Unit Number 14 and the chances of it changing cl

L.

‘ 19'| greatly in that distance are not all of that great, so it ,'
T 20 || is possible, but not likely. »

. j  -_.zj »:‘ Q Wéll,‘the exhibits yOu”%ave introduced in this |
— e 22 | proceeding show at least two reservoirs that I recall, of
; i§| a very limited areal extent, do they not?

- | ‘24r A Yes.

? - | 25 0. Is there any reason why those reservoirs might‘

i | |
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1] not be present in the wellbore of the proposed 1ocatlon in
-2 || the east half and in the number two strlnger?
) 3 A I said there was no reason, it is just a question
4 | of your Judgment of the llkelihood of that.
5 Q Well the fact 'of the matter is,cyou don't know,
v6 until you Qdrill it, do you? |
7 © A VNo, conversely we do’n"t/know. that they do exist
8| either.
g 9 0. v.Right. Now I just want to touch on one minor p‘o;int
g ‘E 10 and that is, there have been several quesfion's asked today
;%Eg 11} and p0551b1y you covered it in_ yonr dlrect testlmgo_nywml.;etm
“g%igé 12 ‘me dlrect your att entlon, if I may, to the Antelope Rldge
ﬁgg% 13 Number 2 well which is approximately due east of the
§§§§ 14 || proposed location» of vTexas West, a;;e you familiar with this
-S'b'% 15 || well?
g 16 k A Yes, I am. | o
A 17‘ll 0 What zone “of the Morrow was thra:t”well compieted
18 || in? |
19 A AnteiOpe Ridge 2 is perforabed in the First and
20 || Second Morroﬁ sands, according to _the information I have.
= ‘é1 0 Okay. Is it a prolific well »from-the First sand?
22 A ¢ I can't answer that since both sands were opened
23 s1mu1taneously.' All I know is that it is a prollflc well
24 from the First and Second sand. As to which one is producing
I'm not sure. Both are perforated but that doesn't necessaril]

25

L BEARD W i Rl
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18 currently -~ your number 14 well in the west half of Number 5‘

M

19
20
21

22
23
24

25

‘reserves, would be found as & consequence of the proposed

‘drilling?
p Well, I'm hOt"qﬁiEé'éﬁféiwhat*yeu~msan hy.new
reserves.

Page 220 ————

imply that both are produéing;”

Q You had a calculatéd open flow on that well of
thirty—eightrmillion, {s that right?

A That's right.

@. How:far cast does that Number One or Two zone go;
does it go over ﬁndefneatb this propoéedklocation for Téxas.
West in the east half of 57 f'm sOYXry: ﬁow férﬁwést?

A 1 don't know.

o It is reasonable'to»assume that it might, is it
not? |

A I guess it would be.
‘ 0 And if it is there thenvsubstantial'resgrves, new

0 well, let's put it this wé&: your well which is

certainly would not be draining it?

A~ Not at the present time, no.
o Well ie it productive in the First zone?
A. No.

Q Okay. So there is no possibility that it could?
A All right.

0. okay, S© those would be new reserves if that zone




WY e

| B is there?
. 2 A Wellf, ’it would be new, say to that location there,
'“ 3 bﬁt they are déveloped» in the Shell well and they are being
—; 4 || produced there, 80O I'm not really sure what you call new.
‘ 5 Q Well, would that location of that Shell well which
““g 8 ﬁis‘ovei: a m11e away in your opinion ‘drain the east half of
) LJ 7|l section 52
H.,f 8 A If the sand were there it could, I don't know whethex
- B g 9l it is or not. "
' Q% - - .
ST :é__,.;?g:_ 10 0  You dqn t know it? R o ‘
] 3%2: 1 : ” RS I ”
4 Eo?;%g A, No, I.don't thlnk anybody does. .
7 ggg% 12 Q.  Now what about the Number TwoO zo%ne,' I believe there
: r ;ég% B haS'been tesifimony in this record that at‘ least you've got ‘
] ggié 14 )l reason to beliéve that it is present in your Number 16 well,
! '9,«2 15 do you not? It'sApx/'oducing there? . ‘ .
M g i A We have - well, 1et's;ustsay that a 'Qﬁnﬁ’liﬁ"* —
_j 17 the Second Morfow is pro\duc1ng in our Number 16 well. . ?
L ‘g - 18 0 Ispthere any reason why that reservoir surrou;dlng
b '
a 191 the wellbore of your Number 16 could not be so des:.gned that
4 __l 20l ie reaot hed over ;mto the area where the proposed Texas West
- 2t we(ii is going to be drilled? |
) gj 2| A | No, there isn't any reason. I think that “i-:he
_f 23 iikelihood would bé that it would be greater to »thg south
RE 241 of t_he‘ Texas West well if that were one of their concerns.
- % 0.  Why would tha£ be?
~y
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A.‘ Well, just by proximity, stralght line geology,

you mlght say. We have a second sand producing in 16, you
have a second sand thét is possibly producing there and just
that it is closer to the trend between those two wells and
the farther north you gc the more apt you are to get off the
trend.

0. This is a hypothetical assumption?

Yes .

¢
0. Is there any ba51s geologlcally in the area to.

"assume that’these 1ent1cu1ar sands have their de9051t10n in

Mexico 87501

vice

’a’“ﬁb’“’fi‘jh’é’é\Ste_rly‘“treﬁd?" - » : : » | ‘ .

9212

4 morrish reporting service
Santa Fe, New

A © In axnbrtheasterly trend?

urt Reporting Ser

L Ger o
$25 Calle Mejia, No.- 122,

0 Uh—huh.

. l:hbh‘e (505) 982

A Yes.

General C

S1

0 And if that were true, your well migh% intersect thefl«

“wellbore of the preposed well, is that true?
A It could be, it;s a possibiiiﬁy.
a8 ") Okay Is it your testimony that in your oplnlon
that this Bell Lake Unit Numoer 14 well is going to draln
fﬂ] the entire section?
!VA.' Yes.
Q Why didn't éontinental make an application for

S

six forty spacing?

‘MR. KELLAHIN: If the Commission. please, I object

to the question. That is asking for a legal conclusion.
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) ’ 1 MR. RAMEY: Sustained.
X i 2 MR. HENSLEY: 1I'll withdraw the question and pass
X “ 3| the witness.
o R o 4 MR. RAMEY: Mr. Stamets. :
i, Ve 6 n : CROSS EXAMINATION o
S T - 7 || BY MR. STAMETS: o -
, S B : | ﬂ B . 4 V
f S . : 1 X . ) ‘.
o ' 8 0. Mr. McWilliams, did I understand your testimony to .
1 3 ‘9| be that the reservoir for the Number 14 well was a stream
S T , ‘ | |
é 8 10} c¢hannel? IR ' S
. 3 . .
= __..Q-_‘.:;.i.’_ - - S S . I - " - - .
. ;&EN 11t - A We think it is a channel-type deposition in a
- o |
lm‘. §§E§ 12 | delta, deltaic environment.
IR 8433
SR il 13 0. ‘A stream channel?
Y - BN
7 Bz :
e = §EN 14 A Yes.
o - g%% i ’ v A
= g BRLH 0 In a stream channel, you also refer to that as a
4 TEe R AL
I 8 16§ large lense, I presume now what you-are talk;pg about, you
o 17 || axe talking about a large lense, you are looking at the stream
«‘ 18 || channel from the end rather than, say, the long dimension?
TaoEm L SN A I was referring to the reserve the thing contained,
; 20 { the thirty-six billion, when I say it was a large lense. : !
iy 2 o The lenticular shape of the stream channel is the
- 22 | cross sectional area rather than the lengthwise dimension?
23 A Yes.
- 24 Q. Okay. Are you familiar with other Morrow stream
- 25°|| channel pcols?
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A One. ‘ , l

Q . What's the name of that pool?

A 'Empire Penn.

0 .Are you aware of the drilling in that area; were I

there wells that tried to intersect this stream channel which/

did not?
A Yes. Va
i 0. So when yOu are drilling for a stream channel you

4

cannot always tell where it is headed?
| A That's true.

Q0  Now in answer to one of Mr. Kellahin's. questions I

understood:ybu éo say that the secdhd wélii the weil in questi n | .
' herg, if it_encoﬁntered the exact §ame reservéir as found in
‘Continental Number 14 well, that it would not add to the
%feserveé, wouidn't make the reserves any greater?

A - 'Withih?that'reSQ;voir.

0  Right. Now did you intend to say that“twoiweils

spaced that far apart in that reservoir would not recover
ﬁore‘gas'from the resexvoir than a single well location?
A I think-that-éhg P over 2% curve that we have

- introduced shows that the reservoir is being adequately

K

drained by the Numbexr 14 well.

0. = That wasn't my question. My question is: Will
two wells in that, reservoir, spaced as proposed, recover

‘more gas than one well?

-
/
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Page 125
A. In my opinion, no.
Q. Not a single MCF difference?
A Well there could be perhaps aMQ;;;IQmall difference-

due to economics as Mr. Hickman tesﬁified;_deu have two
wells so you could add a small amount that way, it would be
a very sméll'Améunt, ih“my opinion, insignifiéant.

‘_Q ‘Bqﬁﬂthere would be additional recovery from the
reservoir, two wells will drain more than one?

A You ‘have to say very slightly, yes.

west half of Section 5 'and Continental were the owner-operator

in the east half of Section 5, would you recommend to
[
east

Contihental's’mahagement that tﬁey drill a well in the
half of Section 5?
A Repeat that again, please.
0 If Continental Qere‘éhe owner of the east half of

‘Section 5 and Texas, West was the owner of the west half of

- Section 5 and the operator of the Number 14 well, would you

recommend to Continental that they drill a well on the east
MR. KELLAHIN: If the Commission please, I object’
to that question because it asks the witneéss to make ;
assumptions which are not true, according to the record here.
I'm not talkingkabOUt'the ownership, just swappinéathe owner-

ship, but there are other factors which enter'into the

1

0 If Texas West"were;the_QWnerwandAbperatdr”in;the“m_m,w%”
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procedure which would have
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Page

2 jibe prbpérly answered.

to be read into the questidn to

MR. RAMEY: I will sustain your objection.

MR. STAMETS: That's all I've got.

MR. RAMEY: Any otherwquestions of this witness?.

6 | He may be excused.

9| called as a witness, h

(THEREUPON, the Wiénéss was excused.)

JAIME A, LESCARBOURA

PP UREPRI TR e

i

- _ aving been first duly sworn, was
TV ™ S | S T ,
E 8 10 | exanined and testified as follows:
@3S . '
it .h“'iéA 1
4 G .
, -..1 : a§g§ 12 " DIRECT EXAMZFNATION
o @ %eg ' »
N b 13 | BY MR. KELLAHIN:
‘ b R m()—:‘o: ’
[ o H OO
o B §5~ 14 9 Would you state your name, please?
- = : .
m T 3 15 A Yes, ny name ig Jaime A. Lescarboura.,
S - -
- 8 18 0 How do you spell Jalme?
w0 i:ij 17 A J-a~i-m-e.
5 ;‘éma 18& 0. pid I épell Lescarboura correctly?
3 - e 19 Y L—e—s%c—a-r—b—é—uér—a.
et e e D : I
til - 20 0.~ By whou &xs you- ~mPloyed;gnd?in what pOSltlUu,
+ - 21 || Mr. Lescarboura?
| ' « y C
- 22 A I'm a research scientist with Continental 0il
:yJ 23 || company in Ponca city., Okléhoma.\
%{q '24“\‘ Q. How long have you held that position?
i .
i i : s ; . b
g 25 A Since 1967.
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{ 4,\ - ! Q. Whet is your educational background? .
P .
: i‘j; 2 | _A{ "I have a_p.s. in chemica; engineering, 1959, i
?Wl ;é’ b. 3 Univer;ity of Kansas. M.S. in éhemical"enéineering, 1961, |
! 4 Huniversity of Wisconsin. ”Ph:D. in chemical engineering,
S Uhiﬁersify of Kansas,  1967. - o " ;
6 e Wﬁat £ype of work do you do as a scientist for ]
7. Céntinentagwpil Company? : ’
- SR ¥ S . I specialize in well testing. I specialize in i
q’ﬁgf 9l running buildup tests, fall-off tests, drawdown, intérference
- ‘ i ’
'E ;%- 10 ' tests, pull tests, there;is a whole battery of testing I have
K] . s
:E.;,%Eg 1| to do with well testing.
H R2es ; . ,
E;ggg 12 1Q What does a‘degrge in chemical engineériné have to
= §§§, 13 30 with that type of work? , ) h
3¢ I T ST
§§él . A Dk’The basics of petroleum epglneerlng an? chemical
3 g’ 15|l engineering are the same and so we are esséhtially inter-
8 16 changeable. Excepting the geology, in the fact that reservoir
17 | engineering deaishmbstly with fiuid fiow and responsae,
e ?fjLpfe§§§¥ef?§$§§j§e§;and tha éiscipline.;f‘chemical engineering || .
19 covers tﬂpse, as weli as petrdleum énéineefiggréoégi d A 'A
20 0 And that ig‘the use you make of your tréining as
21 a chemicalvéngineer, is this correct?
22l A ,:Yes' I.got my training as a chemical engineer, but
. | 23 | my experience is as a ﬁetroléum;engineer.
24 ) In connection with your experience as a petroleum‘
25' engineer, what does that consist of, What‘héve”you done?
l . N
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’ 1 A Well, initially when I went to work for Conoco I

v » o . 2 | was in well engineering, that is I specialized in well ;

B 4"} the area of well testing and I design, conduct and analyze

ORI

5 well tests of both types.
— 6 MR. KELLAHIN: Are the witness’'s gualifications

i

7 || acceptable?

1

8 MR. RAMEY: Yes, they are.

©

A I'm also a registered professional engineer in
; feeh - €

e

B

|
ic

_— W R

-t
o

klahoma if that has any relevances - !
11 0 (Mr. Kellahin continuing.) Mx. Lescarboura, at u

12 the hearing on July 25th, 1975 beforé'this Commission,

13| Herbert C. Walter testified as to certain well tests that

Phone (505)982-9212

14 || had been made in connection with the Bell Lake Unit Well

oo u ., -Ceneral Court Reporting Service
825 Calle Mejia, No. 122, -Santa Fe, New Mexicci 87501,

d morrisli repoiting serv

15 | Number 14. Are you familiar with those tests?

81

16. A Yes, I am the one who designed and analyzed that

L 17 || test under his supervision.

18 0 Did you enter into all of the work thiat Mr. Walter

v}

19 || @id in conneétion with that test, or do it yourself? . ‘ ! -

o = ' 3 completions and stimulation. In 1971 I was transferred into l
|

i meeencncpg A 1£'s the other way around, I did the work dnd he

R ‘f;q’ | 21 || entered into it by reason of being my supervisor.
- 21 0. The tests were actually performed by you?
. \,‘ 3 AN
B 2 A Wo. : | \ q

;«1. 24 | Q. I mean the information was -~
. . 25 A Yes, the design of the test and the analysis
‘ . , , N |

T e .
faak a8 S
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were performed by me; The test proper was run by Sperry-Sun
and‘the Hobbs Division of Continental 0il Company.

0. Would you briefiy érplain just what was dbne in
connection with»this test?

A © If I may, I»WOuid like to go back totrhe initial
test that was ruﬂ in that well and;have Exhibits‘Fourteeﬁ
and Fifteen,péssed on, including a cdpy for me, please.m

0. qu many exhibits do you have?

A i‘tﬁiﬁk’it's four.
"""" (THEREUPON, a discussion was held
off the record.) h

A 'Thé‘oﬁly reason we presented the Monograph, an
excerpt from the'Mdnpgréph, is to’avoid*thé need of a black-
board. All I needed was one eqration(in figure 10.1.

' In that well tﬂe first thing that was dcﬁé wasg &

short drawdown followed by a buildup right after the well

‘'was completed, and that is what is shown in Figure One, the

buildup test following the drawdowns. That one shows a

nice gauge straight 1ine} a ligé‘from‘wﬁich you can determine

;theifbrmééidh:ééﬁé&i%&‘ﬁﬁ}éh"lastéd about seven hours. At
the end of}that the Amerada_gauge'that”I was using on this.
Wellﬂran’out of resolution and by resolution I mean the

ability to detect. A pressure chapge'was fine. Amerada

_didn't have enough resolution, with a ten thousand pound

gauge you cannot read pressure changes that are, say, smaller




than one pourid or something like that.

There is an equation in the Monograph which is

really =- in another part -- I think it is equatlons.
Equatlon 1.2 whlch is essentlally the same as Equatlon 10.9.
MR. HINKLE: ‘What page is that on?

A On nlnety -five, but I'm not using thlS equatlon

here in the way it is used here, I am using it in the radius

1nvest1gatlon £6rm which is given in 11, the same equatlon.

- And what this equat1'h'§‘f§7WiL‘y ou have

ervice

General-Court Reporting Service

‘with aAstraight line that-extends for so many hours, you can

plug~the hours -into—this equation, the K 'that you have

determined from the buildup, the porosity which you have

-

determined from coreé,and logs, the viscOSity_that'you know

No. 122, -Santa Fe, New Mcxico 87501

Phone (505) 982-9212 -

from =amp11 g the gas and the compre551b111ty that you can

d morrish reporting s

‘ucalculate, by know1ng the gas, and you can calculate how

. si
825 G lle Mejia;

fax you have 1nvest1gated into the formation.

By do;ng thls,-and thls buxldup ‘gives twenty—four-

-hgﬁdted feet. < In other words, there are no faults within

1 fost of this we11. 'Now that is if you
use a conventional accepted Monograph formula. Now we know
from our experience that this formula is a little bit

optimistic and we add a one half in front of it. So what

we can really say with this first buildup is that we were

able to determine the gauge: we were able to determine the

formational Gapacity; we were able to determine the wellbore




: ? ~ ' | Page 131
- o 1 |l condition, and we are pretty sure that there is no fault
) —E 2 wlithvin twelve hundred feet of this well. That is all that
= k. 3 the ﬁirst buildup really showed. |
! a - Which by the way, a{lso this buildup provided the |
< *‘ 5 f»irst-peint for the P over Z plot and since it was draw-
% E : «! . 6 ,down llghtly, it 1s a very rellable data point. - o
- 7. " MR. RAMEY:‘ Are you assumlng a circular condltlon
% o —:1* o | 8 | when you say twelve hundred feet?
i A -"5: »' | § 9 A No, all it means is that we know ‘there 1s nothlng
> A g g 10 wVwii:.hin twelve hundred feet’ft’i}vel'vef hundred and ten ’“"feet-—‘iff"""
JE ,
g’? : ;ggs N “ we were that accurate.
: ez ) | 3
: i .«’ §§§§ 12, S0 (Mr. Kellahln continuing. ) Do you mean .a barrie;:? :
‘ [ T = VR i :
o Rk ;Eg% 13 A I mean a barrier or a plnchout or a fault, a water-
3 / : ggié 14 1l gas contact, anythlng that termmates a reservo:Lr, that ‘
‘i -Soé | 15 | presents a barrier. |
e S . , - : .
| - § 18 I _ MR. RAMEY:. This is not in a circular --
: : _17 | A | ot necessarily, no assumption has been made. ©
’g}, .f 7 18 " MR. RAMEY: Could you have it north and south? |
f 15 : A - No,. except in this case, lt neans that there is
3 20[ a circle of twelive hundred feet that it ig im a red. ‘Ye,s, S -
* = e] 21 co;r:rectly. 'I?hiis assumes c»_il,rcular: meVement 'ou‘t.‘
k = | 2 . MR. RAMEY It couldn't be ten feet wide and l
b :‘2 | 23 || twelve hundred feet long? -
‘F ; § 24 A No, thls would show in a dlfferent shape, you
"' ‘ | 2% | would not get a straight line. _ -
£
- f i

o E . . . .. : " B -
b : T . . ” Lo T v,
. . w1 ~, G OAT AT ‘
. . Lo & 4 L
. . . . . . . PSR
. ) - ;,_ ) .
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10 || there is no such a bend in the data of the first buildup.

i
/

service

|
{
1
.
Service |

ew-Mexico,

2

11 | so that is why we feel we can ‘say that we’ did not see any

N

ting
f$2}921

< 12 || barriers or any pinchouts during the flrst bulldup.

Santa Fe,

13 Now when this problem was, given to me, we were’

rish reporting
* General Court Repor .

No:. 122,

Phone (505)

14‘ told that we knew that we had auiimited réservoir because

d mor

15 ‘by then we had dralned the reserv01r for about a yeartandf

o
825.Culle Mejia,

' 16w the pressure had gone ‘down enough tnat we h 4-the second

i7 | p over z plot at that point. 8o the questioh was notvanymore

e ‘ 18‘ to determine the location of a barrier, we knew that we had

19 a fully bounded reservoir. The questlon was to determlne

'tthe shape of itﬁanq the distance to the neaxest barrlers.
In otaer WOtds; we ¥new the shape from tnewr ovbi

I dbnﬁt ﬁean the sﬁape{‘we knew the size of 1t from the P
oveffz plot. And we saia the same thing as pr; Hickﬁan
gaid as well, could this thiﬁg~$e infthe niddle? 'Ana we

anticipated that that question would be asked and we

.-

ST Page 132
; 1 This is what I wanted to refer you to this,
< 2 | rather than drawing on the board, Figure 10.1, padge ninety-
| - 3 || three. This shows. what a parrier would look like 1in a buildup.
?. :z i :_ . A 4 || That first straight line that you have, the first from eight tqgl v
? . | ':E | 5 flve in the log of t plus delta t over delta t piot, this firs e
o » T C : - 6 stralght llne is the formation flow capacity straight ‘
' i~e"~', R L 7 || 1ine and then the etfect of a parrier will cause a sharp : B
’;»5{1;’A - ié A | - 8| pend upwards which would terminate haﬁing a slope twice, F' B | )
5~¥it:ﬁ;tl giﬂ» . _' 9| the original slope and then as you can see from the Figdre 1, (’éb,}
%
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Page

esigned a burldup test to show what the dlstance was to
I part1c1pated in this design with
the Hobbs Division and by design I mean, we take the data:

that we'obtain from the first buildup, that is the formation -

reservoir behavior and we can simulate upon the. reservoir
this builup and plot -them and see‘what type
of gauge does it take to ‘measure it. In this Specific case

that the conventlonal Amerada type, whlcb‘

16

17

18

-
(3]

20

21

22

23

24

25

winding.

is a Bourdoh-tube gauge, that is descrlbed on a two by five

Jbrass shim stock which was blackened was not adeQuate because

we would run out of resolution way before we had a chaﬁce

2 || the nearest barrier.
. ;
4
5 [| flow capacity,
6l run a test on paper.
7 e
8 || and then we run
9
JOIIthe desrgn showed
1"
12
13
14§l to see anythlng.
15

The next was the Sperry-Sun hlgh precrslon gauges;
which are’gauges which have ten to'twenty1t1mes,
twentﬁctimes the span of an Amerada.
They have the game size shim stock put they go

gl N <
turng, so' they

v can make twenty turns where the Amerada makes
only one.. That glves 1t about twenty tlmes more resolutlon,
or twenty tlmes more ab111ty to detect pressure. -
‘And it.showed that this gauges would do the job
perfectly, so we contracted with Sperry-Sun who is a servrCe
company who tages_good care of their gauges and are very‘,

reliable and well known in the industry to run this buildup

PR Sv

ik g

and the inﬁormation that we have from logs and

We have a computer program that simulate

-They do this by P
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. :“‘ 1 || test, which they did and this is the data shown to you
: ; 2 | in Figure TwoO.
- : 3 Now in F:Lgure One the bottom scale was a t plus
. 1
' ) 4 delta t over delta t. This has to be resorted and buildup - '
\ - ! i 5 analys:.s when you have a short drawdown. The flrst bu:.ldup ‘
_ .
R : 6 || was plotted on a t plus delta t over delta’t scale and the
I3 , ) t . . =
_"’"2 _— 7 | reason for that is that you must do that when you have a , l
'8 ‘short flow perlod.
: L B 9 0 (Mr. Kellah:m continuing.) The exhibit .yOu‘ are o
he ‘é ! 10 | referring to is Exhibit Sixteen? o - t ,
B . . R : : . .
Ll ke 1 A Sixteen, yes, right. Well, I was referring now
Lo A X ! . i :
i - §§‘§§ 12 | to Exhibit Fifteen, going back to the original buildup.”
2 t _Egg% 13 | : MR. RAMEY: Wait a minute, let's get this
3N ‘ .
c . T @ois : -
: : CREE 14‘ straight.
i -: B 15° A The one that:you have in your hand is Fourteen,
o 1@ 3 ‘ |
- 8 16: } yes. ~
£ S5 e Y MR. RAMEY: It's Figure One?
_-,. 18 R 8 ThHat's ¥ight, and Sixteen is Figure Two and
i - 19"“ Seventeen is Flgure Four. ‘ o | “
2 . ¥ . .
A & 20 ; .In the case of the second bu:.ldup because the '
;’ ")
3 2 - 21 |l well had been in constant productlon at a fairly steady
i
: . 22‘“ rate f‘or ‘a long perlod of time therxe was no need to resort
ke : . -
; C P§ 23 || to this ¢ plus delta t, you can plot a straiglfi?: log of time,
DRI
. ST l_! 24 || ghut-in time that is, and you can get this same thing, you
i 1, n 25-""ge‘t this straight line.
«1
. “ - P el
: & “Mﬂ;ﬁn;aaw R s e . e
L i ; '
. N ‘A\ = 5 e .
k ~ > R
o . ‘
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And so to all apparent purposes had we only this

buildup here, without knowing that the reservoir was “limited,
we would have said, "yes, we have a straight line and we
have a deviation upward whlch would indicate a fault."

| But we know thlS is not so because we know from
P over Z andtfrom the 1ithology and from all of the informa-

tlon that has been testified about the Morrow that th{e was

a large reserv01r for the Morrow, but a small reservoir in

87501

the formation to what we are used to 1n general practice,

oAl

Fe, New Mexico

982-9212

espeoiallyﬁabroad.

rvice

[
€ :
o]

- So we xnow that the conve

rting Servic

not work to determlne the size, the shape and the location

‘Santa

of the parrier. What we had to do then was resort to

h reporting st

General Court Repo

mOorTis

No. 122,
Phone (505)

'technique”thatﬂis also covered in the Monograph on Page’

sid
825 Calle Mejia,

Thirty—two. It is called Drainage volumes by Curflttlng

and there is this work here and then therxe is'a_figure‘that

1 showed. What this says, 'jt says when you have a limited

reservoir and you have drained it to the point where you

have lowered the pressure‘suffLCLently you then‘get a curve,
the shape of ‘a curve that comes from a common buildup and
now by the shape of that curve you can determine'the shepe'
of the reservo;r1‘ And there has been quite a bit of work

and 1rterature on this subject. One of the most 1mportant

papers is by Henry J. Ramey., Junior and Earl Loffer, Juniorx,

a‘u I
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who at the time were at Stanford and they show a whole bunch

of different curves. So by just starting up and by looking

at those curves, you can look at your buildup‘and you can

look at the curves and you can make a pretty good estimate

of the general elongation that you have to put in your model
to be able to match the data that you obtained.

AIn“the_case of the Monoéraph, they Say to do it
by curve‘ﬁatching,”by matchingacurves} Well, we doa{t do

"it by hand because it is a very onerous job and we do it

by computer. We have a computer program that reproduces

‘the curves as put in this paper by Hank Ramey and Earl Loffer.

9212.

We do it by cut and try. You put in a shape. We knew that

Santa Fe, New Mexcico ‘87501

‘because . of the shape of the curve that it had to be a fairly "

g

.elongated reservoir and we, of course; knew this kecause

General:Court Reporting Service.
Phone (505) 982~

82 Calle Mefia, No. 122,
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w

it. 1s of a deposxtlonal type reserv01r anyway. We started
trying different sizes untll we flnally homed in and ‘got a
curve that matched this curve here. |

We ‘were able to match a stralght line perfectly
and wed it . we had a ¢ parture that bracketed the one

that we observed and actually measured in the fleld, and the

shape of the reservoir is given in “Exhibit Seventeen.

Seventeen’is one of the runs that was made and this one I
used as an exhlblt because it shows the whole curve from

real early time all of the way. As vou can see in tnls

highly permeable lense of Well 14, the true formation flow
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A .
' || capacity straight line is established real early and you

R | Af;j‘ ; 21l are actually out of it and another second straight line at
7 3» the time that we measured this bulldup.
f# 4 X So the stralght line that we've got in’ Exhlblt
. j> 51 Sixteen is not really the true formatlon for capacxtles, it .

,64 is a ficticious thlng that gives a little bit high formation

il flow capacity,'but we knew what it was from the flrst buildup

b

e ,,I e “‘“‘""’o’,‘if s6 ‘there” 1§ no probiem-theres "o
ﬁ g : 9 . Then we changed the location of the well until we
- @ o :
' %¢':' !E'J% 10 got a match and it turned out that thé curve that ovetshot
8 ’
3 ;P%Eg - 13l our departure said that the well was two thousand’feetvfrom
ij{ v%iggé 1?~ thefnearest poundary and the cne that undershot it said that
; ‘R . L
fvf - §;§§%¥ 13 it:was'twentnyive hundred feet from the nearest boundary.
3 | Egii 140 g0 1 think on that basis we can pretty well -- and it was “
4 = 7 ' .
| §j g% 15 closex. to twenty-five'hundred ff\eet" simdiatibns than it was ¢
. - ﬁ[ 8 ‘svito the two thousand feet simulations, 50 we can Loughly |
* ‘§3_, 17 testlmate it to be: about twenty—three hundred feet, the~z
'»Eé_ti%“-‘éf" T neérest boundary, that is;the”one'ln the “lxttie schematic. -
ad 19 | in Exhibit Seventeen, the one that is to the right. That
,‘xéz 203<is the closestxone 4n this case. .
:ig 21 | »‘ - This does not tell us what orientation ;- and we
" 22 ‘khow it is now a completely retangular resexrvoir also, it v
'g 23§ is immaterial, it cquld pe oval shape but the principle

24 gtill applies. It shows that the nearest boundary is between

ty

~two thousand and twenty-five hundred feet.
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s : e
A \ 0. (Mr. Kellahin eontinuing.) Now would that lndlcate
- ,
.§ 2 || that there is no barrier -between the Number 14 Well and
17 3 || rexas West's proposed location?
3/ i 4 ' .
% g A. That is correct.
; -1 s — - - A '7 v
- f‘i b 0 Would it indicate that Texas West's location should
<3 o
5 . 6 | encounter the Fourth Morrow sand?.
: R 7 A That is correct.
- v~mg;g' 8 0 And in your copinion-would it?
i - -3 9- o Yes,,I,think,in,my’opiniOn if they drill seventeen
% ‘k;.vi @ b : s ] :
. 'é .g 10} hundred feet-from Well 14 they will encounter the same lense
e £2 11 || that we are draining in 14.
7 ot K S . ' . : o -
S gg‘gg 12 0 Do you have anything to add to your testimony,
SR R A _ - " : :
P @ Kag T : .
§ = ige 13| Mr. Lescarboura? . .
| b ih
1M OEBE |
L 235 : A No, I don't think so. . |
A'ﬂ =] E 15 0 ‘Now, has Contlnental used the system that you have
Lyl '? .
BRI O U | »
S ;gh' g 16 || described in other areas?
g; ;f‘;'“ -VMJ 17 A Oh, yes.
o S
3 s o : , . s .. . a
* i ;§,§ 18| . 0 Have you had any eiperie nce which would indicate
R 19| that your ¢alculations were correct? .
S B - .
<5 A ?iji‘ 20 A, Yes, sir.
éfi Al 0 Could you give us a few eXamples‘of that?
Y : .
s s e
L 22 A, First I should point out that thlS bulldup test
{{E- 23| on a long term like’ that, the people call it reservoir 11mits
s '%51 24 || testing and I think that is a bad name because reserv01r limit
. S ﬁ}' 25 || testing was orlglnally started on drawdowns and some people
5 ~H - N N
,v v '

JUTEERRDURSR




| e SR , Page——_339
N ;fﬂh' ;o 1 héd bad experiences with them and they got a bad reputation.
| | } 2. We would ratherx cgii them boundarj determination tests or
g; ) ’ - ; 3| just plain buildups.
? | é 4 It can be used for different things. In a well
W 7 5| that is f&irly new, that you have drained for only a -- a
- 6 | léngth of timé has to be enough to create somewhat of a ‘
‘7| depletiodn, but not enough that yéu éan do a P over Z>plot. qj e
j ‘8] This type of test can be qsed to determine thefvglpme of - -. ’

- 5 9| the reservoir, but not the shape. _

. 5 ) : . - ;

g; Cte " Now when you have a case like this, the same type :

- w8 ) 4

: _ iégg 13 ,At;f\tevst, now when you know the volume thep lt can be used\

- g§§§ 12 to determine the shape. | Z
1J '%%5@. . ’ o , L - i
s -:é&.;g 13 ’ We did a test of the same nature in the Hadlqck
: j} .E Ei_é 14| Number 1 Well ln Oklahoma, in western leah'oma and 't(hér‘e-

: & _ _ : . :

__, .g § 15 || was the same type of thir_xg,»';g}en_t}qg:lariﬁy where the

- | ?§ 16 resgyvoirs were rathér 1iﬁ§téd and- the instfuctioﬁs_we

}-7 | 17 ‘had fromjbﬁr Divisiop'was that We.éeré to“prove ten bifl;gn

;Q 18 || reserves because they were going to drill six development

] _

— 194 wells of ‘about & million a piece and we ran a test which ;J :
ffEF. gg”-was a sixeweek‘draWdown fdiloﬁéd by_a_six-Wéekmbuildup and “ :
_;71 21 we got something similar to this, éXcépt“tﬁat this time the “_ o
i i 22 ,wellkwas“fairly centered .in the‘iensg«so we got a nice,

‘, : 23 instead of an upward type of swing, we got a downward-—— " e
» . ) 24 |I' swing. 'We used that and we predicted a three point four %

= 25 ) billion total reserve, causing all éorts{of cdnsternﬁtion | %

1 “ |

- - SR ;

15:.[_‘{;_.‘;»; R O R S R Jain
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in the Division, but the extra wells were not drilled, but
ﬁhey kepglproducing that ége so we finally we had tﬁe entire
well history to abandonment and by the time of abandoment

the cumulative production was three point two billion. 1In.
view of thé fact tha£~you abandon a little bit above zero
:preséuré, our estimate was, I ‘think, right on £he money.

We have used the same type of test to aétéct:
barriers and find.areas that have been undrained. We had a
'cage in Louisiana, i think in St. Martih County, where we
‘havé twdfgas’wells, and the geology showed that there wagva
ipOSSibility of T%ianalls, that is kind of slanting like
this. Somebody said, what about“if we are notidraining, if
thefe'is no cOmmunication between tho;e two wells, wé,are
nbt draining’fﬁéSe two, the space between thé Fallé/ SO we
ran a dual test on each side, oh eaéh’weil and we found -the
“distance to this faultlwa; such that it showéé‘Eﬁﬁivthéré‘Was
about, oh, four or five hundréd feét‘between»thosé Twin Félls;
We drilled a wé}l right in the ceﬁtef»ofttha;,‘it came in as%
here they call a prolific Qéil. The pressure on it was two
‘Ehouéand psi I had on éiﬁhér sne'of tﬁe wells on-phe side, SO..
we were able by this method to find an area that had been
“completely undrainéd.

o We used this same type of testing in Liquidators

{

Number 1, I think, in Louisiana. This time it was in oil.

‘There was an oil reservoir wi*h a gas-cap drive, and one of
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the wells had already turned to gas. Of course, we shut it
in because 0il being so much more expensive than gas we
didn't want to deplete the drive. But the well that we had

was a producing well and they said well, why don't we just

go and drill one =-- I better say graphically,vhere was the
“weil that was turned to .gas, here was the well that was.

1 producing two‘or ﬁﬁree:hﬁndred barrels of oil a d&y with
very 1ow.gas-oi1 ratio. They said, why don't we drill a

well somewhere here in’the middle and really, you know, drain
?tﬁié thing rapidly. So what we did, we fried"t; determine the
location of the gas-oil contact. It is not a barrier there,

but it changes, the mobility of the fluids change and you

can't detect it by this type of test and the tests.sﬁow>tﬁht

it was rather close to the oil:.well and we recommended that

the well 5ot be drilled, which théy didn't do, and about

three months later EﬁéfgééQBiifféiio>iﬁ>thi57Wéii>started
ShOOtind up and eventuaily eight or nine months after that

they had to abandon because it was just essentiallyva!gds

vwell. . 5
| So those are three examples of where this,;est
“;was‘emiﬁently successfﬁl:v Co
a ¢  Can this type ofhtechnkque be used in any type of
- a reservoir?
| A Yes. : ‘ 1
0 And it is adapted‘to the Morrow formation in the
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)

1| Bell Lake Unit?

T o 2 A I don't see why not.

- 3 Q And in your opinion does it accurately reflect .

) “J’fj{i,?f" ‘ - 4]l the absence of’any barxrier within twenty-two hundred feet? ’ ’
R f? ) ) 5 oA ~ Yes, I think so. : / , , | "v
.-ﬂ ‘ jv » : 0 Were Exhibits Fifteen, Six%een and Sevepteen . . , C

ST  ,;‘ 7 vprepafed by you? | ] ' . , B

-ﬁ:- ,‘:éff;‘ 8 A Yes. /b T - - , v é o

jiﬁ :i | “ ‘ 9 Q And what;is Exhibit Fourteen taken fiom, please? - “ 5‘ 2“” _ﬁj‘;>
i

1
[+

panm—— |

i

I S

§

i

10 A Fourteen comes from the Monograph which is up to

rvice

LI—
d morrish reporting service
825 Calle Mejia, No. 122, Sanpw Fe, New Mexico 87501

L1

1M1 1967, was the accepied -- it is the accepted book on pressuxe Ev

rting Service

t

D¢

120 huildup and flow testing wells and there has been a little bit

131 of progress since then, but the basics are contained here.' THJ

Phone (505)982-9212"

14 | was put together by two experts from Shell, the review was

General Court Re

15-1 Gone by a committee of SPIAE members who are all expert in

Sl

16 || the area, so this is essentially something that had been

FEO S

el | 17 || approved by the profession in general as a reference.

4

L3 B 0. Do you agree with it as a reference for th

Sk

19 | of work you are :doing? " o 1 . -

bt

20 A Oh; yves. There are some areas outside of. this

21 | that we have disagreement because we have ‘advanced beyond

N

.22 || that, but the areas that I have covered, the only progress

i

2 |l we have made is to expand the number of shapes of curves and

24|l g0 forth, but the principle is still the same.

25 ’ MR. RAMEY: Would you identify that by name?

.
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- whatever you are measuring, so.it puts out a KH, it Boegn‘t

‘permeability and the thickness.

- percentage of the net pay, no, you cannot pick it out. All
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A Well, it is actuvally SP Monograph Number One. It

is Pressure Buildup and Flow Testing Wells by C. S. Matthews

and D. G. Russell.

: _ i
MR. KELLAHIN: At this time I would like to offer
into evidence, Exhibits Fourteen, Fifteen, Sixteen and |
Seventeen. |
MR. HENSLEY:  No objection.
i Mk.‘RAMEYE withouf objection}ﬁheykwill be N
admitted. - | | °"
CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. RAMEY:
0. Mr. Lescarboura, what‘effect would a thinning or {
thickening of pay have on this well? " - il
A ,fhis'type of test delivers a volumeéric #verage'oﬁ

_ ¢
put out the permeability, it puts out a composite of the

So if I héd;an enhancement ,“
of pay Sy the KH iﬁcreésinq,’then'itﬁwould show Y§u would
not get the straight line, the line wouid Chanqe"slopé; and.
it would be almost impgséibie to match it by‘computer.'

o "But you can pickvout the thinning‘of pay? . , “

A Up to a certain amount. If it is only a certain.

it does, it just gives you a -- if it is a thinning out, then
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P B ' _
L you estimate a reservoir that is actually larger than you
« -~
» 2 | see.
- R S - 3 Well, here we are working two things out, if it is
- 4 thinning out then it means that the P over Z method
o 5| determines a reservoir that is actually larger than they
.y 6l determined and then since I'm using that number I determined
o | ‘ | , : )
- 7 || that the barriers are actually -- I determined the barriers i
!y . " ‘ N
‘f{j , 8 [| are closer than they actunally are, so that helps and you
ey 3 9} know, of course, that the contrary thing hurts in that the g
L B & pay is actually enhancing.
o~ @ 8= - -
, 0 : . ‘
“J boé%ﬁ 1y 0 But you do show, according to your chart here, that
A §;§g§ 121l the nearest barrier is to the east of Well 142
§ - O ~ e
| P Nag . . _ ; , .
: _:553?; 130 . A No; I don't show -- do you mean the diagram here?
. O 3 ’ o '
) -8 S8 y S v g
U & g.zf 14 0 Yes. )
) Egg . - R . . "“ VU | SR e
L T 3 18 A, This is just a demonstrative diagram. All I show
o s 9 X W |
2 "‘5 is that I have a reservoir of roughly elongated shape, a
PR 17 | rectangle being a good approximation.
8l 0 But it would be setting in this direction?
3 { . °
19 : A "Oh, yes, definitely. -
f;: . 2 - 0 It is not sitting east-west in this case? -
; e - 27| - A No, sir. However, if I believe as I do-very_étrongif,'
= ‘ . 5 o o ‘
o 22 | that there is a barrier within two thousand feet, it is
{;' "23 |l immaterial which direction it points out. You still, anywhere
‘gjg 24 || you'drill within seventeen hundred feet is going to be into
L 25 || this reservoir. - _ : \
) . .
Pl
i
% - ———
i, JRR l‘{g B - - -
[
= \ K ‘ o
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dimension?
A The shape of the curve determines the size of the,
how much originates, in other words, how many more times do 1
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Q But you could detect if you had twenty-five hundred
feet for a thousand feet and then it suddenly dropped off
to five feet, you would pick up a barrier?

A Oh, Qes, we can pick up pinchouts,‘thgy-doh't have
to be total pinchouts for us to detect them éngWe can also
detect improvements in pay.

MR. RAMEY: Thaﬁk’ydu. :Any other quesEiéﬁs?»

MR. ARNOLD: Excuse me. In the same connection, I

Was'jusé wondexing how you fixed that ten thousand foot

I have to be in this direction than in that direction, and
it turned out in this case to be»fOur to ohe, approximately.
No, two to one or something like that from the well. | ’
S0 I déterminedathe fact that_this had to havé’
a certain elongation and then knowing the total area from

ltﬁe P over Zaplqt, then I determined what the shape was, I

mean what the distances were.

' MR. RAMEY: Mr. Hensley.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. HENSLEY:
0 If the Commission please, Mr. Lescarboura, are

you familiar with the testimony that ﬁr.'Walters.gave in

N
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this proceeding? |
: A - Oh, yes. )
0  Are you using the same calculations he used?
A, What part of the testimony are youireferr§ng to?
0 Well, he came up with a eonclusion_of some forty-

four hundred feet and he said that wasn't very reliable so

,whatfhe‘Was going to do was take a factor of two and just

:spllt it in half.

’A No, that is not what he said at all. I recommend
you read the testimony again.

What he said 15, he said if you were to take this

ibuiidup, as a conVeﬁtiohal bulldup, not knowing that you had

a depleted reservoir, then you would say, okay, I have a

deviation here ‘which I w1ll take as I would 1nterpret lt

‘based on F;gure 10.1 of Exhlblt ‘Fourteen, and from that I

can calculate the distance to this break and determine the

distance of the fault. But that is only applicable if you

don't -- this is such a newly drilled well that it has not

‘yet started to deplete the resexvoir and we ‘knew by the time

we run the second buildup that this wasn't. Now in ‘the flrst

buildup that applies because in the first buildup we did

“not produce it hard enough -to deplete the lense at all.

Q You are talking about the second buildup being
the information reflected by Exhibit Sixteen?

A. That's corrxect.
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Q _Weli, that‘is the exact _same testimony that Mr.
Walters testified from.

* A Well, Mr. Walter was saying, if we interpreted
that that way then‘it would show that the fault to be forty-
four hundred feet and then as I mentioned on this thing,
we know thatkeven though it is an accepted standard in Eﬁé*
industry<it is optimistic. éﬁt it is really not applicabie'
in this éase because we have a éepleted reservbir.

0 éo~You didn't divide your results by two?

A Yes, 'I did. |

Q _Aphiv_'y,c?u..@i@?

A Oh, yes. Not on the computer matchés and\neithgr
did he. The computer matches and the calculation of the
distance to the boundary by'the éqﬁations on the;Moanraph
are totally different methods of obtaining the same, you
Know, the same value.. All I'm saying is éhe‘methéd of
thg regﬁlar iﬁvest@gation 6f the distance to a faui? is
only applicable'in what is ﬁathematically called an infinité
reservoir, which definitely this is not, it is very finite.

0. So if'your result, and I'lifget into thig in
more detail under YOur'so-calleé “des;Qned" and I use tha£.
iﬂuquote, reservoir test, was the conclusioﬁ‘that the‘
nearest boundary-was.two thousand to twenty-five hundred
feet, is that the result of a farfher~liﬁit than deterﬁined

iby this calculation and then dividing it by half?
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A, No, it was not determined by any calculation, it

was determined by computer match of the data. 1In other words,

by putting into the computer the appropriate_porosity,

appropriate fluid properties, the’appropriate‘gauée as

-caleulated from the first buildup and then/yarying the size of

the reservoir until we got a reprcduction of the actual

data we had obtainedf

0 ‘That is‘réservoir mbdeliﬁg then is_what we are --

A Essentlally.

Q Whlch is theoret:.call‘>

A No, it,ls not theoretical, it has been qgite proven

~as‘;hr2e instances where we have corroboration that our

methods .are correct.

) 0. How long have you bheen lnvolved, sir, in rUnning
tﬁéséﬂﬁiéssure DUlLGup ‘tests and making calcu;;tlons utlllzlng
these criteria?

A qur-years.
0 Have ydﬁ only found that in foﬁrlyears there have

been threé_times that it has provéd right?

A No, and what happens 1s this: To do one of the

tests you have to shut-in. t£he well, thlS is a very partlcular_

case where the gauge is so good that a very Short shut-in
was sufficient, put even then we had to shut-i n for fifty

hours and lose that production. It is very difficult, unless

there is a need demcnstrated 1 ike in this case for a hearlng,
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to talk a division ménager into shutting in the production
for six weeks like we had to do in this Hadlock well.

0} You didn't Shut this production in for six weeks?

A No,vbecause I said iﬁ this specific case the N
permeability was Qery exchlent, about a hunéred and fifty
million dollars.

0. But yourdon't‘know how\farA£Hat permeability extends
from the wellbore, do you? ’

| A Well, I know that.thg“COmbinafion of the permea-
biiitf-éﬁd‘fbtmation thickneés extends to at least twelve
hundred feet here aﬁd at least from thét probably twenty-
five:ﬁund:ed or more.

Q Have“thg;e been a multitude of circumstances anq‘
#féiléd;ba§n£%f és ébé dééérminatioﬁréf reservoir limits?

‘A= Generally speaking, wheneyeruthis ﬁa§ fai1gd, it’is;
bécquse the tests were not designed propeily and they were
noE run}properiy.

0. Well, it also fails, does it not, any time you-
are dealing with a heterqgeneodé reservoir, as opposed toﬁa
whomogeﬂeousfréservoir?

A No, sir, that is not correct.

0 It's not?

A No.

0. You mean these calculations don't presuppose a
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' o - 1 | homogeneous reservoir? | ‘
-: 2 A » They do. They presuppose a homogenedus reservoir,
- 3 put it is an averaging brocedure. Now if you mean by hetero-
! 4 || geneous the more in general, yes, 1 would say this method would'
ﬂ: 5| £ail. But within the lense, this lense is probably more
. 6 | homogeneous than the rest of the Morrow. "It has to belto have T
E , ,7. the productiyity ‘that we have. A |
] \ 8 Q Let me just ask yoﬁ one ,quéstion before I fo’rget/ ?(v
_1 g »9 about it. Are you familiar with Co'ﬁi:inental ?ell Lake Unit;
3 | % :s; “ 10| nNumber 16 well? | . ‘
“‘i igg‘:‘. " S No, all I know is what I heard today in thls
Cem B 83® 12} testimony. :
1 oogdae :
_ %Eﬁ% 13 0 Wwas your office, do you know whether ox not of ,.
2 . ggié 14 “,your own 'personal, knowledge, your office was requested to 1
R X B . : .
: “! évg : 16l make a reservoir limit study before Continental spudded that
"‘5 g 16 || well offsetting the Nﬁ;ﬁber 142
) 3 17 A MI'm not sure I under'?stand your question.
k ' 18 0 Did you run any reservoir limits tests before thé |
"; : 19 || Number 16 well wa_s‘d_rilled? . \
3 : 20 A I ddh'£ evc;n know when tl;e weil was’drilled}.
“ SR B8 | B Q. You would know, wouldn't you,/;whethér or not it
"‘ 22 | was drilled? | |
‘l 23 A No, not unless -- I provide a service w’.h Bert |
| i!? ‘ 24 ‘Wa'lte; for the entiré Continental 0il Company, including
E‘é ’ " 25}l foveign, and I only enter into a situation when my help is
o _
i
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specifically réquested.
Q I see. -
A, And usually because‘of the urgency and the time

limits we are given just~the information‘tﬁat is in regards
for us to do the test?ﬁhat we are required to do, so I cannot
spe;k of fhings that have ngt been part of my ~- -

0.  Well, let me be a 1itt1é more<§pécific. When - did
you‘cbnduct tﬁis test? |

A £10ver the Weekgnd &f the Fourth of July, I think.

'MR. HENSLEY: T would ask the Commission to take

‘judicial notice of the fact that ghis reservoirvlimits.tests
was pefformed aftexr the Nﬁmber 16 well was drilled or at
leaéﬁ/spﬁddéd as can be determined by judicial notice from
Exhiﬁit Number Two.
" 7 § er. Hensley continuing.) 'is this the only reservoip

4

limits test you have run in this field?

A In the -Bell Lake 14?2

Q Yess

A fhat is correct.

0 No more?

A, No more. )

Q Do you nofmally run reservoir iimits'tests as

1an exploratory device?
A Noéigenerally, unless there is a reason like in

the Hadlock to make a six million dollaf investment orxr

BRI ST
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not used as an exploration,device because it is not dépehdableM»
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something like that.

Q. Why not? | . n

A I think I have spoken to that, because once you
haVé a Qell in producti&n the management hates to lose the

Q- Well, you conducted £he test here in great details.
As a matter of fact, you told us, this Commission, that you |
are absoluteiy satisfied that the nearest boundary from
Ehis wellbore is two thousand to twentg-five hundred feet,
and you didn't shut this well in very long to makgvthat

determination? -

A I didn't say absolutely satisfied} but I said,:yes,
in my opinion I think that was a very good test, that it

shbws that the nearest boundary is farther than two thousand “

oo da
TG we

Q Isn't it-é'fact, Mr. Lescarboura, that this is

a _ That is not true.

s

Q Well, why isn't it used then?

A Well, I thought I spoke to that. You cannot do ,"
one of these tests unless you draw the reservoir sufficiently

to create a drawdown that you can measure. And by that I

don't mean just for the wellbore, I mean the entire reservoir.

In cases like this when you hLave a lense of limited extent,

like again, you people are talking about big lenses, but
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J | ! 'l this is only big in relation to what you'have in the Morrow. i
‘ ;3 ) 2 [ And also because of such a high permeability because you
-ﬁi | !’fj” 3 sée the length of time that you have to shut-in a well toido W
- '3$F4 ﬂthis test is directly dependent upon the permeability;
B 7,?: 5l The Hadlock being in the one million darcy range had to be

-ij ““% 6 'sbut—innfor six weeks. :Tﬁis only had to be shut in for

fif; | 7l fifey hours‘énd we had:sufficient data.

VEE '8 0 Now let's get to £hese tests that you ran. I'm .
?f?; ’4,,2 9l very confused, if I may say go, so I'1ll try and straigten

;j" )E‘gé & 10;AouF my’éuestiOns and‘hopefﬁliy'the'CdmmissiOhfs, if tﬁey have

; | g"%%é M| the same i:eéervations that I'dé.'.

ot Eig%g 124 You first started taikihg, as IfunderStood your

= ggg% 13 testimony, about what you characterized as the co‘n:ven't»io‘nal' | ‘
-y O™'% . =

_.}/_: ,;3 : ,ngﬁ 14 [ regservoir limits test?
7 -g z s A Uh-huh. © o \' |
Ei - P 16 i 0 . Which is a bottom-hole pressure calcula;ion based
;f{ 17 “qn_actual bottom-hole pressure from the well, is ﬁhat :

. ?}j : 1§ correct?
. ;A' ol B -No, the con?en;ional limits tests I refer to was
; 3 20 'deéigned by a gentleman, Park Jones, is where you produced ° ]
“ ﬁérjo> .2‘ a ve11 and you have glow‘data'éhg diawdoWn data and th?p
‘VfJ 2} you attempt to do what we did here with the;buildupfﬁwiéh
3 B a drawdéﬁn and that way you don't lose any productioﬁ, you .
e 24 séei that makes it attractive to managers. |
= 25 0. ‘Okay,.éhd»you did that, as I understand, my
7§ | |

4% wk




) a > - ' _ _ Page 154
- 1 exhibits aren"t. marked, but yéu had an exhibit here indiéating
t . 2| that | information? |
) - 3 A No, we don't measure the drawdown. You have to
VE 4| have a érawdown before you can have a buildup.  We don't
= Z g |- waste our time measuring ‘drawdowns because that i‘S completely
; . -
**} "¢l unreliable and worthles’.s.’
' 7 0 I see. Exhibit Fifteen then, does not indiéate |
:: g | pressure b_uif.:iup using this conventional :methOd of reservoir -
s 3 9 {'li'n‘i’it_ testing?.
: J -% 2 ' 110‘J . A Well the conventional method of doesn't. invoive | |
/j igéz 11 || pressure buildup, -it only involves prlessureh drawdown. I
« .'E §¢’§ 12 0. Okay, pressure drawdown. This is ‘not refleﬁ‘ted : l
4 R3Ez | - A |
%’.“g’:é 131 on Exhibit Fifteen? E :
1. g8tk ‘  comn |
J ggiﬁ 14 A No, because we know it is a completely unreliable
w} ; og 15 || method and the reason ‘for that is?,,‘that nobody can ébptrol
”’ i § . 16 “ rates close enough so that the cﬁang”e in rate does not
3 17 affect your pressure and éompietely destroy any accuracy you
:7 18 cén haye. : | s A
, a( 19 -0 Well, but as I understand it, you actually app;.ied
j | ,26‘ "thei conventional limits test to this -re_s,érvoir and concluded i
«1 21‘ ﬁhat"the‘ néarest fault, as you put it, or barriér‘ I assume, ]
*"J 22 ‘was within twelve hundied feet?
:f 23 | p  No. No, I didn't say that at all. I said that
’_ § T ' 24 .theyﬂ ran a bu‘{ildup, I didn't run this% one, it was run by |
- : ’ ) »25 the »Divisi‘dn as the well was completed. It is a conventional .
: e - - - .
: .
. . Nt
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~len§th, and I specify that using a conventiohal method I
that this method is actually too optimistic we divide it by
‘two and therefore I felt that on the first buildup I could
claim‘twelve hundred feet, that is what I said.

reservoir test would not besapplicable here, or would not be 1

:jbu’designed the reservoir test which you actually used?

~can _get a reliable test. | : . “

Page 155 .' ' ‘
buildup that is usually run to determine gauge, that is P
formational capacity and wellbore condition, and that first

buildup using the radius of investigation, which is not>

conventional limits testing. It simply says that if you have
gauge straight line for a certain length of time, you can

say that you have looked into the reservoir a certain “

could claim twenty-four hundred feet, but since we know

0 Okay. Now, after détermiﬁing that the conventional

N E :
satisfactory in your judgment, I believe you testified that
A That is correct. | o ‘m‘ ‘
Q@ Do you design a different test every time you make "
a different calculation or every time you hav% a different
préblem?

A You betcha, yes, sir. That is the only way you

0" I see. And this test was specifically designed

for your testimony in this case then?

A No, the test was designed to find the distance

to the rearest boundary in Bell Lake Number 14.
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vﬁith is -~ you can type curve it, but that is the same thing

Exhibit Sixteen and Exhibit seventeen, if you will put those
“in front of you. Now, if I read these exhibits properly:

. 1et‘s_goito youribdttom‘liné on Exhibit Sixteen which is

| you reflect a straight line curve, is that correct?

‘a1l the way to about ;weﬂ%y hours maybe.

‘read it correctly, You have a distinct break after three

‘hours?

. L &
‘will notice that the point is off. It is actually a very

‘gradual change from one straight line to another straight

Page._ _________,__15_6______—-“‘; - -
Q 1 gee. Are there geveral ways that this reservoir
1imits could be determined mathematically, other than how

you do.-it?

A I don't think so. I mean, the only one T'm familiar

1 did except 1 aid it by computer, just saving time.

0. Directing your'attentiOn if I can, i‘m.COnfused by

your- shut-in time in hours?

p. ~ Corxect.-

L

0. And let's extrapolate at the end of three hours

A I would say that the straight 1ine curve begins

more at the end of about two point two hours and extends
0. And yet on Exhibit Number seventeen, again if I

A The break was put in there to emphdsize a point,

it is not a distinct preak. ILf you look at the line you

line and then ‘it departs. again in a very gradual manner.
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A How about one point eight hours is really. the
?:first.da£a4p01nt.f 4 e
0 What pressuresdwefe immediately encountered after

Page 1572

There is no distinct bréak. The break was put in there for
the purpose of showing the true'gauge straight line versus
the second straight line.

Q  Your testimony is that there is not a break
reflected by this Exhibit Seventeen?

a Well, I'm saying there is ‘a break but it was put

in there officially by me to emphasize a point.

1} Why Qdidn't you putuit on Exhibit!Sixteen tlien?

A I aid. - - o |

0. isn't the reason you didn't is because this is a
deéigned test?1 | ‘

X

A No, not at all. The fact is not in this case,

‘whére would such a break be, such a break may have been a

‘little bit earlier.

0. Okay, let's go then to Exhibit Number Sixteen.
This was started after a shut-in time of what, I can't tell,

two point so manfkhours, two point two hours?

the bomb was on the bottom of the hole and the well shut-in?

A The pressures that you see in the plot.

i

0 Whexe? I”thouqﬁt Ehat plot was after one point

eight hours?

[

A Yes, but because of ~- actually I know about this

B A
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Page 158

but really it is the competence of the Diviscion engineer.
Due to the fact that it is a high-pressure well théy have to
shut-it in to install the lubricator, so they’can then run
the Sperry—Sun‘géuges,-so once that shut-in is made it is a
final shut-in and you run the.gaugeg and miss the first
hours of,shut-in. |

Q So we'don't know what they are?

A Yes, we do, because we have the first buildup,
that is where the first builduip bééomgs‘invaluable.

0 Weil, if it is not a straigh£ liné and particularly

if the slope of this line which you shoﬁ'out’here after fifty

hours is double in slope, to what the actual slope would be .
, P ,

for the first two hours then, in fact, you've got a barrier

VpgtJhere at one point eight hours, don't you?

A No.

0 Why not?

£
<

A Because what you were saying, you were saying if

4 .

the slope was in what direction? The slope of a true

_gauge straight line is actually a highér slope. A true.

~gauge is less than the one indicated here and it is a

reciprocal factor. So the slope that we missed would
have been a more steeper .slope so the break was downwards,

that does not indicate a fault, that indicates an improve-

ment in gauge, more reservoir. It would actually strengthen

our case if this was so.

ey st




—‘i - | | ) (‘ o Page 159
& 1 Q. Well, why wasn't thaﬁ slope put on this Exhibﬁit
' T 2 then?
| __ ! 3 - A ‘Well, because we did not have the data. We don't
i 4 have the déta_, we oniy r’ep"oft the data ﬁha_{: we havé measur_ed.
- 6l 'vQ I see.  But you are sure that that slope went
R 6 | downward instead of ovtward?
- | 7 A Well, I do because I happen to have the first
— 8 buildué‘w&th a.’good.-gaugev and‘the‘n“ when I did the mddeling
- = ol and I reprodudéd whét the‘. gauge should be down hére," it was e
T 3 . :
i _g z 10| in very good agreement with the first ‘buildup.
j a‘%gﬁ 1 | o I believe you have already testifﬁbied t;hat ‘these
- E§§§ iz || tests _arej) more"re»alist'ic in ‘h‘omogeneous'revserxvoirs?
- §'§§§ 13 - A That is correct. )
8% v
:; ﬁ%;é '14 0 And do you question the féct that the Moriow is
L EE ] not homoseneouer |
- - :é | ie' : A No, I don't question that at all.
__,' H 17 Q So there is some deigree of probabi-le errox whikch
i o S ,is"nec;egsa'rily built into these calculations?
“ S 1; A Yes, of course. » . .
"‘;5‘ ] : 20 0. | What p‘erqg‘nt; is it fifty percent or fifteen
' B 21 petcent or eighty percent, what is it? 0 ; ' H '_
'] 9 A< In the case of a low perr&eabiiity reservoir it
, j N 23 | could be quite high, but ‘sox.nething as ‘permeab]:e'as this,
“ S oa || T would’“e'stimate that the percent_agé here is very small.
J o 25| 0  That's your estimate? S I‘
S i '
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Page 160

A, Yyou asked me for it, didn't you?
Q Yesn.
It also assumes, does it not, constant porosity

and permeability?

A That is correct.
Q And you know that doesn't exist in the‘Mérrow
formétion?
. That's right, but;the infofmagiOn I have from the -

test and I have essentially an- average of permeabiiity. As
to the porosity I cannot speak because I 6ﬂiy'haVe~thé
value determinéd at the wellbore. I

Q Whatvif the porosity and permeability is only one
half‘what the average you assigned to it} what effect Qéuld
that have on these categOrieéé
than I‘calculated‘it. Now if the porosity was ‘twice what I
.used then the reservoir would be half the size, but I don't
think anyb&dy would claim that the Morrow has a twenty-five
pércent porosity.

QJ Let me ask‘you‘this:ITAre‘YOu familiar with_the'
geblogical term, chahneling, as that term has been used by
Mr. Mcwilliamsf

A Yes, I heard the term.

0. Are you familiar with it?
A Yes, I'm familiar with it. o
-

A It makes the reservoir actually two times bigger

N
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that right?
A That's correct. e
0 Why doﬂ‘t you eXplainpto the Commission just what
‘thaﬁfis, I'm not.sure I uﬁaerséand, maybe they‘do? R
A, -~ Are you sure you want me to%get into that?
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“bouﬁdaries and then you go into semi=steady state flow. So

i R S

!

Page 161
0 | Arg these tests that you ran coﬁsistent with a
channel reservoix?
A Yes, sir.
iQ They are?
A Sure they are. That is precisely the reason why

I detect an elongated reservoir because it is created by a

channel effect.

0 I see. Now you have already indicated to me

that you arrived at this determination of reservoir limits

Q Briefly.

A, ‘What we do is we have a Cthuter prégram fhat
models the reaction of a reservOir‘to a drawdown and then a
buiidup ana then we»usé the conveﬁtidnalvequation,;theﬂl
equaﬁion, the i fuﬁétionv and thi; rmathematical presenﬁatioﬁ
applies u@tii‘the reSerVoir_sees.bOUhdaries; Once you see
boundgrieé fou.go into what”is calléd<semi—séeady state and
you have to cﬂangg your-eqhatibns. While you sﬁart draining

the well you will haVQ,transient‘fluid until you reach the

R S S e




“: /Page L 162-
__; 1| what we do is use the method of mirror images to locate the
> \ ‘ o , 2 || boundaries. It is a mathematical fiction whereby you create
‘ N _‘ , ’* 3 a boundary by locating a duplicate well on the other side
,.: 4 of this boundary. This is just a way ‘to” do it mathematically
51" and depending on the accuracy you want, you may make mi_r‘rorv
‘“. 6 images of one hundred, a thou‘sand, we can put in any number
“ f‘ﬁ7‘ we :‘-Want' to as long as we are wil‘iihg to pay for the com;?_uter
: ; 8 time. |
._; g 9 . 0 IA,s"tfhen’@{‘jéu'f‘efWhat f»._{‘gur-’ed oﬁt a;l of this? |
:. gug 10— “ | VAV. . The computer vtook' the data that humans had deter‘minei
‘ 4; iggﬁ‘ ;_11 and then reproéuced the data that was obtainedﬁfrom ‘a true
. LN
oo | g%‘gg 12| field measure tgst. .
j Egé% -1‘3 | 0 I'm sure tﬁat you didn't mean to imply what I’
. ,ii ; ngé 14 ‘"/:‘.nterp're}t'e'd you to Ysa(y, but is the -re;sult’ diff»erer}t, depenfilinq ., - e
| 3 4 ..g 9;5% ' 15 || upon »hc;w long you lea\iei it in the éoﬁpute;? |
. | A ‘3‘ 16 " A No./ What I'm saying is, if you only put one
d 17 | boundary you ge.t one mirrox well. Well, you put a boundary
| 18 j‘on theﬁ other side, one thefe and then you__have' to star‘tb
19 || going back and fofth and when you put';’f‘ou»r boundariés then
B éoﬁ you need a bigger ray. And you have to make "thé ray big
A 21 enough so Ehat there.is no error introduced by the cuttiﬁg
| 22 || off of t‘khe image 'We_l,i—’s and we do that.
23 Q. Let me ask you this: Did YOu use volumetric
2 calculations at all in formulating your model?
. 250 .A. . N6, but I used the volumetric calculations to make
3
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- which assumes absolutely homogeneous characteristics in the

“you have the entire science of petroleum engineering thrown L

thing as an entirely {

homogeneous reservoir. The point is that experience has.

that

reSerVoi};is actua11y>préttyogood, a lot of petroleum engineer

T,

.reason

163

Page
sure that the size that I was putting in was the correct size
143 Okay, so what you do is you model this reservoir

limits test to fit in essence, a Qolumétric calculation

reservoir and then you come up with an answer that says

two thousand to twenty-fiVe hundred feet?

A ° I think if you put the term absolut&ly homogeneous

out the window because there is no such

reservoirs, as iong as you don't have major inhomogeneous

like non-communicating layers or pinchouts\or sometﬁing like

Thie - thetry that assumes a layer-cake homogeneous
, . .

-

r

ing science is based on that.

Q. Yes, I understand that, it is inexact?

‘proven and literatdre is replete with cases where inhomogeneowL

A Yes, to a certain degree.
0 \ﬁh? dia you divide this formula by two, is there\any
for_thaé?

B Yes, an exﬁerieoced’factOr is a fudge factor,

0 A fudge factor?

A Yes.
0 Why.
A Well, because the cases where we have proof, where

)
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Page 164

7

_.we were éble to check our calculations like in Hadlock, which

ing literature, we estiimate the distahce to be twice as far
as it should be.
0. Well, if you divide by three what kind of an

answer would you get?

A You would have one third of the distance.
o Twelve hundred feet, eleven hundred feet?
L Yes, but the poiht is, we haVe proved that this

one-half is a real good estimate. We have test after test
that shows that this is afgood estiméte.

49 “Is that ptoved in the three cases which you made
‘reference to? ) ‘

B f Well, i usedvthree casgsAbecause those cases Were
casééfasﬁé‘GﬂIiéwi”waskiniﬁhis area. There were others done
befbré I was in this area and if nécessary I could bring them
6ut; much»mgie than three.

0 As a matter of fact,?directing your attention, if
‘I may, sir, to Page ﬁinety-five of thisttieatise, unaér
formula 10.9, i'11 ask you if this is ndt the quotation
- from the author. (Reading.) This is an épproxihate formula
éﬁichvgenérally'gives only order-df—magnituée‘resu¥ts} (End
of feading.) i Y |
| A That is correct, but that is not the formula I

S

use. I>ﬁse a formula that looks exactly the same, but for

LA e v i b
oy
. -
Kav ,
-l
3
- -
e
ORI
-

show that if we use a formula as given in petroleum engineer-
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Page___ 165

a different purpose. This formula is based in estimating

the first departure from a straight line; In other woxrds,

using this formula, you are just using thé regular investiga-
tion. If you do not have a departure upwards in a semi-

irfinite reservoir, that is a reservoir which you have not -

reached drainage boundaries, then the method of Ken Gray whichy-

‘is the one you are quoting here, by the way, says that —-.
well;“I'better backtrack a little bit. —fhe common method
which is showﬁ“in'Figure';O{l is_thatZyOﬁAQait until you have
éhe doubling of the slopes andmthen you_go'back and’ydu‘
extrapolate, onf& this is caliéd the intercept method and it

B , _ . o .
double slope you know you have only one barrier and that is

The Ken Gray method appeals to the fact that when
you don't run it long éndhgh to get the £Ull two slopes then

you estimate when the first departure is noted and-then you

o » _ S
is a very good method because when you have the fully-develope

use this equation to determine»the‘distanée to the barrier.
“The problem ié}: What is the fifét departure? The first
dééarture ié a function as you can séé here, and here we
have an extremely accurate gauge, this is where we were
talking about ﬁhe Sperry-Sun which is one of the best.
0 Okay, let's stay onvthié a minute, if we can. I

don't mean to interrupt you, but I want to be sure that the -

A e f e s v g

ISR
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up here after about twenty-four hours that you've got a

.down the center. line of it, is that correct?

XY

Page 166-

record also’cqntains, and 1'll get back to this formula.
The next to the last sentence on Page Nine-ﬁive,
immediately,beiow equation 10.9, and I guote: (Reading.)
Generally speaking, it is difficult‘tolinfer boundary or |
fault‘presence uniquely by a transient pressure test because
other factors.may cause similar effects; (End of reading.)
lIs that true ox false?r
A, That is correct, but you realize that thisuis'

talking about a single fault in an infinite reservoir. It

is not talking dbout a boundary, a bounded reservoir where

'you are using the shape of the curve.” This is a ‘different

thing altogether.

0. Let's talk about that, YTet's look at Exhibit Number

Sixteen. I'm not an engineer, Kut it sure looks to me like

definite break in this curve. In fact you can draw right
A Yes.

Q Why then didn't you use thié»formula?

A Because the formula is onlyfapplicable to a

semi-infinité reservoir, that is a reservoir that has not

i ) o
seen the drainage boundaries. - You are misapplying the
formula.

MR. HENSLEY: I'll pass the witness.
MR. RAMEY: Anymore questions of the wiinesg?

24y

—

T y—

———em e s




You may be excused.

(THEREUPON, the witness was excused.)

R. RAMEY: I think we should take about a ten
“minute break.

(THEREUPON, a short recess was taken;)

MR. RAMEY: The Heariiig will come to order. You may
proceed, Mr. Kellahin.

" VICTOR T. LYQN

called as a witrness, having been first duly sworn, was
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Would you state your name; please?

victor T. Lyon, L-y~0-n.
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By whom are you employea and -
I'm conservation coordlnator for Continentai 0il

Cpmbany for the Hobbs DlVlSlon,-locatéd in Hobbs, New Mexico.

Q - Mr. Lyon,»what is your educat10nal background?

A I have a B.S. degree in general englneerlng £rom |
the University of Oklahoma, received in 1945. 1 received v
an Mgg;a.éegrég_from EasternkNew°Mexico University in -
Augﬁst of this year. | | |

Q- And subsegquent to completion of your education and

" obtainiig your Bachelor's degree, what work have you done?
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. A \ A After spending a couple of years in the Navy I went ‘
3 1 ’ 2 || to work foriébhtinental 0il Company in 1946 and was enployed
- 3l in the proration engineer's office as an engineerluntil 1950. -
tfj . ] 4 I was transferred to Oklahoma City as regional proration
< < 1473 >5 engineer_gnd in 1953»1 was transfefred to Eort Wworth as region
%; ;  \-7;-;;1 : 6 ‘proration engineer. at whichvtimé‘l began working with
= | o 7 || New Mexicovpforation_and 1 was moved'to Roswell, New Mexico
 ]1» ,9» as‘production'enqiheer in 1956 and to Eun;ce, New México aé
y;= g 9: district engineef which,haa the respopsibility‘ofvthe Bell
. % X . o
Bl % o‘é 10\l Liake Unit area. In 1962 I was transfé"rred to Roswell as
, B8 , o
Eij:  «%i%%g 11 ﬁsepior prodnctionﬁeﬁgineer and then in 1964 oi ;ate ‘f3'1
3‘ . léégﬁg_ 12 || was transferred'to Hobbs in my present capécity. |
- "1 | —ZQ‘:;’Z% : 13 0. " In cdnnéctidnﬁith your work at the present ti‘me
* 32 | 'é %ié 14| do you have a'nything to do with the production, opgrai}:idn and
. ;“g %“% _ ~15' ~grilling of wells?’ | | ) 0 | ‘
,H ﬁ 16», A _ No;,diréatlyf I'm in a staff'position dealing with (R

47| conservation which involves. liaison between Continental and

S

1g I this commission, the Commissioner of Public Lands, the USGS,

\r o 19|l and I have served on several industry committee’s‘fappdi‘htgd
N g ' 20 || by this Commissio_n. 1 served on the committe which wrote the _

21| initial g‘as proration rules for Southeastei:n New Mexico and

W

-

22 || the committee which consoiidated the gas proxation rules

23|l into Order R-1670. I served on the cormingling committee

& &
W

24 Whi.ch"developed the conuﬁinglihé rules that the COmmissﬂion

25 || has.
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o L
1 Q Are you familiar with the development and the
j 2 operation of the Bell Lake area?
- 3 -A Yes, gir. I might also mention that I am a
- 4 | registered professional engineer in New Mexico.
Nel 6 MR.-KELLAHIN: Are the witness's qualifications
- 6 acéeptable?
: ™ 7 " MR. RAMEY:. Yes; they are acceptable.
j 8 Q (Mr. Kellahin continuing.) ﬁr, Lyon, are you
I - 9 || familiar with the Bell Lake Unit?
o & : :
a8 . | |
f 'E -§. 10 A Yes, I am._
T R R , ” - . L .
?;i _ uo&%ﬁ H 0 Would you briefly give us the history of the Unit?
T BEss ' : _ ¢ ~
C é §§§ 12 MR. HINKLE: If the Commission please, we object
: iﬁéﬁ%' 13l and pose an objection again to this type of testimony,
G T @0Ts - ' : : ’
i . ] - o } . . T v N N
jglsﬂgiﬁﬁ. 14 || anything relating to the Unit is, in our opinion; irrelevant,
L g E 15 ) and immaterial and should not be admitted. I think we have
i @ 5 , - g co g B :
T 3 16 || given our reason for it and the Commission has already
] <o
;ja 17 || ruled on it and we request that this testimony be excluded.
’ : S B G o . . . e
: ;5;] 18 MR. KELLAHIN: If the Commission please, here
fjJ 19| again we are talking about. the develbpment-of an area in
: E]'~ 5 20 which»the'operétors of. the Bell L&Xe Unit have ékpeh&ed
?;{“ | 21| séveral millions of dollars in attempting to discover new
ng 22 | gas reserves. Now we are talking about dealing with
= ‘fj 23 | correlative rights in this case and certainly the correlative
 .] 24 riéhts of these operators that own some seventy-five percent
’ 25 | of the east half of Section 5 are matters that should be
ol
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considered by the Commission and in that connection we think

it is quite pertinent that the efforts that have been made,

the problems that the Unit has had and the expenditures‘that

have been requii. A in order—to discover the very well that

the applicant seeks to offset and we thihk it is pertinent
to the testimony.

| ‘MR. RAMEY: Mr. Kéllahin, we can't see‘any relevancy
into going into the“history of the Bell Lake Unit. We

already ruled that the costs on the. Texas West well were

4

‘not relevant and we have already ruled that we would not

accept testimony of éhis kind;

MR. KELLAHIN: Well, just for the record -=
ER; RAMEY;; This should'bé confined to the three
twenty involved.

0 (Mr. Kéliahin cqntinpiqql);VM;:rpyon, are»&éu
familigr with tﬁé ownersﬁib 6£ Sé¢;ion 5 that 1sﬁ£hé subject
matter.of this Heériﬁg?

A Yes, I am.

o  And how is it owned?

A The east half of sdotion 5 is Tiact’72;%n the
Bell Lake Unit‘and it is committed to the Bell Lake Unit.

e -

3t in a participating area?

-
=R
-—

poe

~
(=4

-

o

A. It is in a participating area for the Morrow

formation.

Q. Are the owners in the east half of Section 5

so I will sustain the objectionj
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who have committed their interest to the Unit receiving

‘revenue as a-result of the Well Nunber 14?

A Yes, they are. I think it has already keen

pointed out that twenty-five thirty-seconds of the east

half of Section 5 is committed to the Unit, the seven thirty=—j

seconds is not committed to the Unit.

MR. RAMEY: Twenty-five thirty-seconds is receiving -

revenue from the well and seyen thirty-seconds ié hot?
fi
A That is true. And in addition'to that, as to
the royalty intefests of those seven tﬁirty—secéhds, that
money.is being suspensed by Continenta1 oi1‘Comp$ny for
theif account ahd thg working interest is being’applieé?h
égaiﬂst the expenses that we haQe paid out‘;ﬂvtheir behalf

during the development of this Unit. |

Q (My. Kellahin continuing.) Now is this escrowed
#oney. available in the event that the seven thirty-seconds

‘'were to join the Unit?

A Yes, it is.
0 Can you say how much has been escrowed?

MR. HENSLEY: I object to that, it is totally
A It isn't hYpotheticaluat all.

verted in this proceeding, if the Commission please, that

neither Texas West, noxr the mineral owners déSire,to.commit

P
[

“MR. HENSLEY: Becaluse the testimony is uncontro=
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5 lof the Unit.

A

12

14 | some of the exhi

6 ||any desixe on

7 lowners to commit.

2 {ithis is just hypothetical.

MR. KELLAHIN: It i

MR. HCNSLEY: The question presupposes the joinder

MR. RAMEY: Sustain the objection.
MR. KELLAHIN: I would like to note an exception
10 l£o the ruling.

‘11‘

MR. RAMEY: So note, Mr. Kellahin.

There is no testimony in this record indicating
the behalf of the'seven_thirtyésecond interest

1t assumes a fact not in evidence.

Page 172 -

1 {to the Unit, nor have the mineral owners ever desired,‘ahd

sn't hypothetical.

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Commission pleasé,'in’view'

13 || of the Commission's ruling I

15 || have a couple minutes here I

16 1it£le faster?

17

18

19 |

20 || do it that way.' We wi

think we will have £o remove

bits involved here possibly and if we can

think we might move along a

'MR. RAMEY: Yes, Sir.

(THEREUPON, a éhort recess was taken.)

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Commission please, we can't

21 || pe made as we come to them.

Tl o
23 {| to what has been marked

24 || would you identify'tﬁat Ex

Ay

25 A

;(Mf}"xeilaﬁin’c‘n»

Exhibit Eighteen 1

o e s e T T

b

&

11°"just go ahead and objections can

) Mr. Lyon, referring

as your Exhibit Number Eighteen;

hibit, please?'

s a copy of the South Participatin
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P
. 1|l Area.
;;} 249 ¢  Just a moment. Eighteen is the first exhibit.
- 3 A oh, I'm sorrxy, I don't have it marked. |
N A v B . . » . ¥ . . ] ’
N - ' 4 okay, Exhibit Eighteen 18 a plat showing the entire
- . . ) ‘
>£ 5 || Bell Lake Unit area, the wells that have peen drilled and
§ vvjk . . 6| the participating areas which have been formed.
S 1
§ ~?‘;,f%ﬁﬁ o 7 o Referrlng to what has been marked as Exhibit Nineteen),
P % ‘ ' g |l would you identify 